ZAPATA CORP Form DEFM14C October 31, 2006

UNITED STATES SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION Washington, D.C. 20549

SCHEDULE 14C

INFORMATION STATEMENT PURSUANT TO

SECTION 14 OF THE SECURITIES EXCHANGE ACT OF 1934

Check the appropriate box:

- o Preliminary Information Statement
- o Confidential, For Use of the Commission Only (as permitted by Rule 14c-5(d)(2))
- þ Definitive Information Statement

ZAPATA CORPORATION (Name of Registrant as Specified in its Charter)

Payment of Filing Fee (Check the appropriate box):

- o No fee required
- o Fee computed on table below per Exchange Act Rules 14c-5(g) and 0-11
 - (1) Title of each class of securities to which transaction applies:

Common Stock, par value \$0.01, of Omega Protein Corporation

(2) Aggregate number of securities to which transaction applies:

14,501,000

- (3) Per unit price or other underlying value of transaction computed pursuant to Exchange Act Rule 0-11 (set forth the amount on which the filing fee is calculated and state how it was determined):
- (i) 9,268,292 shares at \$5.125 per share or \$47,500,000, negotiated price.
 - (ii) 5,232,708 shares at \$4.50 per share or \$23,547,200, negotiated price.

(the aggregate amount of cash to be received by the Registrant)

(4) Proposed maximum aggregate value of transaction:

\$71,047,200

(5) Total fee paid:

\$7,602

- b Fee paid previously with preliminary materials.
- o Check box if any part of the fee is offset as provided by Exchange Act Rule 0-11(a)(2) and identify the filing for which the offsetting fee was paid previously. Identify the previous filing by registration statement number, or the Form or Schedule and the date of its filing.
 - (1) Amount Previously Paid
 - (2) Form, Schedule or Registration Statement No.:
 - (3) Filing Party:
 - (4) Date Filed:

ZAPATA CORPORATION 100 Meridian Centre, Suite 350 Rochester, New York 14618

October 31, 2006

Dear Zapata Stockholder:

We are pleased to inform you that we have entered into a stock purchase agreement dated September 8, 2006 with our majority owned subsidiary, Omega Protein Corporation, a Nevada corporation, which provides for the repurchase of shares of Omega common stock held by us. Under this agreement, Omega has agreed to repurchase 9,268,292 Omega shares from us for a purchase price of \$5.125 per share, or \$47.5 million in the aggregate, in cash. In the agreement we also granted Omega a call option to acquire for an exercise price of \$4.50 per share, payable in cash, not less than all of our remaining 5,232,708 Omega shares which we do not dispose of prior to the exercise of the option. The option is exercisable from the 270th day until the 390th day after the initial closing under the stock purchase agreement. Our Board of Directors has authorized us to seek purchasers for our remaining 5,232,708 Omega shares at a price of \$4.50 per share or more. There is no assurance, however, that we will be able to sell our remaining Omega shares either to third parties or to Omega pursuant to its call option.

Our majority stockholder, the Malcolm I. Glazer Family Limited Partnership, which holds approximately 51.2% of our outstanding voting securities, has approved by written consent the sale of our Omega shares. The sale proposal contemplated by the written consent, if not revoked or terminated will not be completed until twenty (20) days after the date of this Information Statement is sent or given to our stockholders. We expect the transaction to close in the fourth quarter of 2006.

The sale of our Omega shares, if completed, will fulfill our process of monetizing the securities of our operating subsidiaries. Following the sale of our Omega shares, we plan to continue to operate Zapata as a public company and to pursue acquisitions of operating companies and other strategic opportunities that will put us in a position to enhance stockholder value.

The attached Information Statement and the accompanying documents provide detailed information about the sale of our Omega shares. Please read these documents carefully in their entirety. You may also obtain information about us from publicly available documents that have been filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission.

/s/ AVRAM A. GLAZER Chairman of the Board, President and Chief Executive Officer

ZAPATA CORPORATION 100 Meridian Centre, Suite 350 Rochester, New York 14618

This Information Statement is being provided to you by the Board of Directors of Zapata Corporation

This Information Statement is being furnished by our Board of Directors to the holders of our common stock as of October 9, 2006 to provide information with respect to the approval by written consent of our majority stockholder, the Malcolm I. Glazer Family Limited Partnership, of the terms and conditions of a stock purchase agreement, dated September 8, 2006, between us and our majority-owned subsidiary, Omega Protein Corporation, or Omega. We currently hold 14,501,000 shares of Omega common stock, or 58% of Omega s outstanding common stock.

The stock purchase agreement provides for Omega s repurchase from us of 9,268,292 Omega shares at a purchase price of \$5.125 per share, or \$47.5 million in the aggregate, payable in cash, and the grant to Omega of a call option to purchase all, but not less than all of our remaining Omega shares held on the date of exercise at a price of \$4.50 per share, payable in cash. The call option is exercisable by Omega beginning on the 270th day and ending on the 390th day after the sale of our 9,268,292 Omega shares has been completed, subject to certain conditions. In addition, our majority stockholder has approved the sale of our remaining 5,232,708 Omega shares to any third party at a price approved by our Board of Directors and the sale of all our Omega shares in a superior proposal, as defined in the stock purchase agreement, if presented to us and our Board of Directors elects to accept the superior proposal and terminate the stock purchase agreement. Lastly, we may also distribute all or a portion of our remaining Omega shares to our stockholders as a dividend. Our Board of Directors decided to obtain the written consent of our majority stockholder in order to avoid the costs and management time required to hold a special meeting of stockholders.

All required corporate approvals for the proposed sale of our Omega shares have been obtained, subject to furnishing this Information Statement and twenty (20) days elapsing from its mailing to our stockholders. This Information Statement is furnished solely for the purpose of informing stockholders of the approval of the proposed sale by our Board of Directors, and majority stockholder, the Malcolm I. Glazer Family Limited Partnership. WE ARE NOT ASKING YOU FOR A PROXY AND YOU ARE REQUESTED NOT TO SEND US A PROXY.

Empire Valuation Consultants, LLC, or Empire, has delivered to our Board of Directors its written opinion to the effect that, as of the date of the stock purchase agreement, the purchase price, call option price, as well as any subsequent public or private sales of our remaining Omega shares at a price equal to or in excess of \$4.50 per share, is fair to Zapata and its stockholders from a financial point of view. The full text of Empire s written opinion containing the assumptions made, the matters considered and the scope of the opinion is included in this Information Statement as Appendix C. Stockholders are urged to read the Empire opinion in its entirety.

We have asked brokers and other custodians, nominees and fiduciaries to forward this Information Statement to the beneficial owners of our common stock held as of October 9, 2006 by such persons and will reimburse such persons for out-of-pocket expenses incurred in forwarding such material.

This Information Statement is being first sent or given to stockholders on November 6, 2006.

TABLE OF CONTENTS

SUMMARY OF THE PROPOSED SALE OF OUR OMEGA SHARES	1
QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS ABOUT THE PROPOSED SALE OF OUR OMEGA SHARES	5
SPECIAL NOTE REGARDING FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS	6
THE PROPOSED SALE OF OUR OMEGA SHARES	6
The Parties to the Stock Purchase Agreement	6
Our Future Plans	7
Background of the Sale	7
Reasons For the Sale	10
Description of the Terms of the Stock Purchase Agreement	11
Structure of the Sale and Price	11
Omega s Financing of the \$47.5 Million Purchase Price	13
Escrow	13
Amended and Restated Registration Rights Agreement	13
Closing of the Sale	14
Zapata s Representations and Warranties	14
Omega s Representations and Warranties	14
Mutual Covenants	15
Zapata Covenants	15
Omega Covenants	15
Conditions to Closing of the Sale	16
Termination of the Agreement	16
Expense Reimbursement	17

Call Option	17
Voting Agreement	17
Expenses	18
Fairness Opinion	18
Regulatory Approvals	19
Stockholder Consent to the Sale Proposal	19
Accounting Treatment	20
Material Federal Income Tax Consequences	20
<u>No Dissenters Righ</u> ts	21
Interest of Certain Persons in Matters to be Acted Upon	21
SELECTED FINANCIAL DATA	21
SELECTED QUARTERLY FINANCIAL DATA	22
MANAGEMENT S DISCUSSION AND ANALYSIS OF FINANCIAL CONDITION AND RESULTS OF OPERATIONS	24
QUANTITATIVE AND QUALITATIVE DISCLOSURES ABOUT MARKET RISK	56

List of Annondises	
INDEX OF FINANCIAL STATEMENTS	F-1
Householding	59
Where You Can Find More Information	59
Miscellaneous	59
OTHER MATTERS	59
Zap.Com Corporation	59
Omega Corporation	58
Zapata Corporation	57
SECURITY OWNERSHIP OF CERTAIN BENEFICIAL OWNERS AND MANAGEMENT	57
<u>CHANGES IN AND DISAGREEMENTS WITH ACCOUNTANTS ON ACCOUNTING AND</u> <u>FINANCIAL DISCLOSURE</u>	57
CHANGES IN AND DISAGREEMENTS WITH ACCOUNTANTS ON ACCOUNTING AND	

List of Appendices

Appendix A Stock Purchase Agreement, dated September 8, 2006, between Zapata and Omega Protein Corporation, as amended
 Appendix B Written Consent of The Malcolm I. Glazer Family Limited Partnership dated September 8, 2006
 Fairness Opinion of Empire Valuation Consultants, LLC dated September 8, 2006

ii

SUMMARY OF THE PROPOSED SALE OF OUR OMEGA SHARES

The following summary highlights material information from this Information Statement regarding the sale to our majority-owned subsidiary, Omega Protein Corporation, of 9,268,292 shares of Omega common stock held by us and the potential sale of our remaining 5,232,708 Omega shares either pursuant to a call option granted to Omega at a price of \$4.50 per share during the period from the 270th day to the 390th day following the closing on Omega s initial purchase of our shares, or to a third party at any time at a price of \$4.50 per share or more. We are also authorized to sell all of our Omega shares in a superior proposal (as defined in the stock purchase agreement) if our Board of Directors determines to do so and terminates the stock purchase agreement. Lastly, we may distribute to our stockholders a dividend of all or a portion of our remaining Omega shares that are not sold to Omega in the initial closing. To fully understand the transaction, you should carefully read the entire Information Statement and the referenced documents and reports, including the stock purchase agreement attached as Appendix A. We have included cross-references in this summary which direct you to more complete descriptions of the topics that we have summarized.

Parties to the Sale

The seller is Zapata, a Nevada corporation, and the purchaser is Zapata s majority-owned subsidiary, Omega, a Nevada corporation. Zapata and Omega are both public companies whose stock trades on the New York Stock Exchange under the symbols, ZAP and OME, respectively. See THE PROPOSED SALE OF OUR OMEGA SHARES The Parties to the Stock Purchase Agreement.

Assets to Be Sold By Us

We are selling 9,268,292 Omega shares in an initial sale to Omega. We may sell our remaining 5,232,708 Omega shares pursuant to a call option granted to Omega which is exercisable, subject to certain conditions, during the period from the 270th day to the 390th day following the closing of our initial sale to Omega. We may also, at any time prior to the exercise of the call option, sell these remaining Omega shares to a third party at a price of \$4.50 per share or more. Additionally, we may dispose of these remaining Omega shares in a dividend distribution to our stockholders. Finally, if a third party presents us with a proposal to acquire our Omega shares which our Board of Directors deems to be a superior proposal, as defined in the stock purchase agreement, we may terminate the stock purchase agreement and sell our Omega shares to the third party at the election of our Board of Directors.

Our Future Plans

Following our sale of 9,268,292 Omega shares to Omega, we will hold 5,232,708 Omega shares, or approximately 33% of Omega s outstanding common stock, 98% of Zap.Com s outstanding common stock and approximately \$123 million in cash and cash equivalents. Our Board of Directors has authorized us to seek one or more buyers to purchase our remaining Omega shares and to pursue acquisitions or other strategic opportunities in an effort to enhance stockholder value. We are likely to use some or all of our cash and cash equivalents to fund, in whole or part, one or more acquisitions or related transactions. There are no limits on the types of businesses or fields in which we may make our acquisitions.

Background and Reasons for the Sale

Our Board of Directors concluded that the sale of our Omega shares is in the best interests of Zapata. Our Board of Directors considered numerous factors in making such a determination, including the factors described under the

heading THE PROPOSED SALE OF OUR OMEGA SHARES Background of the Sale and Reasons for the Sale.

Structure of the Transaction

The transaction with Omega is structured as a stock repurchase in which Omega is obligated to purchase from us 9,268,292 Omega shares upon the satisfaction of closing conditions and has a call option to repurchase our remaining shares, subject to certain terms and conditions. On or before October 23, 2006, we and Omega are obligated to make escrow deposits with Manufacturers & Traders Trust Company, as escrow agent, which in our case is the stock certificate for the 9,268,292 Omega shares being purchased at the initial closing and in Omega s case is immediately available funds in the amount of the \$47.5 million purchase price. Both deposits were made as

of the October 23, 2006 deadline. See THE PROPOSED SALE OF OUR OMEGA SHARES Description of the Terms of the Stock Purchase Agreement Structure of the Sale and Price.

The Purchase Price

The purchase price under the stock purchase agreement for our 9,268,292 Omega shares is \$5.125 per share, or\$47.5 million in the aggregate. SeeTHE PROPOSED SALE OF OUR OMEGA SHARESDescription of the Termsof the Stock Purchase AgreementThe Purchase Price.

Omega s Debt Financing

Omega s obligation to consummate the initial purchase of 9,268,292 Omega shares is subject to the consummation of the financing contemplated by the commitment letter dated September 8, 2006 between Omega and Ableco Finance LLC, an affiliate of Cerberus Capital Management, L.P., to provide Omega with up to \$65 million in credit facilities. On October 20, 2006, Omega entered into a financing agreement as contemplated in the commitment letter in which Ableco and other financial institutions agreed to lend Omega \$65 million. See THE PROPOSED SALE OF OUR OMEGA SHARES Description of the Terms of the Stock Purchase Agreement Omega s Financing of the \$47.5 Million Purchase Price.

Regulatory Approvals

Within 30 days following our sale to Omega of 9,268,292 Omega shares, Omega must notify the United States Department of Transportation, Maritime Administration, of the change in ownership of its stock pursuant to 46 C.F.R Section 356.5. This is not a condition to the closing as it is not required to take place until after the closing. Except for this filing and the filing of this Information Statement with the SEC (and such other reports as may be required, if any, under the Exchange Act) we are unaware of any material federal, state or foreign regulatory requirements or approvals required for the sale by us of all our Omega shares. See THE PROPOSED SALE OF OUR OMEGA SHARES Regulatory Approvals.

Omega Protein Board of Directors Resignations

Pursuant to the stock purchase agreement, Zapata has agreed to deliver the resignations, effective as of the closing date, from the Omega board of directors of its two representatives, Leonard DiSalvo and Avram A. Glazer. See THE PROPOSED SALE OF OUR OMEGA SHARES Description of the Terms of the Stock Purchase Agreement Conditions to Closing of the Sale.

Conditions to Closing

Before Omega and Zapata are obligated to complete the initial the purchase and sale of 9,268,292 Omega shares, certain closing conditions must be satisfied or waived. These conditions are described in this Information Statement in the section entitled THE PROPOSED SALE OF OUR OMEGA SHARES Description of the Terms of the Stock Purchase Agreement Conditions to Closing of the Sale, Omega s Financing of the \$47.5 Million Purchase Price.

Closing of the Sale

The purchase and sale of Zapata s 9,268,292 Omega shares is scheduled to close on the second business day after the conditions set forth in the stock purchase agreement have been satisfied or waived. We expect this to occur in the fourth quarter of 2006. See THE PROPOSED SALE OF OUR OMEGA SHARES Description of the Terms of the Stock Purchase Agreement Closing of the Sale, and Conditions to Closing of the Sale.

Termination of the Agreement

The parties may terminate the stock purchase agreement under certain circumstances, including if our initial sale of 9,268,292 Omega shares is not completed on or before December 7, 2006 or, if there is a delay in finalizing any comments by the SEC to this Information Statement, January 21, 2007. We may also terminate the stock purchase agreement for several reasons, including if our Board of Directors accepts a superior proposal, as defined in the stock purchase agreement. See THE PROPOSED SALE OF OUR OMEGA SHARES Description of the Terms of the Stock Purchase Agreement Termination of the Agreement.

Expense Reimbursement

Omega may be required to reimburse us for our actual out-of-pocket documented expenses up to a maximum of \$1 million if we terminate the stock purchase agreement based on Omega s material breach of the stock purchase agreement. We may be required to reimburse Omega for its actual out-of-pocket documented expenses up to a maximum of \$1.3 million if we terminate the stock purchase agreement, or if our Board of Directors withdraws or modifies its approval of the stock purchase agreement in a manner adverse to Omega, in order to accept a superior proposal (as defined in the stock purchase agreement) to purchase our Omega shares that are to be sold at the initial closing or we materially breach the agreement. See THE PROPOSED SALE OF OUR OMEGA SHARES Description of the Terms of the Stock Purchase Agreement Expense Reimbursement.

Omega s Call Option

Pursuant to the stock purchase agreement, we granted Omega a call option entitling Omega, at its election and subject to certain conditions, to purchase, all, but not less than all, of our remaining 5,232,708 Omega shares not initially purchased by Omega and which continue to be held by us on the date the option is exercised at a price of \$4.50 per share, payable in cash. The option may only be exercised, subject to certain conditions, from the 270th day to the 390th day following the consummation of Omega s initial purchase of shares from us pursuant to the stock purchase agreement. If the call option is exercised, the closing with respect thereto must occur within two business days of Omega s notice to us that it is exercising the call option. See THE PROPOSED SALE OF OUR OMEGA SHARES Description of the Stock Purchase Agreement - Call Option.

Zapata s Voting Agreement

Following the sale of our 9,268,292 Omega shares, the stock purchase agreement requires that we vote all of our remaining Omega shares and any other Omega shares that we have the right to vote or direct the vote of in favor of the directors nominated by Omega s board of directors or a committee thereof and in favor of all actions approved and recommended by Omega s board of directors. This arrangement does not apply, however, to any merger, consolidation, stock exchange, asset sale, dissolution, recapitalization, restructuring, charter amendment or similar transaction which would result in us receiving less than the \$4.50 per share in cash. We have appointed Omega s Chief Executive Officer and Chief Financial Officer as our proxy to vote our Omega shares consistent with the voting agreement and proxy terminate upon the occurrence of certain events, including Omega s failure to achieve EBITDA, as defined in the stock purchase agreement, of \$15 million for any 12 calendar month period, a continuous default with respect to its debt and decline in the trading price of Omega s stock price below \$4.50 per share for 10 consecutive trading days after Omega s call option expires. See THE PROPOSED SALE OF OUR OMEGA SHARES Description of the Stock Purchase Agreement Voting Agreement.

Omega s Obligation to File a Shelf Registration on Form S-3 and to Assist Zapata in Sale of its Remaining Omega Shares

Under the stock purchase agreement, Omega is required to promptly file with the Securities and Exchange Commission, or the SEC, and to exercise reasonable best efforts to have declared effective as soon as possible a shelf registration statement on Form S-3 for the resale by us of all of our remaining 5,232,708 Omega shares following the sale of our 9,268,292 Omega shares. Upon being declared effective, Omega is obligated to maintain such effectiveness for a period of 390 days, subject to certain conditions. Omega is also obligated to assist us in the sale of our remaining Omega shares. On October 18, 2006, we entered into a letter amendment to the stock purchase agreement with Omega suspending Omega s obligation to file the shelf registration statement on Form S-3. We further agreed with Omega, that Omega would file the Form S-3 with the SEC by the new deadline set by us, notification of which will precede the new deadline by at least 15 business days and will be given in writing. See THE PROPOSED SALE OF OUR

OMEGA SHARES Description of the Stock Purchase Agreement Omega Covenants.

Amended and Restated Registration Rights Agreement

Concurrent with the sale of our 9,268,292 Omega shares, Omega is required to enter into an amended and restated registration rights agreement with us that will amend and restate our April 1998 registration rights agreement. The amended and restated registration rights agreement will provide us with more favorable demand and piggyback registration rights than are contained in the original registration rights agreement. See THE

PROPOSED SALE OF OUR OMEGA SHARES Description of the Stock Purchase Agreement Amended and Restated Registration Rights Agreement.

Fairness Opinion of Empire Valuation Consultants, LLC

We retained Empire Valuation Consultants, LLC, or Empire, to provide a financial fairness opinion to our Board of Directors in connection with the sale of our Omega shares. At the meeting of our Board of Directors on September 7, 2006, Empire rendered its oral opinion, subsequently confirmed in writing, that as of September 7, 2006, and based upon and subject to the assumptions, qualifications and limitations set forth therein, the purchase price to be paid to Zapata for its Omega shares at the initial closing under the stock purchase agreement and the sale of our remaining Omega shares pursuant to the call option granted under the stock purchase agreement or to a third party at a price equal to or in excess of \$4.50 per share was fair from a financial point of view to Zapata and its stockholders. The full text of Empire s written opinion, dated September 8, 2006, which sets forth, among other things, the assumptions made, procedures followed, matters considered and qualifications and limitations of the reviews undertaken in rendering the opinion, is attached as Appendix C to this Information Statement. See THE PROPOSED SALE OF OUR OMEGA SHARES Fairness Opinion

Stockholder Written Consent to the Sale Proposal

Under Nevada law, the sale of all or substantially all of our assets requires the affirmative vote of the holders of at least a majority of our outstanding common stock. Omega represents a substantial portion of our assets, revenues and operating income. Although we are only selling a portion of our Omega shares in the initial closing and we will continue to own substantial assets, including cash and cash equivalents, to remove any doubt whether the transaction has been properly approved under Nevada law, we obtained a written consent dated September 8, 2006 from our majority stockholder, The Malcolm I. Glazer Family Limited Partnership, which holds approximately 51.2% of our outstanding shares of common stock, approving the sale of our Omega shares described in this Information Statement. See THE PROPOSED SALE OF OUR OMEGA SHARES Stockholder Consent to the Sale Proposal

Accounting Treatment

We anticipate that the sale of 9,268,292 shares of our Omega shares to Omega will result in the recognition of a net loss for book purposes. The ultimate amount of such loss will not be known until the conclusion of the transaction since Omega s financial statements will continue to be consolidated with ours until the closing of the sales of these shares. Generally, the ultimate loss recognized on the transaction will increase (decrease) as we consolidate net income (loss) related to Omega s operations.

If the transaction had closed on June 30, 2006, we estimate that the loss for book purposes would have been approximately \$6.2 million, net of tax effects. This loss includes an impairment loss on our remaining shares of approximately \$3.7 million, net of taxes, which would be recorded in accordance with SFAS No. 144, Accounting for the Impairment or Disposal of Long-Lived Assets. Subsequent to the transaction, we will own approximately 33% of Omega s common stock and will account for our remaining investment in Omega under the equity method. See THE PROPOSED SALE OF OUR OMEGA SHARES Accounting Treatment.

Material Federal Income Tax Consequences

Generally, as the expected sale proceeds of \$47.5 million exceeds our original tax basis of \$33.6 million, the sale will be taxable to us. After adjusting for transaction closing costs, we estimate a taxable gain from the sale of approximately \$13.7 million. Because we have adequate loss carryforwards, we expect that our current taxes payable related to the sale will be limited to approximately \$274,000. In addition, there will be no direct federal income tax

consequences to the holders of our common stock. See THE PROPOSED SALE OF OUR OMEGA SHARES Material Federal Income Tax Consequences.

No Dissenters Rights

Under Nevada law our stockholders do not have dissenters rights or the right to demand an appraisal and receive payment of the fair value of their shares as a result of the sale. See THE PROPOSED SALE OF OUR OMEGA SHARES No Dissenters Rights.

QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS ABOUT THE PROPOSED SALE OF OUR OMEGA SHARES

Q: Why am I receiving this Information Statement?

A: This Information Statement describes the sale of our Omega shares and the approval of this sale by written consent of our majority stockholder. Our Board of Directors is providing this Information Statement to you pursuant to Section 14(c) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended, solely to inform you of, and provide you with information about, the sale before it is consummated.

Q: Am I being asked for my approval of the proposed transaction?

A: No, we are not asking you to vote for approval of the sale of our Omega shares or to provide your written consent to the sale. Your vote or written consent is not required for approval of the sale, because the sale has been approved by the written consent of our majority stockholder.

Q: Will there be a stockholder meeting to consider and approve the sale of our Omega shares?

A: No, a stockholder meeting will not be held to consider and approve the sale. The sale of our Omega shares has already been approved by written consent of our majority stockholder.

Q: What will be done with the initial sale proceeds?

A: We have no immediate plans to use the proceeds from the sale of our Omega shares. We do not expect to distribute to our stockholders any of these proceeds. We plan to continue to evaluate acquisitions and other strategic opportunities for the use of these proceeds and our other capital resources, in a manner intended to put us in a position to enhance stockholder value. See THE PROPOSED SALE OF OUR OMEGA SHARES Our Future Plans.

Q: What will be the effect of the sale of the Omega shares on Zapata stockholders?

A: Our stockholders will retain their equity interest in us and to the rights to sell or otherwise transfer their equity interest.

Q: What will the effect of the sale be on Zapata?

A: Following our sale of 9,268,292 Omega shares to Omega, we will hold 5,232,708 Omega shares and will report Omega s results of operations in our financial statements based on the equity method of accounting. Our plan is to completely exit from our Omega investment and dispose of our remaining Omega shares. As of and after the initial closing of the sale of our Omega shares we will have no further representation on the Omega board of directors and we will be obligated by a voting agreement with Omega to vote in accordance with the direction of Omega s Board of Directors with respect to future stockholder actions, subject to certain conditions. After the sale of all of our Omega shares, our remaining assets will consist primarily of cash and cash equivalents and 98% of the outstanding stock of Zap.Com Corporation, or Zap.Com, a public shell corporation. We have no plans to dissolve or liquidate. We intend to continue to operate Zapata as a public company to pursue and consummate acquisitions or other strategic opportunities. See THE PROPOSED SALE OF OUR OMEGA SHARES Our Future Plans. See also Financial Statements Unaudited Pro Forma Consolidated Financial Information.

Q: Is the initial sale of Omega shares subject to the satisfaction of any conditions?

A: Yes. Before the initial sale of the 9,268,292 Omega shares can be consummated, certain closing conditions must be satisfied or waived. These conditions are described in this Information Statement in the section entitled THE PROPOSED SALE OF OUR OMEGA SHARES Description of the Terms of the Stock Purchase Agreement Conditions to Closing of the Sale. If these conditions are not satisfied or waived, then the initial sale will not be consummated even though it has been approved by written consent.

Q: When will the initial sale of 9,268,292 Omega shares close?

A: Unless the stock purchase agreement is terminated, our sale of 9,268,292 Omega shares is expected to close on the second business day after all of the closing conditions have been satisfied or waived by the party entitled to the benefit of each such condition. We anticipate that the closing will occur in the fourth quarter of 2006. See THE PROPOSED SALE OF OUR OMEGA SHARES Description of the Terms of the Stock Purchase Agreement Closing of the Sale; Conditions to Closing of the Sale and Termination of the Agreement.

Q: What should I do now?

A: No action by you is required.

SPECIAL NOTE REGARDING FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS

Forward-looking statements in this Information Statement on Schedule 14C are intended to be subject to the safe harbor provisions of the Private Securities Litigation Reform Act of 1995. Forward-looking statements, which are based upon certain assumptions and describe future plans, strategies and expectations, are generally identifiable by use of the words believes, anticipates, estimates, expects, intends, plans, seeks, projects, may or similar Investors are cautioned that all forward-looking statements involve inherent risks and uncertainties. Actual results may differ materially from the results discussed in the forward-looking statements as a result of important risk factors. These risks include, without limitation, the possibility that the sale will not close or that the closing of the sale may be delayed, and those risks described under the caption of Risk Factors in our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2005 and other risks identified from time to time in our subsequent filings with the SEC, press releases and other communications by us, Omega or Zap.Com. We believe that forward-looking statements made by us are based on reasonable expectations. However, no assurances can be given that actual results will not differ materially from those contained in such forward-looking statements. Further, any forward-looking statement speaks only as of the date on which it is made, and we assume no obligation to update forward-looking statements to reflect events or circumstances after the date on which the statement is made, to reflect the occurrence of unanticipated events or to update the reasons actual results could differ from those projected in the forward-looking statements.

THE PROPOSED SALE OF OUR OMEGA SHARES

The Parties to the Stock Purchase Agreement

Zapata, a Nevada corporation which is a holding company, is the seller. Zapata s corporate office is located at 100 Meridian Centre, Suite 350, Rochester, New York 14618 and its telephone number is (585) 242-2000. Zapata s common stock trades on the New York Stock Exchange under the symbol ZAP.

Zapata currently owns approximately 58% of the outstanding common stock of Omega, a Nevada corporation described in more detail below and 98% of Zap.Com, which is a public shell company and trades on the OTCBB under the symbol ZPCM. In addition, Zapata currently holds approximately \$75 million in cash and cash equivalents, at the corporate level.

Omega, our majority-owned subsidiary, is the purchaser. Omega is the largest processor, marketer and distributor of fish meal and fish oil products in the United States. Omega produces and sells a variety of protein and oil products derived from menhaden, a species of wild herring-like fish found along the Gulf of Mexico and Atlantic coasts. The fish are not genetically modified or genetically enhanced. Omega processes several grades of fish meal, as well as fish oil and fish solubles. Omega s fish meal products are primarily used as a protein ingredient in animal feed for swine,

cattle, aquaculture and household pets. Fish oil is utilized for animal and aquaculture feeds, industrial applications, additives to human food products and as dietary supplements. Omega s fish solubles are sold primarily to livestock feed manufacturers, aquaculture feed manufacturers and for use as an organic fertilizer.

Under Omega s patented production process, Omega produces OmegaPur[®], a taste-free, odorless refined fish oil which is the only marine source of long-chain Omega-3 s directly affirmed by the U.S. Food and Drug Administration as a food ingredient that is Generally Recognized as Safe. All of Omega s products contain healthy

long-chain Omega-3 fatty acids. Omega-3 fatty acids are commonly referred to as essential fatty acids because the body does not produce them. Instead, essential fatty acids must be obtained from outside sources, such as food or special supplements. Long-chain Omega-3s are also commonly referred to as a good fat for their health benefits, as opposed to the bad fats that create or aggravate health conditions through long-term consumption. Scientific research suggests that long-chain Omega-3s as part of a balanced diet may provide significant benefits for health issues such as cardiovascular disease, inflammatory conditions and other ailments.

Omega operates four menhaden processing plants: two in Louisiana, one in Mississippi and one in Virginia. Omega also operates a Health and Science Center in Reedville, Virginia, which provides 100-metric tons per day fish oil processing capacity for Omega s food grade oils and industrial and feed grade oils.

Omega s main office is located at 2101 City West Boulevard, Building 3, Suite 500, Houston, Texas 77042. The telephone number for Omega Protein s main office is (713) 623-0060. Omega s stock trades on the New York Stock Exchange under the symbol OME.

Our Future Plans

Following our sale of 9,268,292 Omega shares to Omega, we will hold 5,232,708 Omega shares, or approximately 33% of Omega s outstanding common stock, 98% of Zap.Com s outstanding common stock and approximately \$123 million in cash and cash equivalents, including the \$47.2 million in net proceeds we anticipate receiving from the initial sale of our Omega shares. See Financial Statements Unaudited Pro Forma Consolidated Financial Information. We have no plans to dissolve or liquidate. Our Board of Directors has authorized us to seek one or more buyers for our remaining Omega shares and to pursue acquisitions or other strategic opportunities in an effort to position us to enhance stockholder value. We are likely to use some or all of our cash and cash equivalents to fund, in whole or part, one or more acquisitions or related transactions. There are no limits on the types of businesses or fields in which we may invest.

Following our initial sale of shares to Omega, the composition of our assets will subject us to the Investment Company Act of 1940. However, the Investment Company Act of 1940 provides a one year temporary exclusion for companies that are in transition in limited circumstances. We believe this temporary exclusion applies to us because our Board of Directors decided that during this time we would take action to become an operating company or obtain a special exemption from the Investment Company Act of 1940. We believe that we are, in fact, complying with this rule because we are seeking to acquire an operating company and we intend to do so within the one year period. So as to be ready to make appropriate acquisitions of operating business, we are maintaining our reserves in cash and cash items, as those terms are used in the Investment Company Act of 1940, that is, in deposits with banks that are payable on demand or on less than seven days notice. There is no assurance, however, that at all times following the sale of the Omega shares Zapata may not become subject to registration requirements under the Investment Company Act of 1940.

Background of the Sale

We are a holding company. Our primary holding is our 58% interest in Omega which is publicly traded on the New York Stock Exchange. Zapata and Omega have separate boards of directors. Two of Zapata s officers, Avram A. Glazer and Leonard DiSalvo serve on the Omega board of directors. Omega s financial results are consolidated with ours and reported in our consolidated financial statements.

Until April 1998, we owned all of the outstanding capital stock of Omega. In April 1998, Omega completed its initial public offering at a price of \$16.00 per share and as part of the offering Zapata sold Omega shares as a selling stockholder. In the offering, Omega netted approximately \$68.0 million and Zapata netted \$76.6 million. Omega

Protein used a portion of its net proceeds to repay Zapata approximately \$33.3 million of inter-company indebtedness. Since Omega s 1998 public offering, Zapata has not purchased or sold any Omega shares and Omega has not declared or paid any dividends.

Following the completion of the offering, the Omega shares held by Zapata constituted approximately 59.7% of Omega s outstanding common stock. Since that time, Zapata has at all times had two representatives serve on Omega s Board of Directors, which currently consists of seven directors. During the years subsequent to Omega s initial public offering, Omega s stock price declined. During the period from January 1, 2006 through September 8, 2006, the date the stock purchase agreement was executed, Omega s stock traded at a high of \$6.69 and a low of

\$5.13. Although as of September 1, 2006, Omega had outstanding 25,150,909 shares, its average daily volume was only 12,000 shares during the 60 days prior to that date.

At our September 12, 2005 Board of Directors meeting, our Board of Directors reviewed Omega s historic financial performance, both as an operating company and as an investment, as well as a number of other factors. After discussion, the Board determined in would be in the best interest of Zapata to exit its investment in Omega.

In the Fall of 2005, pursuant to Board direction, Zapata s management contacted an international investment banking firm for the purpose of pursuing a parallel track of selling its Omega shares to strategic buyers and in a secondary public offering. After conducting due diligence, the investment banking firm advised us that it did not believe it would be beneficial for Zapata to proceed with the assignment at that time. On December 8, 2005, Zapata made a public announcement that its Board of Directors had authorized management to seek a buyer of its Omega shares.

Shortly after the December 8th announcement, a potential strategic buyer contacted us about acquiring our Omega shares. The potential strategic buyer executed a confidentiality agreement dated February 7, 2006. The potential buyer also executed a confidentiality agreement with Omega dated April 24, 2006. The potential buyer conducted limited due diligence and proposed general terms but was unable to provide satisfactory evidence of its ability to complete a transaction.

In late May 2006, we received an indication of interest from a potential financial buyer for the purchase of all our Omega shares for a price of \$4.24 per share, payable in immediately available funds to be placed in escrow pending the closing and very limited representations and warranties and conditions to closing. On June 2, 2006, Zapata s Board of Directors met to review proposed terms for the sale of all of Zapata s Omega shares to the potential financial buyer. The directors reviewed the terms which contemplated a purchase price of \$4.24 per share and limited representations, warranties and closing conditions. After discussion, the directors instructed management to pursue the transaction and bring back final terms to the Board of Directors for consideration and approval.

From June 2, 2006 through June 21, 2006, Zapata and the potential financial buyer engaged in extensive negotiations of the transaction terms. The potential financial buyer negotiated and executed a confidentiality agreement with Omega which it signed on June 21, 2006. Through August 2006, the potential financial buyer conducted due diligence on Omega and continued to negotiate terms. The final proposal from the potential financial buyer contemplated the purchase of all our Omega shares pursuant to a stock purchase agreement at a price of \$4.24 per share, payable in cash, and contained extensive representations and warranties concerning Zapata and Omega, a closing condition that the potential financial buyer be pre-approved by the United States Department of Transportation, Maritime Administration, as to its United States citizenship status so as not to affect Omega s fishing licenses (which require at least 75% ownership of Omega by U.S. citizens) and another closing condition that Omega not take any action that would, in the buyer s discretion, be a material adverse change that affected its anticipated value in the shares. The proposal also contemplated that the potential financial buyer would receive immediate representation on Omega s board of directors concurrent with the execution of the stock purchase agreement, and that Zapata would be subject to a complete no talk/no shop provision without any fiduciary out.

On July 13, 2006, our Board of Directors convened with management and its legal advisors. After discussion and review of the then current terms, our Board of Directors directed management to investigate further the issues surrounding the potential financial buyer s qualification as a U.S. citizen under the applicable fishing license laws and to address objectionable representations, warranties, closing conditions and covenants. During the course of these subsequent negotiations, our management was unable to satisfy themselves as to the certainty of the U.S. citizenship closing condition being satisfied or removing other objectionable terms.

On August 5, 2006, Zapata received from Omega management a verbal expression of interest for repurchasing Zapata s Omega shares. Zapata management evaluated Omega s stock repurchase proposal and began to negotiate the terms of a transaction. During the first part of August 2006, Zapata and TM Capital Corp., on behalf of Omega, negotiated the terms of Omega s stock repurchase proposal which was set forth in a standstill letter and term sheet. After concluding negotiation, Zapata and Omega s counsel prepared and finalized a standstill letter agreement and term sheet embodying Omega s stock repurchase proposal.

On August 18, 2006, Zapata s counsel advised the potential financial buyer of Zapata s remaining issues with the proposed transaction. The potential financial buyer did not respond and ultimately, no agreement was reached with the potential financial buyer.

On August 23, 2006, Zapata management presented the Zapata Board of Directors with a standstill letter agreement and term sheet setting forth the stock repurchase proposal. Zapata management and counsel reviewed the proposal and the status of the negotiations with the potential financial buyer. Zapata directors reviewed and discussed the proposal and factors discussed below under the heading THE PROPOSED SALE OF OUR OMEGA SHARES Reason for the Sale. Following their review, the Zapata Board of Directors authorized Zapata s management to execute the standstill letter agreement and term sheet, to engage a firm to provide a fairness opinion and to engage counsel to negotiate and finalize definitive documents for the transaction.

From August 25, 2006 until September 8, 2006, counsel for Zapata and Omega conducted negotiations to finalize the stock purchase agreement and ancillary documents, including the amended and restated registration rights agreement and the escrow agreement. Upon concluding negotiations over the terms of these documents, Zapata management provided Zapata s Board of Directors with the final form of stock purchase agreement, amended and restated registration rights agreement and escrow agreement together with a copy of the final form of Ableco Finance LLC commitment letter presented to Omega and the last draft of the stock purchase agreement proposed by the potential financial buyer.

On September 7, 2006, Zapata s directors convened to consider and vote on the proposal to sell Zapata s Omega shares pursuant to the stock purchase agreement and under certain other circumstances. Zapata s legal advisors attended the meeting and reviewed with the directors their fiduciary duties and the transaction terms and other legal issues, as well as the fact that no response had been received from the last communication sent to the potential financial buyer regarding open issues. At the meeting, Zapata management presented a number of issues, including Omega s financial performance and condition, stock trading price and volume history and anticipated accounting treatment and tax consequences for the proposed transactions. A representative of Empire Valuation Consultants, LLC also attended the meeting. After reviewing Empire s experience and credentials and engaging in a discussion regarding Empire s valuation procedure and certain aspects of its valuation process and considerations relevant to Zapata, the Omega shares, and Omega s business, Empire rendered its opinion that as of September 7, 2006, the purchase price to be paid to Zapata for its Omega shares at the initial closing under the stock purchase agreement and the sale of Zapata s remaining Omega shares pursuant to the call option granted under the stock purchase agreement or to a third party at a price of \$4.50 per share or more was fair from a financial point of view to Zapata and its stockholders. The representative of Empire indicated that he expected that Empire would be able to deliver its written opinion the next day. Following the presentations and a discussion, the Zapata Board of Directors approved the sale and in doing so, considered a number of favorable factors supporting the sale as well as negative factors militating against the sale. See THE PROPOSED SALE OF OUR OMEGA SHARES Reasons for the Sale.

On September 8, 2006, the parties entered into a stock purchase agreement providing for the purchase of 9,268,292 of our Omega shares at a final price of \$5.125 per share and a call option at a price of \$4.50 per share, subject to certain terms and conditions, with respect to the remaining Omega shares held by Zapata on the date of exercise of the call option. In addition, on the same date Zapata s majority stockholder, the Malcolm I. Glazer Family Limited Partnership, or the Glazer Partnership, executed a written consent pursuant to which it authorized the sale by Zapata of its Omega shares.

The parties announced the transaction on September 8, 2006.

On October 18, 2006, we entered into a letter agreement with Omega amending the stock purchase agreement to suspend Omega s obligation to file the shelf registration statement on Form S-3 for the resale of the remaining 5,232,708 Omega shares with the SEC as promptly as practicable after the date of the stock purchase agreement, but no less than 20 business days thereafter. We further agreed with Omega, that Omega will file the Form S-3 with the SEC by the new deadline set by us, notification of which will precede the new deadline by at least 15 business days and will be given in writing.

Reasons For the Sale

Our Board of Directors has concluded that our sale of Omega shares as described in this Information Statement is in Zapata s best interests. In arriving at this conclusion, our Board of Directors considered a number of factors, including the following favorable factors supporting the sale:

Our lack of any dividends or other financial return from our Omega investment since Omega s 1998 initial public offering;

The historic trading price and volume of Omega s stock;

The fact that we had not received any firm offers for our Omega shares involving cash consideration exceeding that offered by Omega on a per share basis since our public announcement regarding the availability of our Omega shares;

Omega s historical financial performance and condition;

Omega s prospects and the uncertainties and risks in Omega s business, including, among other things, the uncertainty of Omega Pure s acceptance by the marketplace, the uncertainty of future menhaden catches due to natural causes, the fluctuating oil yield from menhaden catches, high energy costs, risks associated with hurricanes and storms, government regulation that restrict or prohibit menhaden or purse seine fishing and world wide supply and demand relationships;

The terms of the proposed sale contemplated by the stock purchase agreement, including limited representations and warranties, the immediate registration of our remaining Omega shares, Omega s agreement to cooperate and assist in the disposition of our remaining Omega shares and the improved terms to our registration rights which can be assigned to certain purchasers of our remaining Omega shares;

The expeditious manner in which the transaction could be completed and the lack of any foreign ownership issues as a condition to closing;

The issuance of a commitment letter to Omega by Ableco Finance LLC and the payment upon acceptance by Omega of a \$487,500 commitment fee and a \$150,000 expense deposit;

The opportunity for us to increase funds available to finance future acquisitions and strategic opportunities;

Presentations by, and discussions with, our senior management and representatives of our financial and legal advisors regarding the proposed transaction;

The risk that in an alternative transaction with a third party, Omega s management could seek alternate employment in light of the uncertainty presented by the change of control of Omega and receive significant change of control payments;

Empire s fairness opinion dated September 8, 2006;

TM Capital s solvency opinion dated September 8, 2006 and the reliance letter issued to us;

The consideration to be received by Zapata pursuant to the stock purchase agreement (or pursuant to a third party sale of the remaining Omega shares not sold to Omega) and the transactions contemplated thereby, taken as a whole, is fair, from a financial point of view, to Zapata and its stockholders; and

The fact that the majority of the taxable gain from the sale of the Omega shares is expected to be offset by our existing net operating loss carry forwards for federal income tax purposes.

Our Board of Directors believed that each of the foregoing factors to be the benefits of the sale. In reaching its conclusion, our Board of Directors also considered the following negative factors militating against the sale:

we will experience diminished influence and control of Omega as a result of (i) the required resignations of our two representatives from the Omega board of directors and (ii) the voting agreement and proxy with respect to our remaining shares that will become effective as of the initial closing;

the applicability of Nevada corporate surplus laws to Omega s repurchase and existence of fraudulent conveyance laws;

Omega s operations will no longer be consolidated with us and, accordingly, Omega s operations will be reflected by the equity method in our financial statements and operations; and

the risk that after expenditure of significant time and resources, the transaction will not be completed due to, among other possibilities, Omega s financing conditions not being fulfilled.

Our Board of Directors viewed its determination and approval as being based on the totality of the information presented. In considering all the factors described above, individual directors may have given different weight to different factors. Our Board of Directors considered all these factors as a whole to be favorable to us, and to support its determination to approve the sale.

Description of the Terms of the Stock Purchase Agreement

The following is a summary of significant provisions of the stock purchase agreement. The summary does not provide a complete description of all the terms and conditions of the stock purchase agreement, which is attached as Appendix A (without schedules or exhibits). The stock purchase agreement should be read in its entirety for a complete understanding of its terms.

Structure of the Sale and Price.

The stock purchase agreement provides that, upon the satisfaction, or waiver, if necessary, of certain other conditions, Omega will acquire from us 9,268,292 Omega shares. The purchase price for these shares is \$5.125 per share, or \$47.5 million in the aggregate. Omega will finance this purchase with debt financing.

An independent special committee of Omega s Board of Directors, which did not include either of Zapata s two representatives, Avram Glazer and Leonard DiSalvo, approved the transaction. Omega s Board of Directors and its special committee received the opinions of TM Capital Corp., an independent financial advisor to the special committee, regarding the fairness, from a financial point of view, to Omega s stockholders (except for Zapata) of the purchase price being paid at the initial closing for our Omega shares, and the solvency of Omega following the consummation of the transactions contemplated by the stock purchase agreement and Omega s debt financing pursuant to the commitment letter referred to below. TM Capital provided us with a reliance letter allowing us to rely on the solvency opinion, although its opinion was otherwise furnished solely for the benefit of the special committee and the Board of Directors of Omega. TM Capital has consented to the inclusion of the summary of its solvency opinion in this Information Statement.

TM Capital is a New York and Atlanta based merchant banking and financial advisory firm. On September 8, 2006, TM Capital delivered certain of its analyses and its oral opinion to Omega s special committee, subsequently confirmed in writing, to the effect that and subject to the various assumptions set forth therein, as of that date, assuming the transaction and financing had been consummated as proposed, immediately after and giving effect to the transaction and on a pro forma basis:

Omega would be able to pay its debts as they become due in the usual course of business;

Omega s total assets would be greater than or equal to the sum of (i) Omega s total liabilities and (ii) the amount that would be needed, if Omega were to be dissolved at the time of the transaction, to satisfy the preferential

rights upon dissolution of stockholders whose preferential rights are superior to those receiving the proceeds of the transaction;

the fair value of Omega s assets would exceed its stated liabilities and identified and valued contingent liabilities; and

the capital remaining in Omega after the transaction would not be unreasonably small for the business in which Omega is engaged, it is now conducted and is proposed to be conducted following the consummation of the transaction.

The opinion valued Omega and the assets of Omega on a going-concern basis (including goodwill), on a pro forma basis.

TM Capital provided its solvency opinion with the understanding that Omega s Board of Directors (including the special committee thereof) would consult with and rely solely upon their own legal counsel with respect to the legal definition of terms related to the solvency opinion and TM Capital made no representations as to any legal matter or as to the sufficiency of said definitions for any purpose other than setting forth the scope of its opinion. TM Capital was not engaged to identify prospective purchasers, to ascertain the actual prices at which and terms on which Omega or the assets of Omega could be sold and did not express any opinion as to whether Omega would actually be sold for the amount TM Capital believes to be its fair value.

In connection with its solvency opinion, TM Capital made such reviews, analyses and inquiries as it deemed necessary and among other things, it:

reviewed Omega s SEC filings and board meetings minutes;

reviewed information, relating to Omega s business, earnings, cash flow, assets and prospects;

visited Omega s headquarters and discussed with senior management Omega s operations, financial condition, future prospects, operations and performance;

reviewed drafts of the stock purchase agreement and financing commitment letter from Ableco;

reviewed the historical market prices and trading activity of Omega s common stock;

compared financial information for Omega with that of publicly traded companies it deemed to be relevant;

reviewed the representation letter from Omega as of the date of the opinion;

compared the proposed financial terms of the transaction with the financial terms of other common stock repurchase transactions which it deemed to be relevant;

reviewed an actuarial valuation related to Omega s pension plan from February 2006; and

reviewed other financial studies and analyses and performed other investigations and took into account such other matters as it deemed necessary, including its assessment of general economic, market and monetary conditions.

In its review and analysis and in reaching the conclusions expressed in its opinion, TM Capital relied upon the accuracy and completeness of all the financial and other information made available to it by Omega, discussed or reviewed by or for it, or that was publicly available. TM Capital also relied upon certain representations made to it by Omega s management and upon assurances of the management of Omega that they were unaware of any facts that would make the information provided to it incorrect, incomplete or misleading. Omega management also advised TM Capital that there was no adverse change that, either individually or in the aggregate, had or could reasonably be expected to have a material effect on the assets, business, properties, liabilities, financial condition, results or prospects of Omega since June 30, 2006. TM Capital did not make any independent appraisal of the properties or assets of Omega. There were no limitations placed on the scope of TM Capital s review.

TM Capital s opinion did not address the relative merits of the transaction as compared to other transactions or business strategies discussed by the special committee or the Board of Directors of Omega as alternatives to the transaction or the decision of the special committee and the Board of Directors of Omega to proceed with the transaction. The opinion did not address any tax matters or the impact of any tax matters that arise from the

transaction.

TM Capital acted as financial advisor to Omega in connection with the transaction. TM Capital received a fee from Omega in connection with the rendering of the solvency opinion and a separate fairness opinion, neither of which was contingent upon the conclusion reached in the opinions or the consummation of the transaction. In addition, TM Capital will be receiving a fee in connection with the consummation of the transaction. TM Capital also served as financial advisor to Omega in the past, without respect to this transaction, and has received fees for such services.

Concurrently with the execution and delivery of the stock purchase agreement, Omega s executive officers confirmed, in writing, that neither the agreement nor the transactions contemplated thereby, including the sale by us

of shares to Omega, either initially or pursuant to the call option, will constitute a change of control for the purposes of their employment or change of control agreements with Omega.

Omega s Financing of the \$47.5 Million Purchase Price.

Concurrent with the execution and delivery of the stock purchase agreement, Omega and Ableco Finance LLC, an affiliate of Cerberus Capital Management, L.P., entered into a commitment letter, pursuant to which the Ableco agreed, subject to the terms and conditions therein, to provide Omega with a senior secured financing facility in the maximum aggregate amount of \$65 million to (i) acquire the 9,268,292 Omega shares (exclusive of the fees and expenses related to such financing), (ii) to fund Omega s ongoing working capital requirements, including, establishing a letter of credit sub-facility and (iii) to pay the fees and expenses related to such financing. The facility will consist of a \$30 million revolving credit facility (including a \$5,000,000 subfacility for the issuance of letters of credit) and a \$35 million term loan facility. Such revolving credit facility will replace Omega s existing \$20 million credit facility with Bank of America, N.A.

On October 20, 2006, Omega, its principal subsidiary, Omega Protein, Inc., certain other direct and indirect subsidiaries of Omega, certain financial institutions and Abelco, as collateral agent and administrative agent, entered into the financing agreement contemplated by the Ableco commitment letter pursuant to which the lenders agreed to provide Omega with a senior secured financing facility in the maximum amount of \$65 million (i) to acquire the 9,268,292 Omega shares, (ii) to fund Omega s ongoing working capital and other general corporate requirements and (iii) to pay the fees and expenses related to the financing. The financing facility consists of (a) a revolving credit facility of up to \$30 million outstanding at any time, including a \$5 million subfacility for the issuance of letters of credit, and (b) a term loan facility of \$35 million.

Escrow.

Concurrent with the execution and delivery of the stock purchase agreement, Zapata, Omega and Manufacturers and Traders Trust Company, as escrow agent, entered into an escrow agreement. On or before October 23, 2006, Omega is required to consummate its debt financing with Ableco and deposit the \$47.5 million purchase price with the escrow agent, pending the closing of the sale. On or before the same date, we are obligated to deposit with the escrow agent stock certificates evidencing the 9,268,292 Omega shares being purchased by Omega together with blank stock powers. The deposits of the \$47.5 million purchase price by Omega and the stock certificates by Zapata were made with Manufacturers and Traders Trust Company as of the October 23, 2006 deadline. All interest accrued on the escrowed purchase price will be paid to Omega at the closing. If this accrued interest is less than the pre-default interest payable by Omega with respect to the \$47.5 million which it has borrowed from Ableco in order to fund the escrow, then we will be required to pay Omega at closing this difference. All dividends or distributions declared or paid with respect to the escrowed Omega shares, if any, and all accrued interest on such dividends or distributions will be paid to Omega at the closing.

Amended and Restated Registration Rights Agreement.

Concurrent with the sale of our 9,268,292 Omega shares, Omega is required to provide us with an amended and restated registration rights agreement. This agreement amends and restates our April 12, 1998 registration rights agreement with Omega which grants to us demand and piggyback registration rights and is assignable, subject to certain conditions, to subsequent purchasers of our Omega shares.

Material changes to the 1998 registration rights agreement incorporated into the amended and restated registration rights agreement, include, among other things, that:

Omega is not obligated to file a registration statement relating to a demand registration request if such registration request is for a number of registrable securities having a fair market value of less than \$3.5 million

rather than the previous \$10 million transaction size;

Zapata or permitted transferees of more than 30% of the registrable securities are entitled to two demand registration requests (not including the registration on Form S-3 required by the stock purchase agreement) and permitted transferees of 30% or less and 10% or more of the registrable securities are entitled to one demand registration request;

registration statements filed pursuant to such agreement will be prepared and filed by Omega with the SEC as soon as practicable, but in no event later than 30 days (60 days if the applicable registration form is other than Form S-3) after the date notice is given, and that Omega will use its best efforts to cause the same to become effective as soon as possible after the date notice is given;

subject to certain conditions, transfers of registration rights will be effective when Omega has received written notice at the time of or within a reasonable time after said transfer; and

the agreement may be amended only by a written instrument duly executed by Omega and the holders of more than 50% of the registrable securities.

Closing of the Sale.

The closing of our sale of 9,268,292 Omega shares to Omega is required to take place on the second business day after the conditions set forth in the stock purchase agreement have been satisfied or waived. We expect this to occur in the fourth quarter of 2006.

Zapata s Representations and Warranties.

We have made representations and warranties in the stock purchase agreement with respect to the following matters:

our corporate organization and existence;

our corporate power and authority, authorization, and approval and the binding effect on us of the stock purchase agreement and escrow agreement and, when executed, the amended and restated registration rights agreement;

our ownership of our Omega shares and lack of encumbrances thereon;

our compliance with applicable law and lack of conflicts;

the lack of pending or threatened litigation against us with respect to the stock purchase agreement or which would be material in that context; and

the lack of any other brokers or fees due to others as a result of our actions in connection with the stock purchase agreement and transactions contemplated thereby.

Omega s Representations and Warranties.

Omega has made representations and warranties in the stock purchase agreement with respect to the matters listed below:

Omega s organization and existence;

Omega s power and authority, authorization, and approvals and the binding effect of the stock purchase agreement and escrow agreement on it and when executed, the amended and restated registration rights agreement;

Omega s receipt of a fairness opinion and a solvency opinion from TM Capital;

Omega s consents and approvals;

Omega s compliance with applicable law and lack of conflicts, except for agreements relating to existing financing;

the lack of pending or threatened litigation involving Omega with respect to the stock purchase agreement or which would be material in that context;

Omega having surplus and being solvent as required under Nevada law for stock repurchases and solvent under fraudulent conveyance laws both before and after giving effect to Omega s purchase of the 9,268,292 Omega shares from us and the concurrent closing of Omega s new debt financing;

the accuracy, truth and completeness of Omega s reports filed since January 1, 2003 under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934;

the accuracy of information provided by Omega to us for inclusion in this Information Statement;

Omega s responsibility for the fees and expenses of TM Capital and Cerberus Capital Management, L.P. and the lack of any other brokers or fees due to others as a result of Omega s actions in connection with the stock purchase agreement and transactions contemplated thereby;

information concerning Omega s commitment letter dated September 8, 2006 issued to Omega by Ableco Finance, LLC, an affiliate of Cerberus Capital Management, L.P.;

Omega s acquisition of Omega shares from us for its own account and not for resale; and

Omega s lack of ownership of Zapata stock.

Mutual Covenants.

In the stock purchase agreement, we have agreed with Omega, among other covenants, to:

use reasonable best efforts to take all actions and things necessary to consummate the sale as promptly as practicable, including obtaining any necessary consents or authorizations;

cooperate and consult prior to issuing any press release or public announcement; and

indemnify each other and their related parties on specified terms and conditions.

Zapata Covenants.

In the stock purchase agreement we agreed in favor of Omega, among other covenants, to:

within ten (10) business days following the execution of the stock purchase agreement, prepare and file a preliminary Information Statement with the SEC to use our reasonable best efforts to promptly respond to the comments of the SEC, if any, and to mail a definitive Information Statement to our stockholders;

prior to closing, not solicit or participate in discussions for or approve or enter into another transaction for the sale of in excess of 5,232,708 Omega shares less any Omega shares we sell prior to the initial closing under the stock purchase agreement; and

not acquire any additional Omega shares until the earlier to occur of the termination of the stock purchase agreement or the expiration of the call option period on the 390th day after the initial sale closing under the stock purchase agreement.

Omega Covenants.

In the stock purchase agreement Omega has agreed in favor of Zapata, among other covenants, to:

from the initial closing until the date on which our remaining Omega shares become freely transferable under SEC Rule 144(k), use its reasonable best efforts to continue to be qualified to register its securities on Form S-3, file all required reports with the SEC, exclude Zapata and its Omega shares together with any subsequent transferee or holder thereof from any rights plan, charter or bylaw amendment or board resolution or any similar action that would prohibit, frustrate or adversely affect Zapata s ability to sell or distribute its Omega shares, and cause its officers and employees, subject to certain conditions, to cooperate and assist Zapata in the sale of its Omega shares, including promptly, accurately and fully responding to the questions and due diligence inquiries, making management presentations and participating in investor meetings;

maintain, directors and officers liability insurance covering a period of six years after the initial closing covering Avram A. Glazer and Leonard DiSalvo with respect to claims arising from facts or events that occurred on or before the initial closing date, on terms and conditions no less favorable than those currently in effect for such directors on the date of the stock purchase agreement;

use its reasonable best efforts to arrange and obtain as promptly as practicable (and in any event within 45 days of the date hereof) the proceeds of its new debt financing on the terms and conditions described in the Ableco commitment letter and not make any material amendments or modifications thereto;

file a shelf registration statement on Form S-3, within 15 business days of our written notice to Omega, for the resale of our remaining Omega shares and to use its reasonable best efforts to cause the registration statement to become effective and remain effective for a period of 390 days after the initial closing or, if shorter, until the earlier of the date when all of our remaining Omega shares have been sold pursuant to such registration statement, and the first date on which we may sell all of our remaining Omega shares held without registration pursuant to Rule 144 within a three-month period; and

during the period that Omega is required to maintain the Form S-3 registration statement in effect, not sell, make any short sale of, loan, grant any option for the purchase of (other than pursuant to employee benefit plans), effect any public sale or distribution of or otherwise dispose of any of its equity securities in public sales except as may be required under the amended and restated registration rights agreement with Zapata or

pursuant to registrations on Form S-8 or solely with respect to the offering of securities in connection with a transaction that requires the use of a Form S-4 that is not an offering of securities for cash.

Conditions to Closing of the Sale.

The obligation of the parties to close on the initial sale of the 9,268,292 Omega shares under the stock purchase agreement is subject to the satisfaction or waiver of various conditions, including, without limitation, the following conditions:

The other party s representations and warranties being true at the initial closing in all material respects;

The other party having performed each of the obligations required to be performed by it under the stock purchase agreement on or prior to the closing date;

The 20 day stockholder notice period following the delivery of this Information Statement, as required by Regulation 14C of the SEC, having expired;

The lack of a restraining order, injunction or other legal restraint relating to the sale being issued by a governmental entity;

The NMFS consent having been obtained;

A legal opinion having been received from the other party s counsel; and

TM Capital Corp. having issued a certificate in which it confirms the TM Capital solvency opinion as of the closing date and Zapata s right to continue to rely thereon; provided, however, that if TM Capital Corp. is unwilling or unavailable to deliver such certificate, Omega is required to use its reasonable best efforts to engage another investment banking firm and provide it with the necessary background materials for the purposes of delivering such certificate.

Additionally, Omega s obligation to close on the initial sale is subject to the closing of a new debt facility contemplated by the Ableco commitment letter and the receipt of the resignations of Avram A. Glazer and Leonard DiSalvo from Omega s board of directors and any committee thereof. On October 20, 2006, Omega entered into the financing agreement contemplated by the Ableco commitment letter pursuant to which Ableco and certain other lenders agreed to provide Omega with a senior secured financing facility in the maximum amount of \$65 million. Thereafter, in accordance with the terms of the stock purchase agreement, Omega deposited the purchase price for the 9,268,292 Omega shares and we deposited the stock certificates for the Omega shares in escrow with Manufacturers and Traders Trust Company. Omega also received the NMFS consent.

Termination of the Agreement.

The stock purchase agreement may be terminated and the transactions contemplated hereby abandoned at any time prior to the initial closing, subject to certain conditions:

by mutual written consent of Omega and Zapata;

by Omega or Zapata, if an order has been entered by a governmental authority restraining, enjoining or otherwise prohibiting the consummation of the sale of the Omega shares and such order is final and non-appealable;

by Omega or Zapata, if the closing does not occur on or before December 7, 2006 (which period shall automatically be extended for up to an additional 45 days if Zapata has not received clearance of the Information Statement by the SEC),

by Omega, if (i) Zapata s Board of Directors has withdrawn or modified or changed in a manner adverse to Omega, its approval of the stock purchase agreement or the sale of Zapata s Omega shares, or has approved an alternative acquisition proposal of the shares, (ii) Zapata accepts an offer or otherwise enters into an agreement to consummate or consummates an alternative acquisition proposal of the shares, or (iii) Zapata fails to perform in any material respect its obligations in connection with an Acquisition Proposal or Superior Proposal;

by Omega or Zapata, as applicable, if there has been a material violation or breach by Zapata or Omega, as applicable, of any covenant, representation or warranty contained in the stock purchase agreement which has prevented the satisfaction of any condition to the obligations of Omega or Zapata, as applicable, at the initial

closing unless in the case of a covenant breach such breach is cured within 10 days after notice of the breach is given by the other party; or

by Zapata, if our Board of Directors determines that an alternative acquisition proposal of the 9,268,292 Omega shares is a superior proposal, as defined in the stock purchase agreement.

Superior proposal is defined in the stock purchase agreement to mean any acquisition proposal (on its most recently amended or modified terms, if amended or modified) (i) involving the acquisition of the 9,268,292 Omega shares subject to the stock purchase agreement and (ii) with respect to which the Zapata s Board of Directors (A) determines in good faith that such acquisition proposal, if accepted, is reasonably likely to be consummated on a timely basis, taking into account all legal, financial, regulatory and other aspects of the acquisition proposal and the person making the acquisition proposal, (B) determines in its good faith judgment (based on, among other things, the advice of its outside financial advisor) to be more favorable, from a financial point of view, to Zapata s stockholders than the sale of the Omega shares to Omega taking into account all relevant factors (including whether, in the good faith judgment of the Zapata s Board of Directors, after obtaining the advice of such financial advisor, any proposed changes to the stock purchase agreement that may be proposed by Omega in response to such acquisition proposal) and (C) which provides that any requisite external financing (sufficient to pay the cash portion, if any, of the proposed transaction consideration and expenses related thereto) is either then committed or otherwise funded and not subject to any contingency other than those contained in the Ableco commitment letter

Expense Reimbursement.

Omega may be required to reimburse us for our actual out-of-pocket documented expenses up to a maximum of \$1 million if we terminate the stock purchase agreement based on Omega s material breach of the stock purchase agreement. We may be required to reimburse Omega for its actual out-of-pocket documented expenses up to a maximum of \$1.3 million if we terminate the stock purchase agreement, or if our Board of Directors withdraws or modifies its approval of the stock purchase agreement in a manner adverse to Omega, in order to accept a superior proposal to purchase our Omega shares that are to be sold at the initial closing or we materially breach the stock purchase agreement. These rights of reimbursement are in addition to any other right or remedy that Omega or Zapata, as applicable, may have available at law or equity.

Call Option.

Pursuant to the stock purchase agreement, we granted Omega a call option entitling Omega, at its election and subject to certain conditions, to purchase, all, but not less than all, of our remaining 5,232,708 Omega shares not initially purchased by Omega and which we continue to hold on the date the option is exercised at a price of \$4.50 per share, payable in cash. The option may only be exercised, subject to certain conditions, from the 270th day to the 390th day following the consummation of Omega s initial purchase of shares from us pursuant to the stock purchase agreement. The closing with respect to the call option must occur within two business days of Omega s exercising it.

Voting Agreement.

Subject to certain conditions, during the period from the initial closing until the occurrence of a voting agreement termination event (as defined in the stock purchase agreement), we have agreed that if any action is submitted to the holders of Omega common stock for their approval, whether at a meeting or by written consent, we will cause to be voted all Omega shares to which we have the right to vote or direct the vote in favor of the directors nominated by Omega s Board of Directors or a committee thereof and in favor of all actions approved and recommended by the Omega s Board of Directors. We have also granted an irrevocable proxy to the Chief Executive Officer and Chief Financial Officer of Omega to vote all of our Omega voting securities at any such meeting (and at any adjournment or adjournments thereof) or with respect to any such written consent in the manner described in the preceding sentence. The stock purchase agreement contains provisions whereby we have the right to assert the occurrence of a voting agreement termination event and to terminate the effectiveness of the proxy.

Under the stock purchase agreement, voting agreement termination event means the earlier to occur of the following dates (i) the last day of any 12 calendar month period in which Omega s trailing 12-month EBITDA (as defined in the stock purchase agreement) is less than \$15 million, (ii) the continuation of an uncured or unwaived event of default or default for more than 30 days on one or more of Omega s outstanding indebtedness for borrowed money in excess of \$1 million or (iii) the first day following the expiration of Omega s call option that the average closing price of Omega s common stock for 10 consecutive trading days is less than \$4.50 per share. The stock purchase agreement defines EBITDA to mean for the applicable period, Omega s consolidated net income (loss)

before interest, taxes, depreciation and amortization, excluding any non-recurring, extraordinary or unusual income, gains or charges (including, without limitation, the Loss resulting from natural disaster, net (see Note 11 Hurricane Losses) disclosed in Omega s Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q for the period ended September 30, 2005 filed with the SEC), all as determined in accordance with the generally accepted accounting principles applied on a consistent basis. For purposes of the forgoing, net income excludes the income or loss of any entity accrued prior to the date on which it becomes a subsidiary or is merged into or consolidated with Omega or any subsidiary of Omega or the date on which such entity s assets are acquired by Omega or any consolidated subsidiary of Omega.

Expenses.

Except as provided above, each party bears its own expenses in connection with the stock purchase agreement and the sale of our Omega shares, including, without limitation, all fees of respective legal counsel, investment advisors and accountants.

Fairness Opinion

Our Board of Directors retained Empire Valuation Consultants, LLC to render an opinion to it as to the fairness, from a financial point of view, to Zapata and its stockholders of the consideration to be received under the stock purchase agreement pursuant to the initial sale and the call option, as well as any other sale of our Omega shares remaining after the initial sale which are sold to third parties, either in public or private sales, at a price equal to or in excess of \$4.50 per share. On September 7, 2006, Empire delivered its analyses and oral opinion to our Board of Directors, subsequently confirmed in writing, to the effect that and subject to the various assumptions set forth therein, as of that date. Empire subsequently delivered its written opinion to the same effect as it had provided at the September 7, 2006 meeting of our Board of Directors.

The full text of the written opinion of Empire, dated September 8, 2006, is attached as Appendix C and is incorporated by reference. Empire has reviewed Appendix C as well as the summary of its opinion set forth in this Information Statement and has consented to the inclusion of its opinion and the summary of such opinion in this Information Statement. Our stockholders are urged to read the opinion in its entirety for the assumptions made, procedures followed, other matters considered and limits of the review by Empire. The summary of the written opinion of Empire set forth herein is qualified in its entirety by reference to the full text of such opinion. Empire s analyses and opinion were prepared for and addressed to our Board of Directors and do not constitute an opinion as to the merits of the transaction (other than the fairness thereof) or a recommendation to any stockholder. Empire s analyses and opinion also did not take into consideration any tax issues related to the sale of the Omega shares. The consideration received in the transaction was determined through negotiations between Zapata and Omega and not pursuant to the recommendation of Empire.

In arriving at its opinion, Empire reviewed and considered such financial and other matters as it deemed relevant, including, among other things:

reviewed Omega s SEC filings for the past five years through the present date;

reviewed the historical trading prices, volumes and volatilities of Omega s common stock;

discussed Omega s business, product lines, markets, financial condition, competition, and outlook with Leonard DiSalvo, Zapata s Vice President Finance and CFO and a member of Omega s Board of Directors;

reviewed Zapata s SEC filings for the past five years through the present date;

reviewed Zapata s consolidating balance sheet and income statement for the period ending June 30, 2006;

discussed with Zapata s representatives its efforts in 2005 and 2006 to sell all of its interest in Omega including documents and communications pertaining to a prior negotiation of an Omega stock sale that was discontinued in August 2006;

reviewed the minutes of Zapata s Board of Directors meetings for July 13, 2006 and August 23, 2006;

reviewed the historical trading prices, volumes and volatilities of Zapata s common stock;

reviewed a draft copy the stock purchase agreement dated as of September 8, 2006;

reviewed a copy of the fully executed standstill letter agreement and term sheet between us and Omega dated August 23, 2006;

reviewed the TM Capital solvency opinion and the reliance letter issued to us;

reviewed a draft of the commitment letter dated September 8, 2006 from Ableco Finance LLC addressed to Omega with respect to the financing for the transaction;

compared the proposed terms of the transaction with the financial terms of certain other common stock repurchase transactions which it deemed to be relevant;

compared the implied restricted stock discount for the Omega block of stock with published data for sales of restricted stock; and

considered such other information, financial studies, and analyses as it deemed relevant, and performed such analyses, studies, and investigations as it deemed appropriate.

In conducting its review and arriving at its opinion, Empire, with management s consent, assumed and relied, without independent investigation, upon the accuracy and completeness of all financial and other information provided to it by Zapata or which was publicly available. Empire did not undertake any responsibility for the accuracy, completeness or reasonableness of, or attempt independently to verify, this information.

In addition, Empire did not conduct any physical inspection of the properties or facilities of Omega. Empire further relied upon the assurance of our management that they were unaware of any facts that would make the information provided to Empire incomplete. There were no limitations placed on the scope of Empire s review.

Empire did not make or obtain any independent evaluations, valuations or appraisals of Omega s assets or liabilities, nor was Empire furnished with these materials. Empire expressed no opinion with respect to legal matters. Empire s services to us in connection with the transaction only included rendering the fairness opinion described herein. Empire s opinion was necessarily based upon economic and market conditions and other circumstances as they existed and could be evaluated by Empire on the date of its opinion. It should also be understood that although subsequent developments may affect its opinion, Empire does not have any obligation to update, revise or reaffirm its opinion and Empire expressly disclaims any responsibility to do so.

Empire s opinion does not constitute a recommendation to any Zapata stockholder and is limited to the opinion expressed therein. Empire provides no opinion as to the underlying business reasons that may support the decision of our Board of Directors to approve, or our decision to consummate, the sale of our Omega shares.

Empire s opinion and analyses were only one of many factors considered by our Board of Directors in its evaluation of the sale of our Omega shares and should not be viewed as determinative of the views of our Board of Directors or management with respect to the sale.

Regulatory Approvals

Within 30 days following our sale to Omega of 9,268,292 Omega shares, Omega must notify the United States Department of Transportation, Maritime Administration, of the change in ownership of Omega stock pursuant to 46

C.F.R Section 356.5. This is not a condition to the closing as it is not required to take place until after the closing. Except for this filing and the filing of this Information Statement with the SEC (and such other reports as may be required, if any, under the Exchange Act) we are unaware of any material federal, state or foreign regulatory requirements or approvals required for the sale by us of all our Omega shares.

Stockholder Consent to the Sale Proposal

Under Nevada law, the sale of all or substantially all our assets requires the affirmative vote of the holders of at least a majority of the voting shares of our outstanding common stock as of the record date. Omega represents a substantial portion of our assets, revenues and operating income. Although we are only selling a portion of our Omega shares in the initial closing and we will continue to own substantial assets, including cash and cash

equivalents, to remove any doubt whether the transaction has been properly approved under Nevada law, we conditioned the transaction on stockholder approval.

The record date for determining the stockholders who are entitled to give a written consent for the sale proposal is September 8, 2006. As of September 8, 2006, we had 19,182,456 shares of our common stock outstanding. Each share of common stock is entitled to one vote. We do not have any class of voting securities outstanding at this date other than our common stock.

Under Nevada law and Zapata s organizational documents, the required stockholder approval may be accomplished by written consent of the stockholders holding a majority of the outstanding shares of our capital stock entitled to vote, voting as a class. Our majority stockholder, The Malcolm I. Glazer Family Limited Partnership, which holds 9,813,112 shares of our common stock, or approximately 51.2% of our outstanding shares of common stock, provided us with a written consent dated September 8, 2006 approving the proposed sale of our Omega shares pursuant to the stock purchase agreement, the sale of our 5,232,708 remaining shares in an alternative transaction approved by our Board of Directors and the sale of all of our Omega shares in a superior proposal (as defined in the stock purchase agreement) as determined by our Board of Directors. Federal securities laws state that the sale proposal contemplated by the written consent may not be completed until 20 days after the date this Information Statement is sent or given to Zapata stockholders. Therefore, notwithstanding the execution and delivery of the written consent, the sale transaction will not occur until that time period has elapsed and the other conditions under the stock purchase agreement are satisfied or waived.

Accounting Treatment

We anticipate that the sale of 9,268,292 shares of our Omega shares to Omega will result in the recognition of a net loss for book purposes. Based on the \$5.109 per share value implied by the contemplated sale under the stock purchase agreement (the sale price of \$5.125 less the amount estimated for the call option value), we concluded that we expect to record an estimated impairment charge of approximately \$6.2 million, net of tax effects, in the third quarter of fiscal 2006 with respect to our Omega shares. This includes an estimated impairment charge on the remaining 5,232,708 shares of approximately \$3.7 million, net of taxes, which would be recorded in accordance with SFAS No. 144, Accounting for the Impairment or Disposal of Long-Lived Assets.

The exact amount of the total impairment recognized will depend upon a number of factors and will not be known until the conclusion of the sale of all of our Omega shares to Omega. First, Omega s financial statements will continue to be consolidated with ours until the closing of the stock purchase agreement. Generally, the ultimate loss recognized on the transaction will increase (decrease) as we consolidates net income (loss) related to Omega s operations.

Second, the amount of the impairment on the remaining shares will be affected by the price at which our ultimately agrees to sell the remaining shares. Our Board of Directors has authorized us to seek purchasers for our remaining 5,232,708 Omega shares at a price of \$4.50 per share or higher. If we enter into an agreement to sell the remaining shares at a price above or below \$5.109 per share, we would be required to decrease or increase, as appropriate, our estimated impairment charge. Subsequent to the closing of the transaction, we will own approximately 33% of Omega s common stock and will account for our remaining investment in Omega under the equity method, recording our proportionate share of Omega s income (loss) as incurred. Additionally, we believe that the call option that Omega has on the remaining shares does not have material value and is not expected to have a material impact on our financial statements.

Material Federal Income Tax Consequences

Generally, as the expected sale proceeds of \$47.5 million exceeds our original tax basis of \$33.6 million, the sale will be taxable to us. After adjusting for transaction closing costs, we estimate a taxable gain from the sale of approximately \$13.7 million. Because we have adequate loss carryforwards, we expect that our current taxes payable related to the sale will be limited to approximately \$274,000. In addition, there will be no direct federal income tax consequences to our stockholders.

No Dissenters Rights

Neither Nevada law, nor our organizational documents, provide our stockholders with dissenters rights or the right to demand appraisal of their shares as a result of the sale of all of our Omega shares as described in this Information Statement.

Interest of Certain Persons in Matters to be Acted Upon

As of the date of this Information Statement, there are no persons who have been a director or officer of Zapata, or any associate of such person, since the beginning of the last fiscal year, that have any substantial interest in the matters acted upon by the written consent other than the options to purchase Omega common stock held by our Chairman of the Board, Chief Executive Officer and President, Avram Glazer. On January 26, 1998, in consideration for Mr. Glazer serving as an Omega director, Omega granted to Mr. Glazer options to purchase 568,200 shares of Omega common stock at any exercise price of \$12.75 per share. These options are fully vested. Because the exercise price of these options has generally been greater than the trading price of Omega s common stock, these options generally remained unexercised. These options will expire on January 26, 2008 if unexercised as of that date.

SELECTED FINANCIAL DATA

The following table sets forth certain of our selected historical consolidated financial information for the periods and as of the dates presented and should be read in conjunction with our consolidated financial statements and the related notes and with Management s Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations set forth below in this Information Statement. All amounts are in thousands, except for per share amounts.

		ix Months June 30,		For the Year Ended December 31,					
	2006	2005	2005	2004	2003	2002	2001(3)(4)		
Income Statement Data:									
Revenues Operating income	\$ 61,641	\$ 51,341	\$ 109,896	\$ 119,645	\$ 117,926	\$ 117,008	\$ 98,836		
(loss) Net income (loss) from	1,362	(1,956)	(16,404)	912	5,830	15,803	1,838		
continuing operations Net income (loss) from discontinued	127	(1,471)	(5,774)	(1,520)	354	6,473	4,434		
operations(1) Net income (loss) to common		2,013	(3,402)	5,253	538				
stockholders(1) Net income (loss) per share basic and diluted: Income (loss) from	127	542	(9,176)	3,733	892	6,473	4,434		
continuing operations	0.01	(0.08)	(0.30)	(0.07)	0.02	0.34	0.23		

Income (loss) from							
discontinued							
operations	0.00	0.11	(0.18)	0.27	0.03		
Net income (loss) per							
share basic and diluted	0.01	0.03	(0.48)	0.20	0.05	0.34	0.23
Cash dividend paid							
Common stock							
dividends paid, per							
share							
Cash Flow Data:							
Capital expenditures	13,467	11,312	17,590	22,907	14,965	7,803	1,972
			21				

	As of June 30,				As of December 31,							
		2006		2005		2004		2003		2002(2)	20	001(3)(4)
Balance Sheet Data:												
Working capital	\$	149,347	\$	154,435	\$	141,810	\$	140,818	\$	148,580	\$	133,736
Property and equipment, net		101,430		93,985		97,820		85,332		80,842		82,239
Total assets		304,253		294,354		362,489		359,039		284,977		271,677
Current maturities of long-term												
debt		2,386		2,443		1,661		1,566		1,270		1,296
Long-term debt		26,454		27,658		15,943		17,605		14,239		15,510
Stockholders equity		172,005		171,684		186,314		182,537		175,262		169,851

- (1) During 2005, we sold our approximate 77% ownership interest in Safety Components International, Inc., or Safety, for \$51.2 million. Accordingly, we recognized a loss on sale of \$9.9 million. Though we sold our shares in Safety for a cash gain compared to the original investment, this transaction related loss resulted from the sales proceeds being less than our carrying value of our investment in Safety. Safety s generation of net income subsequent to our original purchase of the stock increased our carrying value which consisted of our original investment in common stock of Safety and a subsequent capital contribution. We had purchased approximately 84% of the common stock of Safety during 2003 and began consolidating amounts related to Safety s income statement in the fourth quarter of 2003. Such amounts are included under Discontinued Operations for all periods presented.
- (2) During 2002, we received a federal tax refund of approximately \$17.3 million primarily related to losses realized on the sale in 2001 of certain non-investment grade securities and the sale of our holdings of Viskase Corporation, or Viskase, common stock.
- (3) During 2001, we recognized impairment charges of approximately \$11.8 million based on adverse market conditions and the sale of non-investment grade securities.
- (4) During 2001, we sold our Viskase shares. See Note 3 above.

SELECTED QUARTERLY FINANCIAL DATA (unaudited)

The following table presents certain unaudited consolidated operating results for each of our preceding ten quarters. We believe that the following information includes all adjustments (consisting only of normal recurring adjustments) necessary for a fair statement of the results for the interim periods presented. The operating results for any interim period are not necessarily indicative of results for any other period. The following unaudited quarterly results reflect restated amounts from our Quarterly Report of Form 10-Q/A for the period ended September 30, 2005 as filed with the SEC on April 5, 2006.

Quarter Ended March 31, June 30, 2006 2006 (In thousands, except per share amounts)

Revenues		\$ 28,303	\$ 33,338
Gross profit		6,992	5,336
Operating income (loss)		1,898	(535)
Net income (loss)		486	(359)
Income (loss) per common share	basic and diluted:	0.03	(0.02)

	Quarter Ended							
	March 31,	June 30,	September 30,	December 31,				
	2005	2005	2005	2005				
	(In	mounts)						
Revenues	\$ 23,831	\$ 27,510	\$ 31,418	\$ 27,137				
Gross profit	3,056	3,817	7,386	3,652				
Operating (loss) income	(1,386)	(570)	(10,535)	(3,913)				
Net (loss) income from continuing operations(1)	(990)	(481)	(3,330)	(973)				
Net income (loss) from discontinued operations(1)	1,068	945	(5,831)	416				
Net income (loss) available to common stockholders	78	464	(9,161)	(557)				
Net (loss) income per common share basic and diluted(1)(2):								
(Loss) income from continuing operations	(0.05)	(0.03)	(0.17)	(0.05)				
Discontinued operations	0.06	0.05	(0.31)	0.02				
(Loss) income per common share basic and diluted	0.00	0.02	(0.48)	(0.03)				

	Quarter Ended									
	March 31, 2004	June 30, 2004	September 30, 2004	December 31, 2004						
	(In thousands, except per share amounts)									
Revenues	\$ 25,056	\$ 26,456	\$ 41,501	\$ 26,632						
Gross profit	3,674	5,393	5,125	1,216						
Operating (loss) income	(167)	1,525	1,385	(1,831)						
Net (loss) income from continuing operations(1)	(568)	(181)	(76)	(695)						
Net income from discontinued operations(1)	2,366	1,018	860	1,009						
Net income available to common stockholders	1,798	837	784	314						
Net (loss) income per common share basic and diluted(1)(2):										
(Loss) income from continuing operations	(0.03)	(0.01)	(0.00)	(0.04)						
Discontinued operations	0.12	0.05	0.04	0.05						
(Loss) income per common share basic and diluted	0.09	0.04	0.04	0.02						

- (1) In accordance with SFAS No. 144, quarterly information has been reclassified to disclose amounts related to Safety as discontinued operations for all periods presented.
- (2) Net (loss) income per share has been computed independently for each quarter based upon the weighted average shares outstanding for that quarter. Therefore, the sum of the quarterly earnings per share amounts may not equal the reported annual amounts.

Omega s menhaden harvesting and processing business is seasonal in nature. Omega generally has higher sales during the menhaden harvesting season (which includes the second and third quarter of each year) due to increased product availability, but prices during the fishing season tend to be lower than during the off-season. As a result, the Omega s quarterly operating results have fluctuated in the past and may fluctuate in the future. In addition, from time to time Omega defers sales of inventory based on worldwide prices for competing products that affects prices for Omega s

products which may affect comparable period comparisons.

MANAGEMENT S DISCUSSION AND ANALYSIS OF FINANCIAL CONDITION AND RESULTS OF OPERATION

Overview

We were incorporated in Delaware in 1954 and reincorporated in Nevada in April 1999. Our principal executive offices are located at 100 Meridian Centre, Suite 350, Rochester, New York 14618. Our common stock is listed on the New York Stock Exchange and trades under the symbol ZAP.

We are a holding company which currently has one operating company, Omega Protein Corporation, or Omega, in which we had a 58% ownership interest at June 30, 2006. In December 2005, we completed the sale of our 77% ownership interest in Safety Components International, Inc., or Safety. Omega trades on the New York Stock Exchange under the symbol OME and Safety trades on the over-the counter electronic bulletin board under the symbol SAFY. In addition, we own 98% of Zap.Com Corporation, which is a public shell company and trades on the OTCBB under the symbol ZPCM.

On December 8, 2005, we announced that our Board of Directors had authorized management to seek a buyer for our 58% ownership interest in Omega. On September 8, 2006, we entered into a stock purchase agreement with our majority-owned subsidiary Omega which provides for the repurchase of shares of Omega common stock held by us. Under this agreement, Omega has agreed to repurchase 9,268,292 Omega shares from us for a purchase price of \$5.125 per share, or \$47.5 million in the aggregate, in cash. In the agreement, we also granted Omega a call option to acquire for an exercise price of \$4.50 per share, payable in cash, not less than all of our remaining 5,232,708 Omega shares which we do not dispose of prior to the exercise of the option. The option is exercisable from the 270th day until the 390th day after the initial closing under the stock purchase agreement. Our Board of Directors has authorized us to seek purchasers for our remaining 5,232,708 Omega shares at a price of \$4.50 per share. Lastly, we may distribute to our stockholders a dividend consisting of all of or a portion of our remaining Omega Shares. There is no assurance, however, that we will be able to sell our remaining Omega shares either to third parties or to Omega pursuant to its call option or that we will distribute our remaining Omega Shares.

Zapata Corporate

We effected an eight-for-one stock split of our outstanding shares of common stock, par value \$.01 per share, effective at the close of business on April 6, 2005. Where a number of shares of common stock is listed in this Information Statement for a date or period prior to the effective date of the stock split, that number of shares of common stock has been proportionately adjusted as if the eight-for-one stock split had been in effect on that prior date or during that prior period.

In December 2002, our Board of Directors authorized us to purchase up to 4.0 million shares of our outstanding common stock in the open market or privately negotiated transactions. The shares may be purchased from time to time as determined by us. Any purchased shares would be placed in treasury and may subsequently be reissued for general corporate purposes. The repurchases will be made only at such times as are permissible under the federal securities laws. No time limit has been placed on the duration of the program and no minimum number or value of shares to be repurchased has been fixed. We reserve the right to discontinue the repurchase program at any time and there can be no assurance that any repurchases will be made. As of the date of this Information Statement, no shares have been repurchased under this program.

We continue to evaluate strategic opportunities for the use of our capital resources, including, but not limited to, the acquisition of other operating businesses, funding of start-up proposals and possible stock repurchases. There are no limits on the type of business or fields in which we may make our acquisitions. While we focus our attention in the United States, we may investigate acquisition opportunities outside of the United States when our management believes that such opportunities might be attractive. Similarly, we do not yet know the structure of any acquisition. We may pay consideration in the form of cash, our securities or a combination of both. We may raise capital through the issuance of equity or debt and may utilize non-investment grade securities as a part of an acquisition strategy. Such investments often involve a high degree of risk and may be considered highly speculative.

Other than previously disclosed in this Information Statement, as of the date of this Information Statement, we are not a party to any agreements related to the acquisition of an operating business, business combination or for the sale or other transaction related to any of our subsidiaries. There can be no assurance that any of these possible transactions will occur or that they will ultimately be advantageous to us or enhance our stockholder value.

Zap.Com

Zap.Com is a public shell company which has no business operations other than complying with its reporting requirements under the Exchange Act. From time to time, Zap.Com considers acquisitions that would result in it becoming an operating company. Zap.Com may also consider developing a new business suitable for its situation.

Omega Protein

Business. Omega is the largest U.S. producer of protein-rich meal and oil derived from marine sources. Omega s products are produced from menhaden (a herring-like fish found in commercial quantities), and includes regular grade and value-added specialty fish meals, crude and refined fish oils and fish solubles.

Omega produces and sells a variety of protein and oil products derived from menhaden, a species of wild herring-like fish found along the Gulf of Mexico and Atlantic coasts. The fish are not genetically modified or genetically enhanced. Omega processes several grades of fish meal, as well as fish oil and fish solubles. Omega s fish meal products are primarily used as a protein ingredient in animal feed for swine, cattle, aquaculture and household pets. Fish oil is utilized for animal and aquaculture feeds, industrial applications, additives to human food products and as dietary supplements. Omega s fish solubles are sold primarily to livestock feed manufacturers, aquaculture feed manufacturers and for use as an organic fertilizer.

All of Omega s products contain healthy long-chain Omega-3 fatty acids. Omega-3 fatty acids are commonly referred to as essential fatty acids because the body does not produce them. Instead, essential fatty acids must be obtained from outside sources, such as food or special supplements. Long-chain Omega-3s are also commonly referred to as a good fat for their health benefits, as opposed to the bad fats that create or aggravate health conditions through long-term consumption. Scientific research suggests that long-chain Omega-3s as part of a balanced diet may provide significant benefits for health issues such as cardiovascular disease, inflammatory conditions and other ailments.

Under its patented production process, Omega produces OmegaPure[®], a taste-free, odorless refined fish oil which is the only marine source of long-chain Omega-3 s directly affirmed by the U.S. Food and Drug Administration (FDA) as a food ingredient that is Generally Recognized as Safe (GRAS). See Company Overview Products in Part I Item 1 and 2 of Omega s Form 10-K Annual Report for the year ended December 31, 2005.

Omega operates through two material subsidiaries: Omega Protein, Inc. and Omega Shipyard, Inc. Omega Protein, Inc. is Omega s principal operating subsidiary for its menhaden processing business and is the successor to a business conducted since 1913. Omega Shipyard, Inc. owns a drydock facility in Moss Point, Mississippi, which is used to provide shoreside maintenance for Omega s fishing fleet and, subject to outside demand and excess capacity, occasionally for third-party vessels. Revenues from shipyard work for third-party vessels for the three and six-month periods ended June 30, 2006 and 2005 were not material. Omega also has a number of other immaterial direct and indirect subsidiaries.

Prior to 2005, Omega had operated a Mexican subsidiary which had coordinated Omega s fish meal and oil sales and purchases through a local Mexican sales office. In 2005, Omega discontinued its use of this Mexican office and consolidated these functions in its Houston, Texas headquarters.

Fishing. Omega s harvesting season generally extends from May through December on the mid-Atlantic coast and from April through October on the Gulf coast. During the off-season and the first few months of each fishing season, Omega fills purchase orders from the inventory it has accumulated during the previous fishing season or in some cases, by re-selling meal purchased from other suppliers.

During the second quarter of 2006, Omega owned a fleet of 61 fishing vessels and 32 spotter aircraft for use in its fishing operations and also leased additional aircraft where necessary to facilitate operations. During the 2006 fishing season in the Gulf of Mexico, which runs from mid-April through October, Omega is operating 30 fishing and carry vessels and 28 spotter aircraft. The fishing area in the Gulf is generally located along the Gulf Coast, with a concentration off the Louisiana and Mississippi coasts. The fishing season along the Atlantic coast begins in early May and usually extends into December. During the 2006 season, Omega is operating 11 fishing vessels and 7 spotter aircraft along the Mid-Atlantic coast, concentrated primarily in and around Virginia and North Carolina. The remaining fleet of fishing vessels and spotter aircraft are not routinely operated during the fishing season and are back-up to the active fleet, used for other transportation purposes, inactive or in the process of refurbishment in Omega s shipyard.

Menhaden usually school in large, tight clusters and are commonly found in warm, shallow waters. Spotter aircraft locate the schools and direct the fishing vessels to them. The principal fishing vessels transport two 40-foot purse boats, each carrying several fishermen and one end of a 1,500-foot net. The purse boats encircle the school and capture the fish in the net. The fish are then pumped from the net into refrigerated holds of the fishing vessel or onto a carry vessel, and then are unloaded at Omega s processing plants. Carry vessels do not engage in active fishing but instead carry fish from Omega s offshore fishing vessels to its plants. Utilization of carry vessels increases the amount of time that certain of Omega s fishing vessels remain offshore fishing productive waters and therefore increases Omega s fish catch per vessel employed. The carry vessels have reduced crews and crew expenses and incur less maintenance cost than the actual fishing vessels.

Omega s principal raw material is menhaden, a species of fish that inhabits coastal and inland tidal waters in the United States. Menhaden are undesirable for direct human consumption due to their small size, prominent bones and high oil content. Certain state agencies, as well as interstate compacts, impose resource depletion restrictions on menhaden pursuant to fisheries management legislation or regulations and may impose additional legislation or regulations in the future. For example, in August 2005, the Management Board of the Atlantic States Marine Fisheries Commission, or ASMFC, approved an addendum to an existing Fishery Management Plan. The addendum would have established an annual cap for a five year period beginning in 2006 on Omega s menhaden landings from the Chesapeake Bay in an amount equal to Omega s average annual landings over a five year period from 2000 to 2004 (approximately 106,000 metric tons). The Commonwealth of Virginia has declined to adopt the ASMFC s recommended addendum but has instead put forth its own proposal whereby Omega s Chesapeake Bay menhaden harvest would be capped for a five year period at its most recent five-year average (2001 to 2005) of 109,020 metric tons per year. The Virginia proposal would also allow Omega a credit whereby any under-harvest in a particular year below the 109,020 metric ton cap would be added to increase the cap for the following year, up to a maximum of 122,740 metric tons per year. Omega has agreed to support the Commonwealth of Virginia s proposal in an effort to move forward constructively and avoid further contention on this issue. See Omega s 2005 10-K Item 1 and 2. Business and Properties Company Overview Regulation and Omega s Form 10-Q for the quarter ended June 30, 2006

Item 5. Other Information. To date, Omega has not experienced any material adverse impact on its fish catch or results of operations as a result of these recommended restrictions.

Harvesting and Production. The following table summarizes Omega s harvesting and production for the indicated periods:

	Years Ended December 31,				
	2005	2004	2003		
Fish catch (tons)(1) Production (tons):	522,399	534,761	543,404		
Fish meal					
Regular grade	30,944	29,016	40,795		
Special Select	82,452	84,060	73,098		
Sea-Lac	22,751	25,862	29,308		
Oil					
Crude	53,140	51,060	53,813		
Refined	6,335	6,447	5,616		
Solubles	6,439	5,492	5,821		
Total Production	202,061	201,937	208,451		

(1) Fish catch has been converted to tons using the NMFS fish catch conversion ratio of 670 pounds per 1,000 fish.

In 2002, Omega s total production was 241,972 tons of meal, oil and solubles. During 2005, 2004 and 2003, Omega experienced a poor fish catch (approximately 11%, 18% and 11%, respectively, below expectations and a similar reduction from 2002 actual results), combined with poor oil yields. In 2005, the reduced fish catch was primarily attributable to Hurricanes Katrina and Rita and the subsequent loss of substantially all Gulf operating capacity resulting from those hurricanes. In 2004 and 2003, the reduced fish catch was primarily attributable to adverse weather conditions and the poor oil yields were due to the reduced fat content of the fish. As a result of the poor fish catch and reduced yields, Omega experienced significantly higher per unit product costs (approximately 15% increase) during 2004 compared to 2003. The impact of higher cost inventories and fewer volumes available for sale was carried forward and has adversely affected Omega s earnings through the first and second quarters of 2005. During the third quarter of 2005, Omega suffered plant closures due to Hurricanes Katrina and Rita. The direct impact of the hurricanes upon Omega was loss of physical inventories and physical damage to three plants. The interruption of processing capabilities caused Omega to address the impact of abnormal downtime of its processing facilities, which resulted in the immediate recognition of costs which would ordinarily have been captured as inventory costs. The amounts of these losses were substantial and are more fully described in Notes 4, 5, 6 and 11 in Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements as of and for the fiscal years ended December 31, 2005 and 2004, and for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2003 appearing elsewhere in this Information Statement.

Meal and Oil Processing Plants. Omega operates four meal and oil processing plants, two in Louisiana, one in Mississippi and one in Virginia, where the menhaden are processed into three general products types: fish meal, fish oil and fish solubles. Omega s processing plants are located in coastal areas near Omega s fishing fleet. Annual volume processed varies depending upon menhaden catch. Each plant maintains a dedicated dock to unload fish, fish processing equipment and storage facility. The fish are unloaded from the fishing vessels into storage boxes and then conveyed into steam cookers. The fish are then passed through presses to remove most of the oil and water. The solid portions of the fish are dried and ground into fish meal. The liquid that is produced in the cooking and pressing operations contains oil, water, dissolved protein and some fish solids. This liquid is decanted to remove the water and

solids and is put through a centrifugal oil and water separation process. The separated fish oil is a finished product called crude oil. The separated water and protein mixture is further processed through evaporators to recover the soluble protein, which can be sold as a finished product or added to the solid portions of the fish for processing into fish meal.

Shipyard. Omega owns a 49.4 acre shipyard facility in Moss Point, Mississippi which includes two dry docks, each with a capacity of 1,300 tons. The shipyard is used for routine maintenance and vessel refurbishment on Omega s fishing vessels and occasionally for shoreside maintenance services to third-party vessels if excess capacity exists.

Health and Science Center. In October 2004, Omega completed construction and commenced operation of a new Health and Science Center that provides 100-metric tons per day fish oil processing capacity. The new center is located adjacent to Omega s Reedville, Virginia processing plant. The food-grade facility includes state-of-the-art processing equipment and controls that will allow Omega to refine, bleach, fractionate and deodorize its menhaden fish oil and has more than tripled Omega s previous refined fish oil production capacity for food grade oils and industrial and feed grade oils. The facility also provides Omega with automated packaging and on-site refrigerated storage capacity and has a lipids analytical laboratory to enhance the development of Omega-3 oils and food products.

New Technical Center. Omega is in the process of building a new technical center to be located in Houston, Texas to further develop its OmegaPure[®] food grade Omega-3 product line. The technical center will have food science application labs, as well as analytical, sensory and pilot plant capabilities. The technical center will also have a lipids research lab where Omega plans to continue to develop new Omega-3 products that have improved functionality and technical characteristics. The new facility is expected to be completed the latter part of 2006.

Hurricane Damages. In August 2005, Omega s Moss Point, Mississippi fish processing facility and adjacent shipyard were severely damaged by Hurricane Katrina. In September 2005, Omega s Cameron, Louisiana and Abbeville, Louisiana fish processing facilities were also severely damaged by Hurricane Rita. Each of these facilities was non-operational immediately after these weather events. The Moss Point, Abbeville and Cameron facilities accounted for approximately 16%, 31% and 22%, respectively, of Omega s full year 2004 production tonnage, so as an immediate result of the two hurricanes, approximately 70% of Omega s operating capacity was impaired and Omega s business, results of operations and financial condition were materially adversely affected.

Operations at the Moss Point and Abbeville fish processing facilities and the shipyard were re-established in mid-October 2005, but at reduced processing capabilities. These two facilities were returned to full operational status prior to the beginning of the Gulf fishing season in April 2006. Operations at the Cameron fish processing facility were re-established in June 2006, but at reduced processing capabilities. The reduced capacity has not had a significant impact on the processing of the Cameron fish catch since operations were re-established. Omega plans for the Cameron facility to be at full operational status prior to the end of the 2006 fishing season.

Omega maintains insurance coverage for a variety of these damages, most notably property, inventory and vessel insurance. The nature and extent of the insurance coverage varies by line of policy and Omega has recorded insurance recoveries as an account receivable based on the preliminary discussions with insurers and adjusters. Omega anticipates that further recoveries could be available, but such additional recoveries will require further analysis and discussions with Omega s insurance carriers, and the resolution of the lawsuit filed by Omega against its property insurance carriers described below. Such recoveries, if any, would be recognized in future periods once they are deemed probable. Omega does not maintain business interruption insurance in any material amounts due to its high cost and limited availability.

The direct impact of the two hurricanes upon Omega was a loss of physical inventories and physical damage to the plants. Omega estimated its total hurricane damages at approximately \$28.0 million, of which approximately \$12.0 million is expected to be recovered under insurance policies (\$4.0 million of which was received as of June 30, 2006). Therefore, Omega has recognized a \$16.2 million loss as of June 30, 2006 due to estimated damages in excess of insurance recoveries. Of the damage estimate, approximately \$2.5 million was related to damaged fish meal inventory and approximately \$13.0 million was related to write-offs of inventory costs that had been allocated to future production that did not occur. Omega did not maintain business interruption insurance for these types of deferred inventory costs due to its high cost and limited availability. During the second quarter 2006, Omega salvaged additional fish meal that was previously recognized as a loss from natural disaster of approximately \$610,000. This meal was sold during the second quarter 2006 which resulted in Omega recognizing revenue without cost of revenues as the related costs were recorded as a loss in the third quarter 2005. Omega did not maintain business interruption

insurance for these types of deferred inventory costs due to its high cost and limited availability. See Omega s 2005 Annual Report on Form 10-K Item 8. Financial Statements and Supplementary Data Note 12 Hurricane Losses for additional information on the components of the hurricane related losses. A substantial portion of the amounts listed are based upon estimates and assumptions. Actual amounts, when

available, could differ materially from those estimates and changes to those estimates could have a material effect on Omega s future financial statements.

In order to facilitate the insurance recovery process, on July 28, 2006, Omega filed a lawsuit against its property insurance carriers, Lexington Insurance Company and RSUI Indemnity Company, in U.S. District Court for the Western District of Louisiana, alleging breach of contract and bad faith based on the insurance carriers failure to pay amounts due to Omega under its property insurance policies for damages sustained from Hurricanes Katrina and Rita in the third quarter of 2005. Omega seeks recovery in a jury trial of all available damages to which it is entitled by law, legal interest on those damages, the cost of the litigation and any other damages as the court deems appropriate. The total damages sought in the lawsuit are in excess of the amount Omega has remaining as a receivable relating to its initial recorded hurricane claim from its property insurance carriers. Omega believes collection of the recorded receivable is probable; however, an unfavorable outcome of the proceeding could have a material impact on Omega s financial position and result of operations.

Not included in the amounts listed are the replacement capital costs of property and equipment, which did not have any book basis and were destroyed in the hurricanes, and the costs of clean up incurred subsequent to June 30, 2006.

As of June 30, 2006, Omega s four active processing plants, assuming that no hurricane damages had occurred, would have had an aggregate annual capacity to process approximately 950,000 tons of fish. The previously described hurricane damages reduced the annual aggregate processing capacity to approximately 850,000 tons as of June 30, 2006. Operations at the Cameron fish processing facility were re-established in June 2006, but at reduced processing capabilities. Omega plans for the Cameron facility to be at full operational status prior to the end of the 2006 fishing season.

Because of the damages to Omega s Cameron, Louisiana facility caused by Hurricane Rita, Omega began its 2006 fishing season by operating its full contingent of 30 Gulf of Mexico fishing and carry vessels out of its two operating facilities in Abbeville, Louisiana and Moss Point, Mississippi. These activities substantially increased the number of vessels at the Abbeville and Moss Point plants to a level that Omega had not operated previously. Although these two facilities had adequate processing capacity, Omega s fishing efforts were diminished because increased unloading time due to the additional vessels which reduced the number of vessels on the fishing grounds during the most optimal fishing times. During June 2006, 10 vessels were shifted to the Cameron facility when it became operational.

Markets. Pricing for Omega s products has been volatile in the past several years and is attributable mainly to the international availability, or the perceived international availability, of fish meal and fish oil inventories. In an effort to reduce price volatility and to generate higher, more consistent profit margins, in fiscal 2000 Omega embarked on a quality control program designed to increase its capability of producing higher quality fish meal products and, in conjunction therewith, enhanced it sales efforts to penetrate premium product markets. Since 2000, Omega s sales volumes of specialty meal products have increased approximately 41%. Future volumetric growth in specialty meal sales will be dependant upon increased harvesting efforts and market demand. Additionally, Omega is attempting to introduce its refined fish oil into the food market. Omega has made sales, which to date have not been material, of its refined fish oil, trademarked OmegaPure[®], to food manufacturers in the United States and Canada at prices that provide substantially improved margins over the margins that can be obtained from selling non-refined crude fish oil. Omega cannot estimate, however, the size of the actual domestic or international markets for Omega Pure or how long it may take to develop these markets.

During 2002, Omega developed a business plan to expand its purchase and resale of other manufacturers fish meal and fish oil products and engaged a full-time consultant to implement Omega s business plan which focused initially on the purchase and resale of Mexican fish meal and fish oil. In 2002, revenues generated from these types of transactions represented less than 2% of Omega s total revenues. During 2003 and again in 2004, Omega s fish catch

and resultant product inventories were reduced, primarily due to adverse weather conditions. Omega supplemented its inventories and subsequent sales by purchasing other fish meal and oil products. Although operating margins from these activities are less than the margins typically generated from Omega s base domestic production, these operations provide Omega with a source of fish meal and oil to sell into other markets where Omega has not historically had a presence. Omega purchased products totaling approximately 16,555 and 17,800

tons, or approximately 8% and 8% of total volume sales for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2005 and 2004, respectively.

Distribution System. Omega s distribution system of warehouses, tank storage facilities, vessel loading facilities, trucks, barges and railcars allows Omega to service customers throughout the United States and also foreign locations. Omega owns and leases warehouses and tank storage space for storage of its products, generally at terminals along the Mississippi River and Tennessee River. Omega generally contracts with third-party trucking, vessel, barge and railcar companies to transport its products to and from warehouses and tank storage facilities and directly to its customers.

Historically, approximately 35% to 40% of Omega s FAQ grade fish meal was sold on a two-to-twelve-month forward contract basis. The balance of FAQ grade fish meal and other products was substantially sold on a spot basis through purchase orders. In 2002, Omega began a similar forward sales program for its specialty grade meals and crude fish oil due to increasing demand for these products. During 2003, 2004 and 2005, approximately 50%, 43% and 70%, respectively, of Omega s specialty meals and crude fish oil had been sold on a forward contract basis. Prior to the beginning of Omega s 2006 fishing season, approximately 64% and 86% of Omega s 2006 forecasted fish meal and crude fish oil had either been sold or sold forward on a contract basis. The percentage of fish meal and crude fish oil sold on a forward contract basis will fluctuate from year to year based upon perceived market availability.

Omega s annual revenues are highly dependent on both annual fish catch and inventories and, in addition, inventory is generally carried over from one year to the next year. Omega determines the level of inventory to be carried over based on prevailing market prices of the products and anticipated customer usage and demand during the off-season. Thus, production volume does not necessarily correlate with sales volume in the same year and sales volumes will fluctuate from quarter to quarter. Omega s fish meal products have a useable life of approximately one year from date of production. Practically, however Omega attempts to empty its warehouses of the previous season s products by the second or third month of the new fishing season. Omega s crude fish oil products do not lose efficacy unless exposed to oxygen and, therefore, their storage life typically is longer than that of fish meal.

The following table sets forth Omega s revenues by product (in millions) and the approximate percentage of total revenues represented thereby, for the indicated periods:

	Th	ree Months	Ended June	e 30,	Six Months Ended June 30,					
	20)06	6 2005			06	2005			
	Revenues	Percent	Revenues	Percent	Revenues	Percent	Revenues	Percent		
Regular Grade	\$ 4.3	12.9%	\$ 5.5	20.0%	\$ 8.8	14.3%	\$ 9.6	18.8%		
Special Select	15.7	47.1	11.9	43.3	25.8	41.9	21.8	42.5		
Sea-Lac	1.9	5.7	4.2	15.3	4.5	7.3	9.1	17.7		
Crude Oil	8.1	24.3	4.0	14.5	16.4	26.6	7.3	14.2		
Refined Oil	2.3	6.9	1.4	5.1	4.5	7.3	2.5	4.9		
Fish Solubles	0.8	2.4	0.5	1.8	1.3	2.1	1.0	1.9		
Other	0.2	0.7	0.0	0.0	0.3	0.5	0.0	0.0		
Total	\$ 33.3	100.0%	\$ 27.5	100.0%	\$ 61.6	100.0%	\$ 51.3	100.0%		

	Years Ended December 31,									
	20	05	20	04	2003					
	Revenues	Percent	Revenues	Percent	Revenues	Percent				
Regular Grade	\$ 19.4	17.7%	\$ 20.7	17.3%	\$ 26.5	22.5%				
Special Select	48.5	44.1	49.5	41.4	39.5	33.5				
SeaLac	17.7	16.1	18.6	15.6	14.5	12.3				
Crude Oil	17.3	15.7	24.3	20.3	31.5	26.7				
Refined Oil	5.3	4.8	4.7	3.9	3.8	3.2				
Fish Solubles	1.7	1.6	1.8	1.5	2.1	1.8				
Total	\$ 109.9	100.0%	\$ 119.6	100.0%	\$ 117.9	100.0%				

Omega from time to time considers potential transactions including, but not limited to, enhancement of physical facilities to improve production capabilities and the acquisition of other businesses. Certain of the potential transactions reviewed by Omega would, if completed, result in its entering new lines of business (generally including certain businesses to which Omega sells its products such as pet food manufacturers, aquaculture feed manufacturers, fertilizer companies and organic foods distributors), although historically, reviewed opportunities have been generally related in some manner to Omega s existing operations or which would have added new protein products to Omega s product lines. Although Omega does not, as of the date hereof, have any commitment with respect to a material acquisition, except as described in this Information Statement, it could enter into such agreement in the future.

Omega carries insurance for certain losses relating to its vessels and Jones Act liability for employees aboard its vessels, or vessel claims insurance. The typical vessel claims insurance policy contains an annual aggregate deductible, or AAD, for which Omega remains responsible, while the insurance carrier is responsible for all applicable amounts which exceed the AAD. It is Omega s policy to accrue current amounts due and record amounts paid out on each claim. Once payments exceed the AAD, Omega records an insurance receivable for a given policy year.

Customers and Marketing. Most of Omega s marine protein products are sold directly to about 600 customers by Omega s agriproducts sales department, while a smaller amount is sold through independent sales agents. Product inventory was \$30.7 million on June 30, 2006 versus \$33.4 million as of June 30, 2005.

Omega s fish meal is sold primarily to domestic feed producers for utilization as a high-protein ingredient for the swine, aquaculture, dairy and pet food industries. Fish oil sales primarily involve export markets where the fish oil is used for aquaculture feeds and is refined for use as a hydrogenated edible oil.

Omega s products are sold both in the U.S. and internationally. International sales consist mainly of fish oil sales to Norway, Canada, Chile, China, Japan and Mexico. Omega s sales in these foreign markets are denominated in U.S. dollars and not directly affected by currency fluctuations. Such sales could be adversely affected by changes in demand resulting from fluctuations in currency exchange rates.

A number of countries in which Omega currently sells products impose various tariffs and duties, none of which have a significant impact on Omega s foreign sales. Certain of these duties are being reduced annually for certain countries under the North American Free Trade Agreement and the Uruguay Round Agreement of the General Agreement on Tariffs and Trade. In all cases, Omega s products are shipped to its customers either by FOB shipping point or CIF terms, and therefore, the customer is responsible for any tariffs, duties or other levies imposed on Omega s products sold into these markets.

During the off season, Omega fills purchase orders from the inventory it has accumulated during the fishing season or in some cases, by re-selling meal purchased from other suppliers. Prices for Omega s products tend to be lower during the fishing season when product is more abundant than in the off season. Throughout the entire year, prices are often significantly influenced by supply and demand in world markets for competing products, primarily other global sources of fish meal and oil, and also soybean meal for its fish meal products, and vegetable oils for its fish oil products when used as an alternative.

Quality Control. Omega believes that maintaining high standards of quality in all aspects of its manufacturing operations play an important part in its ability to attract and retain customers and maintain its competitive position. To that end, Omega has adopted strict quality control systems and procedures designed to test the quality aspects of its products, such as protein content and digestibility. Omega regularly reviews, updates and modifies these systems and procedures as appropriate.

Purchases and Sales of Third-Party Meal and Oils. Omega has from time to time purchased fish meal and fish oil from other domestic and international manufacturers. These purchase and resale transactions have been ancillary to Omega s base manufacturing and sales business.

Part of Omega s business plan involves expanding its purchase and resale of other manufacturers fish meal and fish oil products. During 2003, 2004 and 2005, Omega s fish catch and resultant product inventories were reduced, primarily due to adverse weather conditions, and Omega further expanded its purchase and resales of other fish meals and oils (primarily Panamanian, Peruvian and Mexican fish meal and U.S. menhaden oil). Although operating margins from these activities are less than the margins typically generated from Omega s base domestic production, these operations provide Omega with a source of fish meal and oil to sell into other markets, some of which, Omega has not historically had a presence. During 2003, Omega purchased products totaling approximately 12,500 tons, or approximately 5% of total volume 2003 sales. During 2003, Omega purchased products totaling approximately 17,800 tons, or approximately 5% of total volume 2004 sales. During 2003 sales. During 2004, Omega purchased products totaling approximately 17,800 tons, or approximately 16,600 tons, or approximately 8% of total volume 2004 sales. During 2005 sales. During the quarter ended March 31, 2006, Omega purchased products totaling approximately 12,000 tons, the majority of which were sold during the quarter ended June 30, 2006.

Insurance. Omega maintains insurance against physical loss and damage to its assets, coverage against liabilities to third parties it may incur in the course of its operations, as well as workers compensation, United States Longshoremen s and Harbor Workers Compensation Act and Jones Act coverage. Assets are insured at replacement cost, market value or assessed earning power. Omega s limits for liability coverage are statutory or \$50 million. The \$50 million limit is comprised of several excess liability policies, which are subject to deductibles, underlying limits, annual aggregates and exclusions. Omega believes its insurance coverage to be in such form, against such risks, for such amounts and subject to such deductibles and self-retentions as are prudent and normal for its operations. Over the last four years, Omega has elected to increase its deductibles and self-retentions in order to achieve lower insurance premium costs. These higher deductibles and self-retentions have resulted in greater costs to Omega in the case of Hurricanes Katrina and Rita and will expose Omega to greater risk of loss if additional future claims occur. In addition, Omega s cost of insurance for property damage has increased materially and will likely further increase materially in future years as insurers recoup losses paid and to be paid out in connection with the Katrina and Rita hurricanes by charging higher premiums. Omega does not maintain business interruption insurance in any material amount due to its high cost and limited availability.

Competition. Omega competes with a smaller domestic privately-owned menhaden fishing company and with international marine protein and oil producers, including Mexican sardine processors and South American anchovy processors. In addition, but to a lesser extent, Omega s marine protein and oil business is also subject to significant competition from producers of vegetable and other animal protein products and oil products such as Archer Daniels Midland and Cargill. Many of these competitors have significantly greater financial resources and more extensive and diversified operations than those of Omega.

Omega competes on price, quality and performance characteristics of its products, such as protein level and amino acid profile in the case of fish meal. The principal competition for Omega s fish meal and fish solubles is from other

global production of marine proteins as well as other protein sources such as soybean meal and other vegetable or animal protein products. Omega believes, however, that these other non-marine sources are not complete substitutes because fish meal offers nutritional values not contained in such other sources. Other globally produced fish oils provide the primary market competition for Omega s fish oil, as well as soybean and rapeseed oil, from time to time. Fish meal prices have historically borne a relationship to prevailing soybean meal prices (more weakly correlated in recent years), while prices for fish oil are generally influenced by prices for vegetable fats and oils, such as rape and palm oils. Thus, the prices for Omega s products are established by worldwide supply and demand relationships over which Omega has no control and tend to fluctuate significantly over the course of a year and from year to year.

Seasonal and Quarterly Results. Omega s menhaden harvesting and processing business is seasonal in nature. Omega generally has higher sales during the menhaden harvesting season (which includes the second and third quarter of each fiscal year) due to increased product availability, but prices during the fishing season tend to be lower than during the off-season. As a result, Omega s quarterly operating results have fluctuated in the past and may fluctuate in the future. In addition, from time to time Omega defers sales of inventory based on worldwide prices for competing products that affect prices for Omega s products which may affect comparable period comparisons.

Safety Components

Safety is an independent supplier of automotive airbag fabric and cushions and technical fabrics with operations in North America and Europe. We originally purchased 2,663,905 shares of Safety common stock for \$30.9 million on September 23, 2003, and purchased an additional 1,498,489 shares on October 7, 2003 for \$16.9 million, bringing our ownership percentage to approximately 84% at that time. We accounted for these transactions under the purchase method and began consolidating amounts related to Safety s assets and liabilities as of September 30, 2003 and amounts related to Safety s results of operations in the fourth quarter of 2003.

On September 21, 2005, our Board of Directors approved a plan to pursue a sale of all of our 4,162,394 shares of Safety common stock. Based on this approval, we determined that this subsidiary substantially met the criteria to report the pending sale as Assets Held for Sale and the subsidiary as Discontinued Operations in accordance with accounting rules. As used throughout this document, all amounts and disclosures related to Safety pertain to Discontinued Operations.

On December 2, 2005, we closed on the sale of all of its 4,162,394 shares of common stock in Safety to WLR Recovery Fund II, L.P. and WLR Recovery Fund III, L.P., Delaware limited partnerships, or the WLR Recovery Funds, for \$12.30 per share or \$51,197,446 in the aggregate. Prior to the close of the sale, we paid an aggregate of \$1,000,000 in the form of a capital contribution to Safety for the Safety compensation committee to pay bonuses to its executive officers and key employees. This payment was made under a plan approved by us during the third quarter of 2005 to provide Safety management with an incentive to continue with Safety until the completion of the sale to the WLR Recovery Funds.

For the year ended December 31, 2005, we recorded a transaction related loss of \$9.9 million related to the sale of Safety. This amount primarily reflects the reduction of the carrying value of Safety to the net selling price, partially offset by the reversal of certain deferred tax liabilities. Though we sold our shares in Safety for a cash gain compared to the original investment, this transaction related loss resulted from the sales proceeds being less than our carrying value of our investment in Safety. Safety s generation of net income subsequent to our original purchase of the stock increased our carrying value which consisted of our original investment in common stock of Safety and the aforementioned subsequent capital contribution.

Consolidated Results of Operations

The following tables summarize our consolidating results of operations (in thousands). Certain reclassifications of prior information have been made to conform to the current presentation.

	Zapata			0				
	Corporate			Omega Protein	Zap.com		Con	solidated
Three Months Ended June 30, 2006								
Revenues	\$		\$	33,338	\$		\$	33,338
Cost of revenues				28,002				28,002
Gross profit				5,336				5,336
Operating expense:								
Selling, general and administrative		1,964		3,670		44		5,678
Loss resulting from natural disaster, net				193				193
Operating (loss) income		(1,964)		1,473		(44)		(535)
Other income (expense)								
Interest income		896		175		21		1,092
Interest expense				(528)				(528)
Other, net		190		(104)				86
		1,086		(457)		21		650
(Loss) income before income taxes and minority								
interest		(878)		1,016		(23)		115
Benefit (provision) for income taxes		177		(386)				(209)
Minority interest in net loss (income) of								
consolidated subsidiaries(2)				(266)		1		(265)
Net (loss) income to common stockholders	\$	(701)	\$	364	\$	(22)	\$	(359)
Diluted loss per share							\$	(0.02)

	Zapata Corporate	Omega Protein	Zap.com	Discontinued Operations(1)	Consolidated
Three Months Ended June 30, 2005 Revenues Cost of revenues	\$	\$ 27,510 23,693	\$	\$	\$ 27,510 23,693
Gross profit Operating expense:		3,817			3,817
Selling, general and administrative	1,299	3,053	35		4,387
Operating (loss) income	(1,299)	764	(35)		(570)
Other income (expense)					
Interest income	186	190	12		388
Interest expense Other, net	17	(242) 230			(242) 247
Other, net	17	230			247
	203	178	12		393
(Loss) income before income taxes and					
minority interest	(1,096)	942	(23)		(177)
Benefit (provision) for income taxes	255	(283)			(28)
Minority interest in net income of					
consolidated subsidiaries(2)		(276)			(276)
(Loss) income from continuing operations Discontinued operations:	(841)	383	(23)		(481)
Income before taxes and minority interest				2 (20	2 (20
(including loss on disposal) Provision for income taxes	(401)			2,639 (868)	2,639 (1,269)
Minority interest(2)	(401)	,		(425)	(425)
				(120)	(120)
Net (loss) income from discontinued					
operations	(401)			1,346	945
Net (loss) income to common stockholders	\$ (1,242)	\$ 383	\$ (23)	\$ 1,346	\$ 464
Diluted income per share					\$ 0.02
		35			

	Zapata						
	Co	orporate	Omega Protein	Zaj	Zap.Com		solidated
Six Months Ended June 30, 2006							
Revenues	\$		\$ 61,641	\$		\$	61,641
Cost of revenues			49,313				49,313
Gross profit			12,328				12,328
Operating expense:							
Selling, general and administrative		3,453	7,006		74		10,533
Loss resulting from natural disaster, net			433				433
Operating (loss) income		(3,453)	4,889		(74)		1,362
Other income (expense)							
Interest income		1,712	407		40		2,159
Interest expense			(1,052)				(1,052)
Other, net		194	(126)				68
		1,906	(771)		40		1,175
(Loss) income before income taxes and minority							
interest		(1,547)	4,118		(34)		2,537
Provision for income taxes		(120)	(962)				(1,082)
Minority interest in net (income) loss of			(1.220)				(1.220)
consolidated subsidiaries(2)			(1,329)		1		(1,328)
Net (loss) income to common stockholders	\$	(1,667)	\$ 1,827	\$	(33)	\$	127
Diluted income per share						\$	0.01
		36					

	Zapata Corporate	Omega Protein	Zap.com	Discontinued Operations(1)	Consolidated
Six Months Ended June 30, 2005 Revenues Cost of revenues	\$	\$ 51,341 44,468	\$	\$	\$ 51,341 44,468
Gross profit Operating expense:		6,873			6,873
Selling, general and administrative	2,933	5,831	65		8,829
Operating (loss) income	(2,933)	1,042	(65)		(1,956)
Other income (expense) Interest income Interest expense Other, net	346 17	333 (508) 191	22		701 (508) 208
	363	16	22		401
(Loss) income before income taxes and minority interest Benefit (provision) for income taxes Minority interest in net income of consolidated subsidiaries(2)	(2,570) 695	1,058 (292) (319)	(43)		(1,555) 403 (319)
(Loss) income from continuing operations Discontinued operations: Income before taxes and minority interest	(1,875)	447	(43)		(1,471)
(including loss on disposal) Provision for income taxes Minority interest(2)	(978)			5,716 (1,879) (846)	5,716 (2,857) (846)
Net (loss) income from discontinued operations Net (loss) income to common stockholders	(978) \$ (2,853)	\$ 447	\$ (43)	2,991 \$ 2,991	2,013 \$ 542
Diluted income per share					\$ 0.03

(1) Results of operations related to Safety have been disclosed within discontinued operations in accordance with SFAS No. 144. Due to the sale of Safety in December 2005, Safety s results of operations are excluded from our consolidated results for periods subsequent to the date of sale.

(2) Minority interest represents our minority stockholders interest in the net income or loss of each segment.

For more information concerning segments, see Note 14 in the Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements as of and for the fiscal years ended December 31, 2005 and 2004, and for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2003 appearing elsewhere in this Information Statement.

Three Months Ended June 30, 2006 and 2005

We reported a consolidated net loss of \$359,000 or \$.02 per diluted share on consolidated revenues of \$33.3 million for the three months ended June 30, 2006 as compared to consolidated net income of \$464,000 or \$0.02 per diluted share on consolidated revenues of \$27.5 million for the three months ended June 30, 2005. On a consolidated basis, the change from the recognition of net income to net loss resulted primarily from the lack of consolidation of Safety during the three months ended June 30, 2006 as compared to the same period of the prior year. Safety s operating results have not been consolidated since the completion of the sale.

37

The following is a more detailed discussion of our consolidated operating results:

Revenues from continuing operations. Consolidated revenues increased \$5.8 million from \$27.5 million for the three months ended June 30, 2005 to \$33.3 million for the three months ended June 30, 2006. This increase was attributable to increased revenues at Omega primarily resulting from an 85% increase in sales volumes of fish oil, partially offset by a 7% decline in fish meal sales volumes. Additionally, Omega experienced a 11% and 4% increase in sales prices of fish meal and fish oil, respectively. Omega experienced a \$2.7 million increase in revenues due to increased sales prices and a \$3.2 million increase in revenues due to sales volumes of fish meal and fish oil.

Cost of revenues from continuing operations. Our consolidated cost of revenues, including depreciation and amortization, for the three months ended June 30, 2006 was \$28.0 million, a \$4.3 million increase from \$23.7 million for the comparable quarter of the prior year. This increase resulted from an increase at Omega Protein. Omega s cost of revenues as a percentage of revenues decreased 2% for the quarter ended June 30, 2006. The decrease in cost of revenues as a percentage of revenues was due to higher sales prices for the current quarter, partially offset by increased costs and the sale of salvaged fish meal that resulted in Omega recognizing revenue without cost of revenues as the related costs were recorded as a loss in the third quarter of 2005.

Selling, general and administrative from continuing operations. Consolidated selling, general, and administrative expenses increased \$1.3 million from \$4.4 million for the three months ended June 30, 2005 to \$5.7 million for the three months ended June 30, 2006. This increase was attributable to increased selling, general and administrative expenses at Omega of \$617,000 and at Zapata Corporate of \$665,000. Omega s increase was attributable primarily to increased consulting expenditures relating to its governmental relations program and costs incurred relocating the administrative offices from Hammond, Louisiana to Houston, Texas. Zapata Corporate s increase was primarily attributable to the recognition of \$831,000 in expenses to record liabilities related to health and medical benefits for Malcolm Glazer and his wife under the our Senior Executive Retiree Health Care Benefit Plan, partially offset by decreased consulting expenses after the scheduled termination of the consulting agreement with Mr. Glazer on April 30, 2006.

Loss resulting from natural disaster. For the quarter ended June 30, 2006, Omega incurred a loss of \$193,000 relating to damages incurred at its Moss Point, Mississippi fish processing facility and adjacent shipyard from Hurricane Katrina, and damages incurred at its Cameron and Abbeville, Louisiana fish processing facilities from Hurricane Rita. These costs primarily relate to clean up costs incurred during the three month period.

Interest income from continuing operations. Consolidated interest income increased \$704,000 from \$388,000 for the three months ended June 30, 2005 to \$1.1 million for the current quarter. This increase was primarily related to an increase of \$710,000 at Zapata Corporate resulting from higher interest rates on investment and an increase in cash balance available for investment after selling its common stock holdings in Safety. This increase was partially offset by a decrease in interest income of \$15,000 at Omega primarily due to diminished balances of Omega s cash and cash equivalents on which interest is earned.

Interest expense from continuing operations. Interest expense increased \$286,000 for the quarter ended June 30, 2006 as compared to the quarter ended June 30, 2005, primarily due to interest associated with the additional \$14.0 million in debt that Omega obtained in October 2005.

Other income, net. Other income decreased \$161,000 from \$247,000 for the three months ended June 30, 2005 to \$86,000 for the current quarter. This decrease was primarily due to an insurance gain Omega recognized during the quarter ended June 30, 2005.

Minority interest from continuing operations. Minority interest from the consolidated statements of operations represents the minority stockholders interest in the net income of our subsidiaries (approximately 42% of Omega and approximately 2% of Zap.Com). For the three months ended June 30, 2006, minority interest was a \$265,000 reduction to net income for the minority interest s share of Omega and Zap.Com as compared to \$276,000 for the three months ended June 30, 2005.

Income taxes from continuing operations. We recorded a consolidated provision for income taxes of \$209,000 for the three months ended June 30, 2006 as compared to a provision of \$28,000 for the comparable

period of the prior year. The increase in the consolidated provision was primarily due to an increase in Omega s effective tax rate. Due to increasing profitability projections, Omega increased its estimated annual effective tax rate from 19% in the first quarter of 2006 to 38% as of the second quarter of 2006 resulting in an increased provision for the second quarter of 2006.

For all periods in which any of our subsidiaries are consolidated for book purposes and not consolidated for tax purposes, we will recognize a provision or benefit to reflect the increase or decrease in the difference between our book and tax basis in each subsidiary. The provision or benefit will be equal to the sum of our tax effected proportionate share of each subsidiary s net income or loss. For example, during periods where a subsidiary recognizes net income, our consolidated provision for income taxes will include our subsidiary s tax provision in addition to a provision for our tax effected proportionate share of the subsidiary s net income. Accordingly, our effective tax rate for each period can vary significantly depending on the changes in the underlying difference between our book and tax basis in its subsidiaries.

Net income from discontinued operations. Pursuant to our Board of Directors approval of the plan to sell our shares of Safety and the subsequent sale of these shares to the WLR Recovery Funds, all operating results related to Safety have been reclassified and included in discontinued operations. For the three months ended June 30, 2005, net income from discontinued operations was \$945,000. Because the sale closed in December of 2005, no amounts related to discontinued operations were included in the three months ended June 30, 2006.

Six Months Ended June 30, 2006 and 2005

We reported consolidated net income of \$127,000 or \$0.01 per diluted share on consolidated revenues of \$61.6 million for the six months ended June 30, 2006 as compared to consolidated net income of \$542,000 or \$0.03 per diluted share on consolidated revenues of \$51.3 million for the six months ended June 30, 2005. On a consolidated basis, the decrease in net income resulted primarily from the sale of Safety. Safety s operating results have not been consolidated since the completion of the sale.

The following is a more detailed discussion of our consolidated operating results:

Revenues from continuing operations. Consolidated revenues increased \$10.3 million from \$51.3 million for the six months ended June 30, 2005 to \$61.6 million for the six months ended June 30, 2006. This increase was attributable to increased revenues at Omega, primarily resulting from a 103% increase in sales volumes of fish oil, partially offset by a 12% decline in fish meal sales volumes. Additionally, Omega experienced a 11% and 6% increase in sales prices of fish meal and fish oil, respectively. Omega experienced a \$5.0 million increase in revenues due to increased sales prices and a \$5.5 million increase in revenues due to sales volumes of fish meal and fish oil.

Cost of revenues from continuing operations. Our consolidated cost of revenues, including depreciation and amortization, for the six months ended June 30, 2006 was \$49.3 million, a \$4.8 million increase from \$44.5 million for the comparable period of the prior year. This increase resulted from an increase at Omega. Omega s cost of revenues as a percentage of revenues decreased 7% for the six months ended June 30, 2006. The decrease in cost of revenues as a percentage of revenues was due to higher sales prices for the current six month period, partially offset by increased costs.

Selling, general and administrative from continuing operations. Consolidated selling, general, and administrative expenses increased \$1.7 million from \$8.8 million for the six months ended June 30, 2005 to \$10.5 million for the six months ended June 30, 2006. This increase was attributable to increased selling, general and administrative expenses at Omega of \$1.2 million and at Zapata Corporate of \$520,000. Omega s increase was attributable primarily to increased consulting expenditures relating to its governmental relations program and costs incurred relocating the

administrative offices from Hammond, Louisiana to Houston, Texas. Zapata Corporate s increase was primarily attributable to the recognition of \$831,000 in expenses to record liabilities related to health and medical benefits for Malcolm Glazer and his wife under the our Senior Executive Retiree Health Care Benefit Plan, combined with the recognition of a curtailment loss of \$147,000 in the first quarter of 2006 related to the freezing of our qualified defined benefit pension plan, partially offset by decreased consulting expenses after the

scheduled termination of the consulting agreement with Mr. Glazer on April 30, 2006, and a compensation charge of \$353,000 related to a stock option modification which occurred in the prior period.

Loss resulting from natural disaster. For the six month period ended June 30, 2006, Omega incurred a loss of \$433,000 relating to damages incurred at its Moss Point, Mississippi fish processing facility and adjacent shipyard from Hurricane Katrina, and damages incurred at its Cameron and Abbeville, Louisiana fish processing facilities from Hurricane Rita. These costs primarily relate to clean up costs incurred during the six month period.

Interest income from continuing operations. Consolidated interest income increased \$1.5 million from \$701,000 for the six months ended June 30, 2005 to \$2.2 million for the current period. This increase was primarily related to an increase of \$1.4 million at Zapata Corporate resulting from higher interest rates on investment and an increase in cash balance available for investment after selling our common stock holdings in Safety. This increase combined with an increase of \$74,000 at Omega primarily due to improved rates of return on Omega s investments.

Interest expense from continuing operations. Interest expense increased \$544,000 for the period ended June 30, 2006 as compared to the period ended June 30, 2005, primarily due to interest associated with the additional \$14.0 million in debt that Omega obtained in October 2005.

Other income, net. Other income decreased \$140,000 in the six months ended June 30, 2006 as compared to the six months ended June 30, 2005. The decrease was primarily due to an insurance gain Omega recognized during the six months ended June 30, 2005.

Minority interest from continuing operations. Minority interest from the consolidated statements of operations represents the minority stockholders interest in the net income of our subsidiaries (approximately 42% of Omega and approximately 2% of Zap.Com). For the six months ended June 30, 2006, minority interest was a \$1.3 million reduction to net income for the minority interest s share of Omega and Zap.Com as compared to \$319,000 for the period ended June 30, 2005.

Income taxes from continuing operations. We recorded a consolidated provision for income taxes of \$1.1 million for the six months ended June 30, 2006 as compared to a benefit of \$403,000 for the comparable period of the prior year. On a consolidated basis, the change from a benefit to a provision for income taxes was primarily attributable to an increase in net income recognized at Omega combined with Omega s increased provision for the second quarter of 2006 and a decrease in losses recognized by Zapata Corporate.

For all periods in which any of our subsidiaries are consolidated for book purposes and not consolidated for tax purposes, we will recognize a provision or benefit to reflect the increase or decrease in the difference between our book and tax basis in each subsidiary. The provision or benefit will be equal to the sum of our tax effected proportionate share of each subsidiary s net income or loss. For example, during periods where a subsidiary recognizes net income, our consolidated provision for income taxes will include our subsidiary s tax provision in addition to a provision for our tax effected proportionate share of the subsidiary s net income. Accordingly, our effective tax rate for each period can vary significantly depending on the changes in the underlying difference between our book and tax basis in its subsidiaries.

Net income from discontinued operations. Pursuant to our Board of Directors approval of the plan to sell our shares of Safety and the subsequent sale of these shares to the WLR Recovery Funds, all operating results related to Safety have been reclassified and included in discontinued operations. For the six months ended June 30, 2005, net income from discontinued operations was \$2.0 million. Because the sale closed in December of 2005, no amounts related to discontinued operations were included in the six months ended June 30, 2006.

	Zapata Corporate	Omega Protein	Zap.Com	Discontinued Operations(1)	Consolidated
Year Ended December 31, 2005 Revenues Cost of revenues	\$	\$ 109,896 91,985	\$	\$	\$ 109,896 91,985
Gross profit Operating expense: Selling, general and administrative Loss resulting from natural disaster, net	5,385	17,911 13,055 15,743	132		17,911 18,572 15,743
Operating loss	(5,385)	(10,887)	(132)		(16,404)
Other income (expense) Interest income Interest expense Other, net	1,242 126	615 (1,255) 73	54		1,911 (1,255) 199
Loss before income taxes and minority interest	1,368 (4,017)	(567) (11,454)	54 (78)		855 (15,549)
Benefit for income taxes Minority interest in net loss of consolidated subsidiaries(2)	2,247	4,268 3,026	1		6,515 3,027
Loss from continuing operations	(1,770)	(4,160)	(77)		(6,007)
Discontinued operations: (Loss) income before taxes and minority interest (including loss on disposal) Benefit (provision) for income taxes Minority interest(2)	(12,245) 2,388			10,364 (2,511) (1,398)	(1,881) (123) (1,398)
Net (loss) income from discontinued operations	(9,857)			6,455	(3,402)
Net (loss) income to common stockholders	\$ (11,627)	\$ (4,160)	\$ (77)	\$ 6,455	\$ (9,409)
Diluted loss per share					\$ (0.49)

	Zapata rporate	Omega Protein	Za	p.Com	ontinued ations(1)	Cor	nsolidated
Year Ended December 31, 2004 Revenues Cost of revenues	\$	\$ 119,645 104,237	\$		\$	\$	119,645 104,237
Gross profit Operating expense:		15,408					15,408
Selling, general and administrative	4,210	10,120		166			14,496
Operating (loss) income	(4,210)	5,288		(166)			912
Other income (expense) Interest income Interest expense Other, net	374	594 (965) (221)		24			992 (965) (221)
	374	(592)		24			(194)
(Loss) income before income taxes and minority interest Provision for income taxes Minority interest in net (income) loss of	(3,836) 539	4,696 (1,494)		(142)			718 (955)
consolidated subsidiaries(2)		(1,287)		4			(1,283)
(Loss) Income from continuing operations	(3,297)	1,915		(138)			(1,520)
Discontinued operations: Income before taxes and minority interest (including loss on disposal) Provision for income taxes Minority interest(2)	(2,613)				15,217 (5,273) (2,078)		15,217 (7,886) (2,078)
Net income from discontinued operations	(2,613)				7,866		5,253
Net (loss) income to common stockholders	\$ (5,910)	\$ 1,915	\$	(138)	\$ 7,866	\$	3,733
Diluted earnings per share						\$	0.20

	Zapata Corporate		Omega Protein		Discontinu Zap.Com Operations(1			Со	nsolidated
Year Ended December 31, 2003 Revenues Cost of revenues	\$		17,926 99,028	\$		\$		\$	117,926 99,028
Gross profit Operating expense: Selling, general and administrative		2 571	18,898		125				18,898
Operating (loss) income		3,574 3,574)	9,369 9,529		(125)				13,068 5,830
Other income (expense) Interest income Interest expense Other, net		749	443 (1,134) (234)		22				1,214 (1,134) (234)
		749	(925)		22				(154)
(Loss) income before income taxes and minority interest Provision for income taxes	(2	2,825) (211)	8,604 (2,806)		(103)				5,676 (3,017)
Minority interest in net (income) loss of consolidated subsidiaries(2)			(2,307)		2				(2,305)
(Loss) income from continuing operations	(3,036)	3,491		(101)				354
Discontinued operations: Income before taxes and minority interest (including loss on disposal) Provision for income taxes Minority interest(2)							1,796 (716) (542)		1,796 (716) (542)
Net income from discontinued operations							538		538
Net (loss) income to common stockholders	\$ (3	3,036)	\$ 3,491	\$	(101)	\$	538	\$	892
Diluted loss per share								\$	0.05

(1) Results of operations related to Safety have been disclosed within discontinued operations in accordance with SFAS No. 144.

(2) Minority interest represents the minority stockholders interest in the net income (loss) of each segment.

(3) For the year ended December 31, 2003, due to the timing of the acquisition, Safety s results of operations were included in our consolidated results for the fourth quarter.

For information affecting period to period comparability see the notes to the selected financial data included in Selected Financial Data. For more information concerning segments, see Note 20 in the Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements as of and for the fiscal years ended December 31, 2005 and 2004, and for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2003 appearing elsewhere in this Information Statement.

Years Ended December 31, 2005 and 2004

We reported a consolidated net loss of \$9.4 million or \$(.49) per diluted share on revenues of \$109.9 million for the year ended December 31, 2005 as compared to consolidated net income of \$3.7 million or \$.20 per diluted share on revenues of \$119.6 million in 2004. On a consolidated basis, the decrease in net income resulted from decreased

43

net income at Omega related to hurricane losses, combined with a loss recorded for the sale of our shares of Safety common stock

The following presents a more detailed discussion of the consolidated operating results:

Revenues from continuing operations. Consolidated revenues decreased \$9.7 million from \$119.6 million in 2004 to \$109.9 million in 2004, related to decreased revenues at Omega. Omega s decrease was due to lower sales volumes of 7% and 27% for fish meal and fish oil, respectively. The decrease in revenue was partially offset by 2005 sales prices of Omega s fish meal and fish oil which increased by 4% and 6%, respectively, as compared to the 2004 sales prices. Considering both fish meal and fish oil sales activities, Omega experienced a \$14.2 million decrease in revenues due to reduced sales volumes, partially offset by an increase of \$4.0 million in sales caused by increased sales prices, when comparing 2005 to 2004.

Cost of revenues from continuing operations. Consolidated cost of revenues, including depreciation an amortization, for the year ended December 31, 2005 was \$92.0 million, a \$12.3 million decrease from \$104.2 million, related to an increase at Omega. Omega s cost of revenues, as a percentage of revenues, was 84% for 2005 as compared to 87% for 2004. The 3% decrease in cost of sales as percentage of revenue was primarily due to increased sales prices, as noted above, in 2005 as compared to 2004 and decreased per unit product costs in 2005 as compared to 2004 due to increased production during the period the Gulf of Mexico plants were operational in 2005.

Selling, general and administrative from continuing operations. Consolidated selling, general, and administrative expenses increased \$4.1 million from \$14.5 million in 2004 to \$18.6 million in 2005. This increase was primarily due to increased expenditures at Omega of \$2.9 million related to its governmental relations program, increased audit fees, increases in employee-related costs and expenses, marketing expenditures and expenses associated with abandoned acquisition activity. In addition, selling, general and administrative costs increased at Zapata Corporate by \$1.2 million, primarily attributable to legal accruals which were reduced in the prior year, combined with stock option modification expenses in the current year.

Loss resulting from natural disaster. For the year ended December 31, 2005, Omega incurred losses, net of insurance receivable, of \$15.7 million relating to damages incurred at its Moss Point, Mississippi fish processing facility and adjacent shipyard from Hurricane Katrina, and damages incurred at its Cameron and Abbeville, Louisiana fish processing facilities from Hurricane Rita.

Interest income from continuing operations. Consolidated interest income increased \$919,000 from \$992,000 for the year ended December 31, 2004 to \$1.9 million in the year ended December 31, 2005. This increase was attributable to increases of \$868,000 at Zapata Corporate resulting from higher interest rates on investment and an increase in cash balances available for investment after selling our common stock holdings in Safety. In addition, Omega and Zap.Com had increases in interest income of \$21,000 and \$30,000, respectively, resulting from higher returns on cash and cash equivalents.

Interest expense from continuing operations. Interest expense increased \$290,000 for the year ended December 31, 2005 as compared to the year ended December 21, 2004 related to increases at Omega caused by the addition of \$14.0 million in debt which was obtained in October 2005.

Income taxes from continuing operations. We recorded a consolidated benefit for income taxes of \$6.5 million for the year ended December 31, 2005 as compared to a provision for income taxes of \$955,000 for the prior year. The change from a provision to a benefit is primarily the result of Omega s recognition of a benefit for income taxes of \$4.3 million in the current year as compared to a provision of \$1.5 million in the prior year. This was primarily the result of the benefit recorded in conjunction with the recognition of the \$15.7 million loss resulting from the

hurricanes. In addition, Zapata Corporate recognized a benefit of \$2.2 million in 2005 as compared to a provision of \$2.1 in 2004. This was primarily the result of the elimination at closing of \$4.2 million of deferred tax liabilities which had been established during periods in which Safety was consolidated for book purposes and not consolidated for tax purposes.

For all periods in which any of our subsidiaries are consolidated for book purposes and not consolidated for tax purposes, we will recognize a provision or benefit to reflect the increase or decrease in the difference between our book and tax basis in each subsidiary. The provision or benefit will be equal to the sum of our tax effected

proportionate share of each subsidiary s net income or loss. Accordingly, our effective tax rate for each period can vary significantly depending on the changes in the underlying difference between our book and tax basis in its subsidiaries.

Minority interest from continuing operations. Minority interest from the consolidated statements of operations represents the minority stockholders interest in the net income of our subsidiaries (approximately 42% of Omega and approximately 2% of Zap.Com). In 2005, minority interest was a \$3.1 million and \$1,000 reduction of the net loss for Zapata s share in Omega and Zap.Com, respectively.

Net income from discontinued operations. Pursuant to our Board of Directors approval of the plan to sell our shares of Safety and the subsequent sale of these shares to the WLR Recovery Funds, all operating results related to Safety have been reclassified and included in discontinued operations. For the year ended December 31, 2005, net income from discontinued operations decreased \$1.4 million from \$7.9 million for the year ended December 31, 2004 to \$6.5 million for the year ended December 31, 2005, as compared to a full year in 2005, due to the timing of the close of the sale on December 2, 2005.

Years Ended December 31, 2004 and 2003

We reported consolidated net income of \$3.7 million or \$.19 per diluted share on revenues of \$119.6 million for the year ended December 31, 2004 as compared to consolidated net income of \$892,000 or \$.05 per diluted share on revenues of \$117.9 million in 2003. On a consolidated basis, net income increased as a result of increased net income from discontinued operations, partially offset by a decrease in net income at Omega. In addition, Zapata Corporate s net loss increased due to an increase in the provision for income taxes recognized to reflect changes in our book and tax basis in its subsidiaries.

The following presents a more detailed discussion of the consolidated operating results:

Revenues from continuing operations. Consolidated revenues increased \$1.7 million from \$117.9 million in 2003 to \$119.6 million in 2004, relating to increased revenues at Omega. Omega s increase in revenues was due to higher selling prices of 7% and 16% for fish meal and fish oil, respectively. Sales volumes of Omega s fish meal in 2004 increased by 3% while 2004 sales volumes of the fish oil decreased by 29%. Considering both fish meal and fish oil sales activities, Omega experienced an \$8.4 million increase in revenues due to higher prices, offset by a reduction of \$6.6 million in revenues caused by reduced sales volumes, when comparing 2004 to 2003. Omega attributes the lower fiscal 2004 oil sales volumes to a reduction in fish oil inventories carried over the previous year and reduced fish catch during 2004 attributable to adverse weather conditions resulting in fewer volumes available for sale; fish meal volume sales were supplemented by purchased products. Omega attributes the higher fish meal and fish oil prices to lower available world supplies of fish meal and fish oil and higher prices for other competing proteins and fats.

Cost of revenues from continuing operations. Consolidated cost of revenues for the year ended December 31, 2004 was \$104.2 million, a \$5.2 million increase from \$99.0 million, related to an increase at Omega Protein. Omega s cost of revenues, including depreciation and amortization, for 2004 was \$104.2 million, a \$5.2 million increase or 5%. Cost of revenues as a percentage of revenues was 87% for 2004 as compared to 84% for 2003. The 3% increase in cost of revenues as percentage of revenue was primarily due to higher 2004 cost of production due to reduced fish catch brought about by adverse weather conditions along the Atlantic Coast and in the Gulf of Mexico.

Selling, general and administrative from continuing operations. Consolidated selling, general, and administrative expenses increased \$1.4 million from \$13.1 million in 2003 to \$14.5 million in 2004.

Zapata Corporate s selling, general, and administrative increased approximately \$636,000 for the year ended December 31, 2004 as compared to the same period in the prior year. This increase was primarily attributable to legal reserves which were reversed in the prior year, partially offset by a reduction in pension expense recognized during 2004. Additionally, Zapata Corporate incurred approximately \$112,000 of Sarbanes-Oxley related compliance expenses during 2004.

Omega s selling, general and administrative expenses increased \$751,000 or 8% from \$9.4 million in 2003 to \$10.1 million in 2004. The increase was primarily due to increased consulting expenditures related to its governmental relations program, Sarbanes-Oxley compliance efforts, and increases in employee-related costs and marketing expenditures.

Interest income from continuing operations. Consolidated interest income decreased \$222,000 from \$1.2 million for the year ended December 31, 2003 to \$992,000 for the year ended December 31, 2004. This decrease is a result of a lower principal balance of cash and cash equivalents at Zapata Corporate after spending \$47.8 million in 2003 to purchase a majority interest in Safety. In addition, interest income increased by \$151,000 at Omega.

Interest expense from continuing operations. Interest expense decreased \$169,000 for the year ended December 31, 2004 as compared to the year ended December 31, 2003 related to decreases at Omega.

Income taxes from continuing operations. We recorded a consolidated provision for income taxes of \$3.6 million for the year ended December 31, 2004 as compared to \$3.0 million for the prior year. The increase in provision is primarily the result of an increase in the provision at Zapata Corporate as a result of consolidating Safety for a full year in 2004 as compared to three months in 2003, partially offset by a decrease in provision at Omega resulting from a decrease in pre-tax income during the period.

For all periods in which any of our subsidiaries are consolidated for book purposes and not consolidated for tax purposes, we will recognize a provision or benefit to reflect the increase or decrease in the difference between our book and tax basis in each subsidiary. The provision or benefit will be equal to the sum of our tax effected proportionate share of each subsidiary s net income or loss. Accordingly, our effective tax rate for each period can vary significantly depending on the changes in the underlying difference between our book and tax basis in our subsidiaries.

Minority interest from continuing operations. Minority interest from the consolidated statements of operations represents the minority stockholders interest in the net income of our subsidiaries (approximately 42% of Omega and approximately 2% of Zap.Com). In 2004, minority interest was a \$3.4 million reduction to net income for our share in the net incomes of Omega, partially offset by our share in the net loss of Zap.Com.

Net income from discontinued operations. Pursuant to our Board of Directors approval of the plan to sell our shares of Safety and the subsequent sale of these shares to the WLR Recovery Funds, all operating results related to Safety have been reclassified and included in discontinued operations. For the year ended December 31, 2004, net income from discontinued operations increased \$7.3 million from \$538,000 for the year ended December 31, 2003. This increase resulted from our consolidation of a full year of Safety s results in 2004, as compared to consolidating only the fourth quarter in 2003 due to the timing of the original acquisition. In addition, purchase accounting adjustments reduced Safety s contribution by \$498,000 in 2004 as compared to \$1.7 million in 2003.

Liquidity and Capital Resources

We, Omega and Zap.Com are separate public companies. Accordingly, the capital resources and liquidity of Omega and Zap.Com are legally independent of us. The working capital and other assets of Omega and Zap.Com are dedicated to their respective operations and are not expected to be readily available for the general corporate purposes of us, except for any dividends that may be declared and paid to their respective stockholders. Omega s credit facilities currently prohibit any dividends from being declared or paid with respect to its outstanding capital stock, including the shares held by us. For all periods presented in this Information Statement, we have not received any dividends from any of its consolidated subsidiaries.

The following tables summarizes information about our consolidated contractual obligations (in thousands) as of December 31, 2005 and the effect such obligations are expected to have on its consolidated liquidity and cash flow in future periods:

	Payments Due by Period								
	Total		ss than Year		1 to 3 Years		3 to 5 Years		ore than Years
Zapata Consolidated Contractual Obligations									
Long-term and short-term debt obligations(1)	\$ 30,101	\$	2,443	\$	5,062	\$	4,278	\$	18,318
Interest on long-term Debt(1)	13,693		1,833		3,439		2,776		5,645
Operating lease obligations(2)	6,368		800		1,432		1,304		2,832
Consulting agreements(3)	1,012		602		225		185		
Pension liabilities(4)	11,810								11,810
Standby letters of credit(5)	8,030		8,030						
Fish meal purchase(6)	2,618		2,618						
Total contractual obligations	\$ 73,632	\$	16,326	\$	10,158	\$	8,543	\$	38,605

- (1) As of December 31, 2005, we had \$30.1 million in consolidated indebtedness, all of which relates to Omega. We have neither guaranteed nor otherwise agreed to be liable for the repayment of this debt. For more information concerning debt, see Note 9 in the Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements as of and for the fiscal years ended December 31, 2005 and 2004, and as of the fiscal year ended December 31, 2003 appearing elsewhere in this Information Statement.
- (2) For more information concerning operating leases, see Note 14 in the Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements as of and for the fiscal years ended December 31, 2005 and 2004, and as of the fiscal year ended December 31, 2003 appearing elsewhere in this Information Statement.
- (3) For more information concerning the consulting agreement with Malcolm Glazer, see Note 18 in the Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements as of and for the fiscal years ended December 31, 2005 and 2004, and as of the fiscal year ended December 31, 2003 appearing elsewhere in this Information Statement. Other amounts in this category are related to a consultancy and retirement agreement entered into in 1981 with one of our former executive officers.
- (4) Omega expects to make contributions of \$2.6 million to its pension plan in 2006. For more information concerning pension liabilities, see Note 15 in the Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements as of and for the fiscal years ended December 31, 2005 and 2004, and as of the fiscal year ended December 31, 2003 appearing elsewhere in this Information Statement.
- (5) As of December 31, 2005, Omega had no outstanding borrowings under the \$20 million credit facility other than \$8.0 million in standby letters of credit. In September 2004 the United States Department of Commerce Fisheries Finance Program approved a \$14 million financing application made by Omega. As of December 31, 2005, Omega had closed on the \$14 million loan.

(6) This amount represents the fish meal purchase not related to standby letters of credit. An additional \$5.1 million of fish meal purchases is contained in standby letters of credit obligation.

As of December 31, 2005, Omega was out of compliance with the Minimum Net Income covenant in its credit facility due to its reporting of net losses for two consecutive quarters (third and fourth quarters of 2005). Omega notified the lender of the covenant non-compliance and received a waiver from the lender.

As of December 31, 2005, Omega was out of compliance with the Ratio of Earnings to Fixed Charges covenant in the credit facility. Omega notified the lender of the covenant non-compliance and received a waiver from the lender.

During the quarter ended June 30, 2006, we recognized selling, general and administrative expenses of \$831,000 to reflect the estimated liability under our Senior Executive Retiree Health Care Benefit Plan (see Note 7 in our Notes to Condensed Consolidated Financial Statements as of and for the fiscal years ended December 31, 2005 and 2004, and as of the fiscal year ended December 31, 2003 appearing elsewhere in this Information Statement). Other than for the recognition of the liability under our Senior Executive Retiree Health Care Benefit Plan discussed above, as of June 30, 2006, Zapata Corporate s contractual obligations and other commercial commitments have not changed materially from those set forth above.

Zapata Corporate

Because we do not guarantee or otherwise assume the liabilities of Omega or Zap.Com or have any investment commitments to these majority and formerly-owned subsidiaries, it is useful to separately review our cash obligations exclusive of our majority-owned subsidiaries.

Zapata Corporate s liquidity needs are primarily for operating expenses, litigation and insurance costs. Zapata Corporate may also invest a significant portion of our cash and cash equivalents in the acquisition of other operating businesses, funding of start-up proposals and possible stock repurchases.

The following table summarizes information about Zapata Corporate s contractual obligations (in thousands) as of December 31, 2005, and the effects such obligations are expected to have on Zapata Corporate s liquidity and cash flow in future periods:

	Payments Due by Period Less More									
	Т	otal	t	han Year		to 3 ears	-	to 5 Tears	tl	han Zears
Zapata Corporate Contractual Obligations										
Operating lease obligations(1)	\$	95	\$	60	\$	35	\$		\$	
Consulting agreements(2)		1,012		602		225		185		
Pension liability(3)		878								878
Total contractual obligations	\$	1,985	\$	662	\$	260	\$	185	\$	878

- (1) For more information concerning operating leases, see Note 14 in the Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements as of and for the fiscal years ended December 31, 2005 and 2004, and as of the fiscal year ended December 31, 2003 appearing elsewhere in this Information Statement.
- (2) For more information concerning the consulting agreement with Malcolm Glazer, see Note 18 in the Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements as of and for the fiscal years ended December 31, 2005 and 2004, and as of the fiscal year ended December 31, 2003 appearing elsewhere in this Information Statement. Other amounts in this category are related to a consultancy and retirement agreement entered into in 1981 with one of our former executive officers.
- (3) For more information concerning pension liabilities, see Note 15 in the Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements as of and for the fiscal years ended December 31, 2005 and 2004, and as of the fiscal year ended

December 31, 2003 appearing elsewhere in this Information Statement.

During the quarter ended June 30, 2006, we recognized selling, general and administrative expenses of \$831,000 to reflect the estimated liability under our Senior Executive Retiree Health Care Benefit Plan. Other than for the recognition of this liability, as of June 30, 2006, our consolidated contractual obligations and other commercial commitments have not changed materially from those set forth above.

Zapata Corporate s current source of liquidity is its cash and cash equivalents and the interest income it earns on these funds. We expect these assets to continue to be a source of liquidity except to the extent that they may be used to fund any acquisitions of companies or repurchases of our stock. Zapata Corporate s investments consist of U.S. Government agency securities and cash equivalents. As of June 30, 2006, Zapata Corporate s cash and cash equivalents were \$74.9 million as compared to \$75.3 million as of December 31, 2005. This decline resulted primarily from cash used by Zapata Corporate s operations which exceeded interest income earned during the period. As of December 31, 2005, Zapata Corporate s cash and cash equivalents were \$75.3 million as compared to

48

\$28.7 million as of December 31, 2004. This increase resulted from the sale of Safety and the receipt of the \$51.2 million purchase price. In addition, we expect to receive approximately \$47.5 million for the sale of 9,268,292 Omega shares, as discussed above. Following this sale, we will hold 5,232,708 Omega shares, or approximately 33% of Omega s outstanding common stock, 98% of Zap.Com s outstanding common stock and approximately \$123.0 million in cash and cash equivalents. We have no plans to dissolve or liquidate. Our Board of Directors has authorized us to seek one or more buyers for our remaining Omega shares and to pursue acquisitions or other strategic opportunities in an effort to position us to enhance stockholder value. Though we have no immediate plans for the use of the proceeds from the Omega transaction, we are likely to use some or all of our cash and cash equivalents to fund, in whole or part, one or more acquisitions or related transactions. There are no limits on the types of businesses or fields in which we may invest. No businesses to acquire or develop have been identified by us at this time. We cannot predict what changes to our present business or operations would result from the sale of the Omega shares.

In addition to our cash, cash equivalents, and interest income, we have a potential secondary source of liquidity from dividends declared by Omega or Zap.Com, provided a consent is obtained from their lenders, although this will be of limited availability from Omega as we are in the process of selling our holdings in that company. Also, the sale of our holdings of common stock in these subsidiaries could provide another secondary source of liquidity as with our pending sale of our Omega holdings. These holdings constitute restricted stock under SEC Rule 144 and may only be sold in the public market pursuant to an effective registration statement under the Securities Act of 1933 and under any required state securities laws or pursuant to an available exemption. These and other securities law restrictions could prevent or delay any sale by us of these securities or reduce the amount of proceeds that might otherwise be realized therefrom. Currently, all of our equity securities holdings are eligible for sale under Rule 144. We also have demand and piggyback registration rights for our Omega and Zap.Com shares. The low trading volumes for Omega and Zap.Com common stock may make it difficult for us to sell any significant number of shares in the public market other than pursuant to an underwritten offering.

Our management believes that, based on current levels of operations and anticipated growth, cash flow from operations, together with other available sources of funds, will be adequate to fund our operational and capital requirements for at least the next twelve months. Depending on the size and terms of future acquisitions of operating companies, we may raise additional capital through the issuance of equity or debt. There is no assurance, however, that such capital will be available at the time, in the amounts necessary or with terms satisfactory to us.

Off-Balance Sheet Arrangements

Neither us nor our subsidiaries have any off-balance sheet arrangements that are material to its financial position, results of operations or cash flows. We are a party to agreements with our officers, directors and to certain outside parties.

Summary of Cash Flows

	apata ·porate	Omega Protein	Zap	o.Com	Safety Components	Сог	nsolidated
Six Months Ended June 30, 2006 Cash (used in) provided by Operating activities Investing activities Financing activities	\$ (541) 190	\$ (2,275) (11,467) (925) (9)	\$	(20)	\$	\$	(2,836) (11,467) (735) (9)

Effect of exchange rate changes on cash and cash equivalents					
Net (decrease) increase in cash and cash equivalents	\$ (351)	\$ (14,676)	\$ (20)	\$	\$ (15,047)
		49			

	Capata orporate	Omega Protein	Zap	o.Com	Safety nponents	Со	nsolidated
Six Months Ended June 30, 2005 Cash (used in) provided by							
Operating activities Investing activities Financing activities	\$ (2,049) 23	\$ (5,727) (11,280) (305)	\$	(39)	\$ 7,461 (4,076) (1,363)	\$	(354) (15,356) (1,645)
Effect of exchange rate changes on cash and cash equivalents		12			(2,425)		(2,413)
Net decrease in cash and cash equivalents	\$ (2,026)	\$ (17,300)	\$	(39)	\$ (403)	\$	(19,768)

Net cash provided by operating activities. Consolidated cash used in operating activities was \$2.8 million and \$354,000 for the six months ended June 30, 2006 and 2005, respectively. The decrease in consolidated cash used in operating activities resulted primarily from the change in activities relating to increased inventory at Omega, combined with ceasing to consolidate Safety s cash flow information since the completion of the sale in December of 2005.

Net cash used in investing activities. Consolidated cash used in investing activities was \$11.5 million and \$15.4 million for the six months ended June 30, 2006 and 2005, respectively. The increase resulted from ceasing to consolidate Safety s cash flow information since the completion of the sale in December of 2005, combined with a decrease in cash used in investing activities at Omega. Omega s investing activities for the six months ended June 30, 2006 included the receipt of \$2.0 million in insurance proceeds related to Hurricanes Katrina and Rita, partially offset by an increase in capital expenditures. In addition to any future capital expenditures related to the replacement or repair of property and equipment due to Hurricanes Katrina and Rita, Omega anticipates making approximately \$8.0 million in capital expenditures in 2006, which will be used to refurbish vessels, plant assets and to repair certain equipment.

Net cash used in financing activities. Consolidated cash used in financing activities was \$735,000 for the six months ended June 30, 2006 as compared to \$1.6 million for the six months ended June 30, 2005. This change resulted primarily from our sale of Safety and ceasing to consolidate Safety s cash flow information, partially offset by proceeds from stock option exercises at Omega and Zapata Corporate.

Effect of exchange rate changes. For the six months ended June 30, 2006, cash and cash equivalents included a \$9,000 effect of exchange rate changes as compared to \$2.4 million for the six months ended June 30, 2005. This decrease is a result of ceasing to consolidate Safety s cash flow information since the sale in December of 2005.

The following table summarizes our consolidating cash flow information (in thousands):

Zapata	Omega		Discontinued	
Corporate	Protein	Zap.Com	Operations(1)	Consolidated

Year Ended December 31, 2005 Cash (used in) provided by

Operating activities Investing activities Financing activities	\$ (4,712) 51,197 90	\$	(4,104) (15,226) 12,922	\$ (56)	\$ 10,951 (6,406) (2,441)	\$ 5,084 29,565 10,571
Effect of exchange rate changes on cash and cash equivalents			13		(81)	(3,073)
Net increase (decrease) in cash and cash equivalents	\$ 46,575	\$	(6,395)	\$ (56)	\$ 2,023	\$ 42,147
		50				

	Zapata Corporate		Omega Protein		Zap.Com		Discontinued Operations(1)		Consolidated	
Year Ended December 31, 2004										
Cash (used in) provided by										
Operating activities	\$	(2,961)	\$ 20,625	\$	(95)	\$	13,370	\$	30,939	
Investing activities		29,351	(22,833)				(6,547)		(29)	
Financing activities		13	(404)				(8,780)		(9,171)	
Effect of exchange rate changes on cash										
and cash equivalents			(5)				1,765		1,760	
Net increase (decrease) in cash and cash										
equivalents	\$	26,403	\$ (2,617)	\$	(95)	\$	(192)	\$	23,499	

	Zapata		(Omega				ontinued		
	C	orporate	Protein		Zap.Com		Operations (1)(2)		Consolidated	
Year Ended December 31, 2003										
Cash (used in) provided by										
Operating activities	\$	(5,498)	\$	11,894	\$	(154)	\$	7,922	\$	14,164
Investing activities, net of cash										
acquired		(37,367)		(14,768)				5,311		(46,824)
Financing activities		10		4,836				(9,412)		(4,566)
Effect of exchange rate changes on)						())
cash and cash equivalents				(38)				555		517
Net (decrease) increase in cash and										
cash equivalents	\$	(42,855)	\$	1,924	\$	(154)	\$	4,376	\$	(36,709)

- (1) Cash flow information related to Safety for the years ended December 31, 2005, 2004 and 2003 has been disclosed within discontinued operations in accordance with SFAS No. 144.
- (2) Due to the timing of the original purchase and consolidation, Safety s cash flow information was included in our consolidated cash flows beginning in the fourth quarter of 2003.

Net cash provided by operating activities.

Consolidated cash provided by operating activities was \$2.1 million and \$30.9 million for the years ended December 31, 2005 and 2004 respectively. The decrease in consolidated cash provided by operating activities was primarily due to Omega s change from cash provided by operating activities of \$20.6 million in 2004 as compared to cash used in operating activities of \$4.1 million in 2005. This change was primarily attributable to the change in activities relating to increased inventory and losses associated with Hurricanes Katrina and Rita.

Consolidated cash provided by operating activities was \$30.9 million and \$14.1 million for the years ended December 31, 2004 and 2003 respectively. The increase in consolidated cash provided by operating activities was primarily due to Omega s increase of \$8.8 million in 2004 as compared to 2003 combined with an increase of \$5.4 million attributable to Safety. Omega s increase resulted primarily from timing of receivables as compared to the prior year. Safety s increase resulted primarily from including 12 months of its cash flow results in 2004 as compared to three months in 2003 due to the timing of the acquisition. These increases were partially offset by a decrease of \$2.5 million at Zapata Corporate primarily related to deferred income taxes.

Net cash used in investing activities.

Consolidated cash provided by investing activities was \$29.6 million for the year ended December 31, 2005 as compared to cash used in investing activities of \$29,000 for the year ended December 31, 2004. The reason for this change is primarily due to an increase in cash provided by investing activities of \$21.8 million at Zapata Corporate. This increase resulted from the receipt of the \$51.2 million in proceeds from the sale of Safety in 2005, as compared

51

to proceeds from the maturities of short-term investments of \$29.4 million in 2004 related to the change in mix of cash, cash equivalents and short-term investments during the period.

Consolidated cash used in investing activities was \$29,000 and \$46.8 million for the years ended December 31, 2004 and 2003 respectively. The decrease in consolidated cash used in investing activities was primarily due to the Company s purchase of 84% of Safety common stock for \$47.8 million in 2003, compared to no such acquisitions in 2004. This decrease was partially offset by an \$11.9 million increase in cash used in investing activities at Safety which primarily resulted from consolidating 12 months of cash flow results in 2004 as compared to three months in 2003 due to the timing of the acquisition. This decrease was also partially offset by increases in cash used in investing activities at Omega of \$8.1 million related to funding of the construction of the new Health and Science Center. The use of cash in investing activities at Omega and Safety was almost entirely offset by the change in the mix of Zapata Corporate s cash and cash equivalents and short-term investments. Variations in our consolidated net cash (used in) provided by investing activities are typically the result of the change in mix of cash, cash equivalents, short- and long-term investments during the period. All highly liquid investments with original maturities of three months or less are considered to be cash equivalents and all investments with original maturities of greater than three months are classified as either short- or long-term investments.

Other than possible acquisitions of operating companies, the minority interest of controlled subsidiaries, funding of start-up proposals and possible stock repurchases, we do not expect any capital expenditures during 2006. Omega has reported that it anticipates making \$8 million in capital expenditures in 2006 which will be used to refurbish vessels, plant assets and to repair certain equipment, in addition to any future capital expenditures related to the hurricanes. Omega has also reported that it expects to receive insurance proceeds from hurricane damages to assist in meeting its capital expenditures.

Net cash used in financing activities.

Consolidated cash provided by financing activities was \$10.6 million for the year ended December 31, 2005 as compared to cash used in financing activities of \$9.2 million for the year ended December 31, 2004. The change in cash from financing activities resulted primarily from changes at Omega and Safety. Omega s change resulted primarily from \$14.0 million in proceeds from Title XI debt received during 2005. In addition, Safety s change in financing activities resulted from additional repayments of its other debt and long-term obligations.

Consolidated cash used in financing activities was \$9.2 million and \$4.6 million for the years ended December 31, 2004 and 2003 respectively. The increase in consolidated cash used in financing activities was primarily due to Omega s proceeds from Title XI and other borrowings of \$5.3 million in 2003 as compared to no such borrowings in 2004. This increase was partially offset by a decrease of \$632,000 at Safety resulting from consolidating 12 months of cash flow results in 2004 as compared to three months in 2003 due to the timing of the acquisition.

Recent Accounting Pronouncements

In June 2006, the FASB issued FASB Interpretation No. 48, Accounting for Uncertainty in Income Taxes. The interpretation clarifies the accounting for uncertainty in income taxes recognized in a company s financial statements in accordance with Statement of Financial Accounting Standards No. 109, Accounting for Income Taxes. Specifically, the pronouncement prescribes a recognition threshold and a measurement attribute for the financial statement recognition and measurement of a tax position taken or expected to be taken in a tax return. The interpretation also provides guidance on the related derecognition, classification, interest and penalties, accounting for interim periods, disclosure and transition of uncertain tax positions. The interpretation is effective for fiscal years beginning after December 15, 2006. We are currently evaluating the impact, if any, of this new pronouncement on its consolidated financial statements.

Critical Accounting Policies and Estimates

The discussion and analysis of our consolidated financial condition, liquidity and results of operations are based upon our consolidated financial statements, which have been prepared in accordance with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America. The preparation of these financial statements

requires management to make estimates and assumptions that affect amounts reported therein. The following lists our current accounting policies involving significant management judgment and provides a brief description of these policies:

Discontinued Operations. We have adopted the provisions of SFAS No. 144, Accounting for the Impairment or Disposal of Long-Lived Assets. SFAS No. 144 replaces SFAS No. 121, Accounting for the Impairment of Long-Lived Assets and for Long-Lived Assets to Be Disposed Of. This standard establishes a single accounting model for long-lived assets to be disposed of by sale, including discontinued operations to include a component of an entity (rather than a segment of a business). A component of an entity comprises operations and cash flows that can be clearly distinguished, operationally and for financial reporting purposes, from the rest of the entity. A component of an entity that is classified as held for sale, or has been disposed of, is presented as a discontinued operation if the operations and cash flows of the component will be (or have been) eliminated from the ongoing operations of the entity and the entity will not have any significant continuing involvement in the operations of the component.

For example, on September 21, 2005, our Board of Directors approved a plan to pursue a sale with respect to our holdings of 4,162,394 shares of Safety common stock. Based on this approval, we determined that this subsidiary substantially met the criteria to report the pending sale as Assets Held for Sale and the subsidiary as Discontinued Operations in accordance with SFAS No. 144, Accounting for the Impairment or Disposal of Long-Lived Assets. Accordingly, assets classified as held for sale were measured at the lower of the carrying amount or fair value less cost to sell. We completed our sale of Safety on December 2, 2005.

Acquisition Accounting. We account for acquisitions using the purchase method of accounting in accordance with SFAS No. 141, Business Combinations. Under the purchase method, we are required to record the net assets acquired at the estimated fair value at the date of acquisition. The determination of the fair value of the assets acquired and liabilities assumed requires us to make estimates and assumptions that affect our financial statements. In addition, depending on the specific facts and circumstances, goodwill and other intangible assets, including those intangible assets with finite lives could result from an acquisition. Different estimates and assumptions regarding these assets, specifically the estimated fair values and lives, could result in materially different amortization expense over the estimated lives of such assets.

Litigation reserves. The establishment of litigation reserves requires judgments concerning the ultimate outcome of pending litigation against us and our subsidiaries. In applying judgment, management utilizes opinions and estimates obtained from outside legal counsel to apply the standards of SFAS No. 5 Accounting for Contingencies. Accordingly, estimated amounts relating to certain litigation have met the criteria for the recognition of a liability under SFAS No. 5. Other litigation for which a liability has not been recognized is reviewed on an ongoing basis in conjunction with the standards of SFAS No. 5. A liability is recognized for all associated legal costs as incurred. Liabilities for litigation settlements, legal fees and changes in these estimated amounts may have a material impact on our financial position, results of operations or cash flows.

For example, in a claim settled in 2003 against us and a non-operating wholly-owned subsidiary of ours which commenced during the 1990 s, we had been carrying a reserve of \$1.0 million due to the uncertainty regarding our insurance coverage as it related to the claim. During July 2003, a court granted summary judgment to us and our subsidiary holding that the insurance carrier owed a duty to defend and indemnify both us and our subsidiary in this matter. Based on the court s decision, we reversed the entire \$1.0 million reserve into income during 2003.

Deferred income taxes. Deferred tax assets and liabilities are recognized for the future tax consequences attributable to differences between the financial statement carrying amounts of existing assets and liabilities and their respective tax bases. Deferred tax assets and liabilities are measured using enacted tax rates expected to apply to taxable income in the years in which the temporary differences are expected to be recovered or settled. The effect on deferred tax

assets and liabilities of a change in the tax rates is recognized in earnings in the period that includes the enactment date. Additionally, taxing jurisdictions could retroactively disagree with our tax treatment of certain items, and some historical transactions have income tax effects going forward. Accounting rules require these future effects to be evaluated using current laws, rules and regulations, each of which can change at any time and in an unpredictable manner.

We reduced our deferred tax assets to an amount that we believe is more likely than not to be realized. In so doing, we estimate future taxable income in determining if any valuation allowance is necessary. While we believe it is more likely than not that we will be able to realize our amount of estimated deferred tax assets, it is possible that the facts and circumstances on which our estimate and judgment are based could change, which could result in additional income tax expense in the future to recognize or increase the associated valuation allowances.

Benefit plan assumptions. On a consolidated basis, we have three defined benefit plans, under which participants earn a retirement benefit based upon a formula set forth in each plan. We record income or expense related to these plans using actuarially determined amounts that are calculated under the provisions of SFAS No. 87, Employers Accounting for Pensions. Key assumptions used in the actuarial valuations include the discount rate and the anticipated rate of return on plan assets. These rates are based on market interest rates, and therefore fluctuations in market interest rates could impact the amount of pension income or expense recorded for these plans. Despite our belief that its estimates are reasonable for these key actuarial assumptions, future actual results will likely differ from our estimates, and these differences could materially affect our future financial statements either unfavorably or favorably.

The discount rate enables a company to state expected future cash flows at a present value on the measurement date. We and Omega have little latitude in selecting this rate; it is based on the yield on high-quality fixed income investments at the measurement date. A lower discount rate increases the present value of benefit obligations and increases pension expense. On a consolidated basis, a 50 basis point reduction in the discount rate would increase pension expense by \$64,000 in 2006.

To determine the expected long-term rate of return on pension plan assets, we and Omega consider a variety of factors including historical returns and asset class return expectations based on each of our plan s current asset allocation. On a consolidated basis, a 50 basis point reduction in the expected return on assets would increase pension expense by \$142,000 in 2006.

Omega s hurricane losses. On August 29, 2005, Omega s Moss Point, Mississippi fish processing facility and adjacent shipyard were severely damaged by Hurricane Katrina. On September 25, 2005, Omega s Cameron, Louisiana and Abbeville, Louisiana fish processing facilities were also severely damaged by Hurricane Rita. Each of these facilities was non-operational immediately after these weather events. Operations at the Moss Point fish processing facility, the Abbeville fish processing facility and the shipyard were re-established in mid-October, 2005, but at reduced processing capabilities. Omega is currently rebuilding its Cameron, Louisiana facility and expects it to be fully operational by mid 2006.

The direct impact of the two hurricanes upon Omega was a loss of physical inventories and physical damage to the plants. The interruption of processing capabilities caused Omega to address the impact of abnormal downtime of its processing facilities, which resulted in the immediate recognition of costs which would ordinarily have been captured as inventory costs. The amounts of these losses are more fully described in Notes 4, 5, 6 and 11 to the Consolidated Financial Statements included in the Company s 2005 10-K.

Omega maintains insurance coverage for a variety of these damages, most notably property, inventory and vessel insurance. The nature and extent of the insurance coverage varies by line of policy and Omega has recorded insurance recoveries as accounts receivable based on estimates. Omega anticipates that further recoveries could be available, but such additional recoveries will require further analysis and discussions with Omega s insurance carriers and adjusters. Such recoveries, if any, would be recognized in future periods once they are deemed probable. Omega does not maintain business interruption insurance in any material amounts.

Omega s impairment of long-lived assets. Omega evaluates at each balance sheet date the continued appropriateness of the carrying value of its long-lived assets including its long-term receivables and property, plant and equipment in

accordance with SFAS No. 144, Accounting for the Impairment or Disposals of Long-Lived Assets. Omega reviews long-lived assets for impairment when events or changes in circumstances indicate that the carrying amount of any such assets or grouping of assets may not be recoverable. Omega s management has grouped certain assets together (primarily marine vessels) for impairment testing on a fleet basis. If indicators of impairment are present, management would evaluate the undiscounted cash flows estimated to be generated by those assets or grouping of assets compared to the carrying amount of those items. The net carrying value of assets

54

or grouping of assets not recoverable is reduced to fair value. Omega considers continued operating losses, or significant and long-term changes in business conditions, to be its primary indicators of potential impairment.

Omega s revenue recognition. Omega derives revenue principally from the sales of a variety of protein and oil products derived from menhaden. Omega recognizes revenue for the sale of its products when title and rewards of ownership to its products are transferred to the customer.

Omega s accounting for property, equipment and depreciation. Omega records property and equipment additions at cost. Depreciation of property and equipment is computed by the straight-line method at rates expected to amortize the cost of property and equipment, net of salvage value, over their estimated useful lives. Estimated useful lives, determined at the date of acquisition, of new assets acquired are based primarily on the review of existing property and equipment. Estimated useful lives are as follows:

	Useful Lives (Years)
Fishing vessels and fish processing plants	15-20
Machinery, equipment, furniture and fixtures and other	3-10

Replacements and major improvements are capitalized; maintenance and repairs are charged to expense as incurred. Upon sale or retirement, the costs and related accumulated depreciation are eliminated from the accounts. Any resulting gains or losses are included in the statement of operations. Omega capitalizes interest as part of the acquisition cost of a qualifying asset. Interest is capitalized only during the period of time required to complete and prepare the asset for its intended use.

Omega s inventory costing. Omega s inventory is stated at the lower of cost or market. Omega s fishing season runs from mid-April to the first of November in the Gulf of Mexico and from the beginning of May into December in the Atlantic. Government regulations generally preclude Omega from fishing during the off-seasons.

Omega s inventory cost system considers all costs associated with an annual fish catch and its processing, both variable and fixed, including both costs incurred during the off-season and during the fishing season. Omega s costing system allocates cost to inventory quantities on a per unit basis as calculated by a formula that considers total estimated inventoriable costs for a fishing season (including off-season costs) to total estimated fish catch and the relative fair market value of the individual products produced. Omega adjusts the cost of sales, off-season costs and inventory balances at the end of each quarter based on revised estimates of total inventoriable costs and fish catch. Omega s lower-of-cost-or-market-value analyses at year-end and at interim periods compares total estimated per unit production cost of Omega s expected production to the projected per unit market prices of the products. The impairment analyses involve estimates of, among other things, future fish catches and related costs, and expected commodity prices for the fish products. These estimates, which management believes are reasonable and supportable, involve estimates of future activities and events which are inherently imprecise and from which actual results may differ materially. Revisions in such estimates or actual results could materially impact Omega s results of operation and financial position.

Any costs incurred during abnormal downtime related to activity at Omega s plants are charged to expense as incurred.

Omega s deferral of off-season costs. During the off-seasons, in connection with the upcoming fishing seasons, Omega incurs costs (i.e., plant and vessel related labor, utilities, rent, repairs and depreciation) that are directly related to Omega s infrastructure. These costs accumulate in inventory and are applied as elements of the cost of production of

Omega s products throughout the fishing season ratably based on Omega s monthly fish catch and the expected total fish catch for the season.

Omega s accounting for self-insurance retentions. Omega carries insurance for certain losses relating to its vessels and Jones Act liabilities for employees aboard its vessels. Omega provides reserves for those portions of the Annual Aggregate Deductible for which Omega remains responsible by using an estimation process that considers company-specific and industry data as well as management s experience, assumptions and consultation with counsel, as these reserves include estimated settlement costs. Management s current estimated range of liabilities related to such cases is based on claims for which management can estimate the amount and range of loss. For those claims where there may be a range of loss, Omega has recorded an estimated liability inside that range, based on

55

management s experience, assumptions and consultation with counsel. The process of estimating and establishing reserves for these claims is inherently uncertain and the actual ultimate net cost of a claim may vary materially from the estimated amount reserved. There is some degree of inherent variability in assessing the ultimate amount of losses associated with these claims due to the extended period of time that transpires between when the claim might occur and the full settlement of such claims. This variability is generally greater for Jones Act claims by vessel employees. Omega continually evaluates loss estimates associated with claims and losses as additional information becomes available and revises its estimates. Although management believes estimated reserves related to these claims are adequately recorded, it is possible that actual results could significantly differ from the recorded reserves, which could materially impact Omega s results of operations, financial position and cash flow.

With respect to health insurance, Omega is primarily self-insured. Omega purchases individual stop loss coverage with a large deductible. As a result, Omega is primarily self-insured for claims and associated costs up to the amount of the deductible, with claims in excess of the deductible amount being covered by insurance. Expected claims estimates are based on health care trend rates and historical claims data; actual claims may differ from those estimates. Omega continually evaluates its claims experience related to this coverage with information obtained from its risk management consultants.

Assumptions used in preparing these insurance estimates are based on factors such as claims settlement patterns, claim development trends, claim frequency and severity patterns, inflationary trends and data reasonableness. Together these factors will generally affect the analysis and determination of the best estimate of the projected ultimate claim losses. The results of these evaluations are used to both analyze and adjust Omega s insurance loss reserves.

We continually update and assess the facts and circumstances regarding these critical accounting matters and other significant accounting matters affecting estimates in our financial statements.

QUANTITATIVE AND QUALITATIVE DISCLOSURES ABOUT MARKET RISK

Equity Price Risk. As we consider our holdings of Omega and Zap.Com common stock to be a potential source of secondary liquidity, we are subject to equity price risk to the extent of fluctuations in the market prices and trading volumes of these securities. Fluctuation in the market price of a security may result from perceived changes in the underlying economic characteristics of the investee, the relative price of alternative investments and general market conditions. Furthermore, amounts realized in the sale of a particular security may be affected by the relative quantity of the security being sold.

Interest Rate Risk. Zapata Corporate and Zap.Com hold investment grade securities which may include a mix of U.S. Government or Government agency obligations, certificates of deposit, money market deposits and commercial paper rated A-1 or P-1. In addition, Omega holds certificates of deposit and commercial quality grade investments rated A-2 P-2 or better with companies and financial institutions. As the majority of the Company s consolidated investment grade securities constitute short-term U.S. Government agency securities, we do not believe that the value of these instruments have a material exposure to interest rate risk. However, changes in interest rates do affect the investment income we earn on our cash equivalents and marketable securities and, therefore, impacts our cash flows and results of operations. Accordingly, there is inherent roll-over risk for our investment grade security balance of \$88.3 million at June 30, 2006 as a hypothetical constant cash balance, an adverse change of 1% in interest rates would decrease interest income by approximately \$884,000 or \$442,000 during a twelve-month or six-month period, respectively. Using our anticipated consolidated investment grade security balance, an adverse change of 1% in interest rates would decrease interest income by approximately \$1.2 million or \$615,000 during a twelve-month and six-month period, respectively.

Market Risk. Omega is exposed to minimal market risk associated with interest rate movements on its borrowings. A one percent increase or decrease in the levels of interest rates on such borrowings would not result in a material change to our results of operations.

Currency Exchange Rates and Forward Contracts. Although Omega sells products in foreign countries, all of Omega s revenues are billed and paid for in US dollars. As a result, Omega s management does not believe that it is exposed to any significant foreign country currency exchange risk, and Omega does not utilize market risk sensitive instruments to manage its exposure to this risk.

CHANGES IN AND DISAGREEMENTS WITH ACCOUNTANTS ON ACCOUNTING AND FINANCIAL DISCLOSURE

Neither we nor our subsidiaries have had changes in or disagreements with its Independent Accountants on accounting and financial disclosure.

SECURITY OWNERSHIP OF CERTAIN BENEFICIAL OWNERS AND MANAGEMENT

The following table indicates the number of shares of our common stock owned beneficially as of September 15, 2006 by:

each person known to us to beneficially own more than 5% of the outstanding shares of our common stock,

each director,

our executive officers, and

all directors and executive officers as a group.

Except to the extent indicated in the footnotes to the following table, each of the persons or entities listed therein has sole voting and investment power with respect to the shares which are reported as beneficially owned by such person or entity. We do not know of any arrangements, including any pledge by any person of our securities, the operation of which may at a subsequent date result in a change of control of us.

The following calculations are based upon the shares of our common stock issued and outstanding on September 15, 2006 plus the number of such shares of common stock outstanding pursuant to SEC Rule 13d-3(d))1. Shares of our common stock subject to options exercisable within 60 days of September 15, 2006 are deemed outstanding for purposes of computing the percentage of the person holding such option but are not deemed outstanding for computing the percentage of any other person.

Zapata Corporation

Name and Address	Amount and Nature of Beneficial	Percent
of Beneficial Owner	Ownership(1)	of Class(1)
Malcolm I. Glazer(2)(3)	10,073,112	51.8%
Linda Glazer(2)	10,079,512	51.8%
Royce & Associates, LLC(4)	1,988,800	10.39%
Donald Smith & Co., Inc.(5)	1,404,480	7.34%
Wellington Management Company, LLP(6)	1,320,000	6.9%
Leonard DiSalvo(3)	218,666	1.1%
Avram A. Glazer(3)	137,272	*

Robert V. Leffler, Jr.(3)	8,000	*
Warren H. Gfeller(3)	24,000	*
Bryan G. Glazer(3)	127,672	*
Edward S. Glazer(3)	109,336	*
Darcie S. Glazer(3)	8,000	*
John R. Halldow(3)	8,000	*
All directors and executive officers of Zapata as a group (8 persons)	652,618	3.3%

* Represents beneficial ownership of less than 1.0%.

57

- (1) The calculations for these columns are based upon the number of shares of common stock issued and outstanding on September 15, 2006, plus the number of shares of common stock deemed outstanding pursuant to SEC Rule 13d-3(d)(1). Shares of Zapata common stock subject to options exercisable within 60 days of September 15, 2006 are deemed outstanding for purposes of computing the percentage of the person holding such option but are not deemed outstanding for computing the percentage of any other person.
- (2) Based solely on a Schedule 13D, dated September 18, 2006, The Malcolm I. Glazer Family Limited Partnership, 270 Commerce Drive, Rochester, New York 14623, is the beneficial and record holder of 9,813,112 shares with sole voting power over all such shares. On September 8, 2006, Malcolm Glazer s wife, Linda Glazer, replaced him as President and sole director of the sole general partner of the Glazer Partnership. No funds or other consideration were paid in connection with this transaction. The Malcolm Glazer Revocable Trust U/A/D dated February 24, 1997, as amended, is the owner of 100% of the common stock of the corporate general partner. The Trust is the sole limited partner of the Glazer Partnership. Linda Glazer, Joel Glazer, Bryan Glazer, Kevin Glazer, Edward Glazer and Darcie Glazer (Mr. Glazer s wife and children) are co-trustees of the Trust. Malcolm Glazer is the sole beneficiary of the Trust. Presently reported ownership of Linda Glazer includes 6,400 shares held by her directly and 260,000 shares issuable under options exercisable within 60 days of September 15, 2006 by Malcolm Glazer. Linda Glazer disclaims beneficial ownership of all shares reported except the 6,400 shares held by her individually. The address of Malcolm Glazer, Linda Glazer and the Malcolm Glazer Revocable Trust is 777 South Flagler Drive Suite 800, East Building, West Palm Beach, Florida 33401. The address of Malcolm I. Glazer G.P., Inc., is 2215-B Renaissance Drive, Las Vegas, Nevada 89119.
- (3) Presently reported ownership includes 260,000, 218,666, 107,672, 8,000, 24,000, 115,672, 109,336, 8,000 and 8,000 shares issuable under options exercisable within 60 days of September 15, 2006 held by Messrs. M. Glazer, DiSalvo, A. Glazer, Leffler, Gfeller, B. Glazer, E. Glazer, Ms. D. Glazer, and J. Halldow, respectively.
- (4) Based solely on a Schedule 13G, dated February 1, 2006, Royce & Associates (*Royce*), LLC, 1414 Avenue of the Americas, New York, New York 10019, is the beneficial holder of 1,988,800 shares with sole voting power over all 1,988,800 shares. Royce is an investment adviser registered under Section 203 of the Investment Advisers Act of 1940. Royce possesses voting power over the shares owned.
- (5) Based solely on a Schedule 13G, dated February 14, 2006, Donald Smith & Co., (Donald Smith) Inc., 152 West 57th Street, New York, New York 10019, is the beneficial owner of 1,404,480 shares with sole voting power of 1,180,480 shares. Donald Smith is an investment advisor registered in accordance with Section 240.13-d-1(b)(1)(ii)(E).
- (6) Based solely on a Schedule 13G, dated February 14, 2006, Wellington Management Company (WMC), LLP, 75 State St., Boston, Massachusetts 02109, is the beneficial owner of 1,320,000 shares with shared voting power of 376,000 shares. WMC is an investment adviser registered under Section 203 of the Investment Advisers Act of 1940 and acts as parent company or control person in accordance with Rule 13d-b1(b)(1)(ii)(G).

The following table indicates the number of shares of common stock of Zapata s subsidiaries owned beneficially as of September 15, 2006 by each named officer and all directors and executive officers as a group. Except to the extent indicated in the footnotes to the following table, each of the persons or entities listed therein has sole voting and investment power with respect to the shares which are reported as beneficially owned by such person or entity.

Omega Corporation

	Amount and Nature of			
of Beneficial Owner	Beneficial Ownership	of Class		
Avram Glazer(1) Leonard DiSalvo	568,200	2.2%(2)		
All directors and executive officers of Zapata as a group	568,200	2.2%		

(1) Includes 568,200 shares issuable under options exercisable within 60 days of December 31, 2005.

58

(2) The calculations for these columns are based upon the number of shares of Common Stock issued and outstanding on December 31, 2005, plus the number of shares of Common Stock deemed outstanding pursuant to SEC Rule 13d-3(d)(1). Shares of Company Common Stock subject to options exercisable within 60 days of December 31, 2005 are deemed outstanding for purposes of computing the percentage of the person holding such option but are not deemed outstanding for computing the percentage of any other person. As of December 31, 2005, Omega had outstanding 25,447,409 shares of common stock.

Zap.Com Corporation

Name and Address of Beneficial Owner	Amount and Nature of Beneficial Ownership	
Avram Glazer(1)	171,666	*
Leonard DiSalvo(1)	33,333	*
All directors and executive officers of Zapata as a group	204,999	*

* Represents beneficial ownership of less than 1.0%.

(1) Includes 121,666 and 33,333 shares, respectively, issuable under options exercisable within 60 days of September 15, 2006 for Messrs. A. Glazer and DiSalvo, respectively.

On September 8, 2006, Malcolm Glazer s wife, Linda Glazer, replaced him as President and sole director of the Glazer Partnership s corporate general partner, Malcolm I. Glazer G.P., Inc. By virtue of her position as President and sole director of the Glazer Partnership s corporate general partner, Mrs. Glazer may be deemed to control the Zapata common stock held by the Glazer Partnership. No funds or other consideration were paid in connection with this transaction. The Malcolm Glazer Revocable Trust U/A/D dated February 24, 1997, as amended, is the owner of 100% of the common stock of the corporate general partner. The Trust is the sole limited partner of the Glazer Partnership.

Linda Glazer, Avram Glazer, Joel Glazer, Bryan Glazer, Kevin Glazer, Edward Glazer and Darcie Glazer, serve as co-trustees of the Trust. Malcolm Glazer remains the sole beneficiary of the Trust. A majority of the co-trustees is required to authorize action on behalf of the Trust.

OTHER MATTERS

Miscellaneous

The cost of delivering this Information Statement to our stockholders will be paid by Zapata. Such costs consist of the printing, the handling and the mailing of this Information Statement and related materials, and the actual expense incurred by brokerage houses, custodians, nominees and fiduciaries in forwarding this Information Statement to the beneficial owners of our stock.

Where You Can Find More Information

We file annual, quarterly and other reports, proxy and information statements, and other information with the SEC. You may read and copy any reports, statements or other information on file at the SEC s public reference room located at 100 F Street, NE, Room 1580, Washington, D.C. 20549, or at one of the SEC s other public reference rooms. Please call the SEC at 1-800-SEC-0330 for further information about the public reference rooms. The SEC filings are also

available to the public from commercial document retrieval services, and at the world wide web site maintained by the SEC at www.sec.gov.

Householding

The SEC allows us to deliver a single Information Statement to an address shared by two or more stockholders. This delivery method, referred to as householding can result in significant cost savings for us. In order to take advantage of this opportunity, we and banks and brokerage firms that hold your shares have delivered only one Information Statement to multiple stockholders who share an address unless we have received contrary instructions

from one or more of the stockholders. We will deliver promptly, upon written or oral request, a separate copy of the Information Statement at a shared address to which a single copy of the documents was delivered. A stockholder who wishes to receive a separate copy of the Information Statement, now or in the future, may obtain one, without charge, by addressing a request to the Investor Relations, Zapata Corporation, 100 Meridian Centre, Suite 350, Rochester, New York 14618, (585) 242-2000. Stockholders sharing an address who are receiving multiple copies of these materials and wish to receive a single copy of such materials in the future should submit their request by contacting us in the same manner. If you are the beneficial owner, but not the record holder, of our shares and wish to receive only one copy of the Information Statement in the future, you will need to contact your broker, bank or other nominee to request that only a single copy of each document be mailed to all stockholders at the shared address in the future.

By Order of the Board of Directors

/s/ AVRAM A. GLAZER Avram A. Glazer, Chairman of the Board, President and Chief Executive Officer

INDEX OF FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

Zapata Corporation	F-1
Report of Independent Registered Accounting Firm	F-2
Managements Report on Internal Control Over Financial Reporting	F-4
Consolidated Balance Sheets as of December 31, 2005 and 2004	F-5
Consolidated Statements of Operations for the years ended December 31, 2005, 2004 and 2003	F-6
Consolidated Statements of Cash Flows for the years ended December 31, 2005, 2004 and 2003	F-7
Consolidated Statements of Stockholders Equity for the years ended December 31, 2005, 2004 and 2003	F-8
Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements	F-9
Unaudited Condensed Consolidated Balance Sheets as of June 30, 2006 and December 31, 2005	F-41
Unaudited Condensed Consolidated Statements of Operations for the three months and six months ended	
June 30, 2006 and 2005	F-42
Unaudited Condensed Consolidated Statements of Cash Flows for the six months ended June 30, 2006 and	
2005	F-43
Notes to Unaudited Condensed Consolidated Financial Statements	F-44
Unaudited Pro Forma Consolidated Financial Information	F-59
Omega Protein Corporation	F-64
Unaudited Consolidated Balance Sheets as of December 31, 2005 and 2004	F-64
Unaudited Consolidated Statements of Operations for the years ended December 31, 2005, 2004 and 2003	F-65
Unaudited Consolidated Statements of Cash Flows for the years ended December 31, 2005, 2004 and 2003 Unaudited Consolidated Statements of Stockholders Equity for the years ended December 31, 2005, 2004	F-66
and 2003	F-67
Notes to Unaudited Consolidated Financial Statements	F-68
Unaudited Condensed Consolidated Balance Sheet as of June 30, 2006 and December 31, 2005	F-93
Unaudited Condensed Consolidated Statement of Operations and Comprehensive Income for the three	
months and six months ended June 30, 2006 and 2005	F-94
Unaudited Condensed Consolidated Statement of Cash Flows for the six months ended June 30, 2006 and 2005	F-95
Unaudited Consolidated Statements of Stockholders Equity for the three months and six months ended	
June 30, 2006	F-96
Notes to Unaudited Condensed Consolidated Financial Statements	F-97

F-1

Page

Financial Statements and Supplementary Data

Report of Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm

To the Board of Directors and Stockholders of Zapata Corporation:

We have completed integrated audits of Zapata Corporation s 2005 and 2004 consolidated financial statements and of its internal control over financial reporting as of December 31, 2005, and an audit of its 2003 consolidated financial statements in accordance with the standards of the Public Company Accounting Oversight Board (United States). Our opinions, based on our audits, are presented below.

Consolidated financial statements

In our opinion, the consolidated financial statements listed in the accompanying index present fairly, in all material respects, the financial position of Zapata Corporation and its subsidiaries at December 31, 2005 and December 31, 2004, and the results of their operations and their cash flows for each of the three years in the period ended December 31, 2005 in conformity with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America. These financial statements are the responsibility of the Company s management. Our responsibility is to express an opinion on these financial statements based on our audits. We conducted our audits of these statements in accordance with the standards of the Public Company Accounting Oversight Board (United States). Those standards require that we plan and perform the audit to obtain reasonable assurance about whether the financial statements are free of material misstatement. An audit of financial statements includes examining, on a test basis, evidence supporting the amounts and disclosures in the financial statements, assessing the accounting principles used and significant estimates made by management, and evaluating the overall financial statement presentation. We believe that our audits provide a reasonable basis for our opinion.

Internal control over financial reporting

Also, we have audited management s assessment, included in Management s Report on Internal Control Over Financial Reporting appearing herein, that Zapata Corporation did not maintain effective internal control over financial reporting as of December 31, 2005, because of the effect of the Company not maintaining effective controls over accounting for income taxes, based on criteria established in *Internal Control Integrated Framework* issued by the Committee of Sponsoring Organizations of the Treadway Commission (COSO). The Company s management is responsible for maintaining effective internal control over financial reporting and for its assessment of the effectiveness of internal control over financial reporting. Our responsibility is to express opinions on management s assessment and on the effectiveness of the Company s internal control over financial reporting based on our audit.

We conducted our audit of internal control over financial reporting in accordance with the standards of the Public Company Accounting Oversight Board (United States). Those standards require that we plan and perform the audit to obtain reasonable assurance about whether effective internal control over financial reporting was maintained in all material respects. An audit of internal control over financial reporting includes obtaining an understanding of internal control over financial reporting and evaluating the design and operating effectiveness of internal control, and performing such other procedures as we consider necessary in the circumstances. We believe that our audit provides a reasonable basis for our opinions.

A company s internal control over financial reporting is a process designed to provide reasonable assurance regarding the reliability of financial reporting and the preparation of financial statements for external purposes in accordance

with generally accepted accounting principles. A company s internal control over financial reporting includes those policies and procedures that (i) pertain to the maintenance of records that, in reasonable detail,

accurately and fairly reflect the transactions and dispositions of the assets of the company; (ii) provide reasonable assurance that transactions are recorded as necessary to permit preparation of financial statements in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles, and that receipts and expenditures of the company are being made only in accordance with authorizations of management and directors of the company; and (iii) provide reasonable assurance regarding prevention or timely detection of unauthorized acquisition, use, or disposition of the company s assets that could have a material effect on the financial statements.

Because of its inherent limitations, internal control over financial reporting may not prevent or detect misstatements. Also, projections of any evaluation of effectiveness to future periods are subject to the risk that controls may become inadequate because of changes in conditions, or that the degree of compliance with the policies or procedures may deteriorate.

A material weakness is a control deficiency, or combination of control deficiencies, that results in more than a remote likelihood that a material misstatement of the annual or interim financial statements will not be prevented or detected. The following material weakness has been identified and included in management s assessment:

As of December 31, 2005, the Company did not maintain effective controls over the application and monitoring of its accounting for income taxes. Specifically, the Company did not have controls designed and in place to ensure the accuracy and completeness of financial information provided to the Company by third party tax advisors used in accounting for income taxes and the determination of current income taxes payable, deferred income tax assets and liabilities and the related income tax provision (benefit) and the review and evaluation of the application of generally accepted accounting principles relating to accounting for income taxes. This control deficiency resulted in the restatement of the Company s consolidated financial statements for the quarter ended September 30, 2005. Additionally, this control deficiency could result in a material misstatement of the aforementioned accounts that would result in a material misstatement to annual or interim financial statements that would not be prevented or detected. Accordingly, management has determined that this control deficiency constitutes a material weakness.

This material weakness was considered in determining the nature, timing, and extent of audit tests applied in our audit of the 2005 consolidated financial statements, and our opinion regarding the effectiveness of the Company s internal control over financial reporting does not affect our opinion on those consolidated financial statements.

In our opinion, management s assessment that Zapata Corporation did not maintain effective internal control over financial reporting as of December 31, 2005, is fairly stated, in all material respects, based on criteria established in *Internal Control* Integrated Framework issued by the COSO. Also, in our opinion, because of the effect of the material weakness described above on the achievement of the objectives of the control criteria, Zapata Corporation has not maintained effective internal control over financial reporting as of December 31, 2005, based on criteria established in *Internal Control* Integrated Framework issued by the COSO.

PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP

Rochester, New York April 5, 2006

Management s Report on Internal Control Over Financial Reporting

The management of the Company is responsible for establishing and maintaining adequate internal control over financial reporting as defined in Rules 13a-15(f) and 15d-15(f) under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934. The Company s internal control over financial reporting is designed to provide reasonable assurance regarding the reliability of financial reporting and the preparation of financial statements for external purposes in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles in the United States of America. The Company s internal control over financial reporting includes those policies and procedures that: (i) pertain to the maintenance of records that, in reasonable detail, accurately and fairly reflect the transactions and dispositions of the assets of the Company; (ii) provide reasonable assurance that transactions are recorded as necessary to permit preparation of financial statements in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles, and that receipts and expenditures of the Company; and (iii) provide reasonable assurance regarding prevention or timely detection of unauthorized acquisition, use or disposition of the Company is assets that could have a material effect on the financial statements.

Because of its inherent limitations, internal control over financial reporting may not prevent or detect misstatements. Also, projections of any evaluation of effectiveness to future periods are subject to the risk that controls may become inadequate because of changes in conditions, or that the degree of compliance with the policies or procedures may deteriorate. Management assessed the effectiveness of the Company s internal control over financial reporting as of December 31, 2005. In making this assessment, management used the criteria set forth by the Committee of Sponsoring Organizations of the Treadway Commission (COSO) in Internal Control-Integrated Framework. Based on our assessment using those criteria, management has concluded that the Company did not maintain effective internal control over financial reporting as of December 31, 2005 as a result of material weakness described below.

A material weakness is a control deficiency, or combination of control deficiencies, that results in more than a remote likelihood that a material misstatement of the annual or interim financial statements will not be prevented or detected.

As of December 31, 2005, the Company did not maintain effective controls over the application and monitoring of its accounting for income taxes. Specifically, we did not have controls designed and in place to ensure the accuracy and completeness of financial information provided to the Company by third party tax advisors used in accounting for income taxes and the determination of current income taxes payable, deferred income tax assets and liabilities and the related income tax provision (benefit) and the review and evaluation of the application of generally accepted accounting principles relating to accounting for income taxes. This control deficiency resulted in the restatement of the Company s consolidated financial statements for quarter ended September 30, 2005. Additionally, this control deficiency could result in a material misstatement of the aforementioned accounts that would result in a material misstatement to annual or interim financial statements that would not be prevented or detected. Accordingly, management has determined that this control deficiency constitutes a material weakness.

Management s assessment of the effectiveness of our internal control over financial reporting as of December 31, 2005 has been audited by PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, an independent registered public accounting firm, as stated in their report which appears herein.

Remediation Plans for Material Weakness in Internal Control over Financial Reporting

The Company is implementing enhancements to its internal control over financial reporting to provide reasonable assurance that errors and control deficiencies in its accounting for income taxes will not recur. These enhancements are expected to include improving our knowledge of accounting for income taxes which should enhance our ability to review and evaluate the tax financial information prepared by our outside tax advisors which supports the Company s quarterly tax provision. Additionally, the Company will engage our outside tax advisors in a more robust quarterly

discussion which should improve the review and oversight process relating to the internal controls over the Company s accounting for income taxes.

These enhancements will occur on an ongoing basis beginning with the first quarter of 2006.

CONSOLIDATED BALANCE SHEETS

			December 31, 2004 ls, except share are amounts)	
ASSETS				
Current assets:				
Cash and cash equivalents	\$	103,373	\$	63,249
Accounts receivable, net		24,170		14,505
Inventories, net		46,860		40,442
Prepaid expenses and other current assets		2,314		2,373
Assets related to discontinued operations				78,440
Total current assets		176,717		199,009
Other assets, net		23,652		19,648
Property, plant and equipment, net		93,985		97,820
Non-current assets related to discontinued operations				46,012
Total assets	\$	294,354	\$	362,489
LIABILITIES AND STOCKHOLDERS EQUITY Current liabilities:				
Current maturities of long-term debt	\$	2,443	\$	1,661
Accounts payable	Ŧ	3,989	Ŧ	2,567
Accrued and other current liabilities		15,850		13,977
Liabilities related to discontinued operations		,		38,994
Total current liabilities		22,282		57,199
Long-term debt		27,658		15,943
Pension liabilities		11,810		9,677
Other liabilities and deferred taxes		983		3,720
Non-current liabilities related to discontinued operations				10,126
Total liabilities		62,733		96,665
Commitments and contingencies				
Minority interest		59,937		79,510
Stockholders equity: Preferred stock, \$.01 par 1,600,000 shares authorized; none issued or outstanding;				

Preference stock, \$.01 par; 14,400,000 shares authorized; none issued or outstanding Common stock, \$0.01 par, 132,000,000 shares authorized; 24,581,636 and		
24,564,600 shares issued; and 19,149,556 and 19,132,520 shares outstanding,	246	0.1
respectively	246	31
Capital in excess of par value	162,730	160,671
Retained earnings	45,127	54,841
Treasury stock, at cost, 5,432,080 shares	(31,668)	(31,668)
Accumulated other comprehensive (loss) income	(4,751)	2,439
Total stockholders equity	171,684	186,314
Total liabilities and stockholders equity	\$ 294,354	\$ 362,489

The accompanying notes are an integral part of the consolidated financial statements.

F-5

CONSOLIDATED STATEMENTS OF OPERATIONS

	Dee	cember 31, 2005		cember 31, 2004	200	
		(In thousa	nds, e	nounts)		
Revenues Cost of revenues	\$	109,896 91,985	\$	119,645 104,237	\$	117,926 99,028
Gross profit Operating expense:		17,911		15,408		18,898
Selling, general and administrative Loss resulting from natural disaster, net		18,572 15,743		14,496		13,068
Total operating expenses		34,315		14,496		13,068
Operating (loss) income Other income (expense):		(16,404)		912		5,830
Interest income		1,911		992		1,214
Interest expense		(1,255)		(965)		(1,134)
Other, net		199		(221)		(234)
		855		(194)		(154)
(Loss) income before income taxes and minority interest		(15,549)		718		5,676
Benefit (provision) for income taxes		6,748		(955)		(3,017)
Minority interest in net loss (income) of consolidated		,				
subsidiaries		3,027		(1,283)		(2,305)
Net (loss) income from continuing operations		(5,774)		(1,520)		354
Discontinued operations: (Loss) income before taxes and minority interest (including loss	5					
on disposal)		(1,881)		15,217		1,796
Provision for income taxes		(123)		(7,886)		(716)
Minority interest		(1,398)		(2,078)		(542)
Net (loss) income from discontinued operations		(3,402)		5,253		538
Net (loss) income to common stockholders	\$	(9,176)	\$	3,733	\$	892
Net (loss) income per common share basic and diluted						
(Loss) income from continuing operations Discontinued operations, net of income taxes and minority	\$	(0.30)	\$	(0.07)	\$	0.02
interest		(0.18)		0.27		0.03
(Loss) income per common share basic and diluted	\$	(0.48)	\$	0.20	\$	0.05

Weighted average common shares outstanding: Basic	19,136	19,131	19,128
Diluted	19,136	19,131	19,244

The accompanying notes are an integral part of the consolidated financial statements.

CONSOLIDATED STATEMENTS OF CASH FLOWS

	For the Years Ended Dec 2005 2004				ber 31, 2003	
			(In t	housands)		
Cash flows from operating activities:						
Net (loss) income	\$	(9,176)	\$	3,733	\$	892
Adjustments to reconcile net income to net cash provided by operating	Ψ	(),170)	Ψ	5,755	φ	072
activities:						
Depreciation and amortization		13,339		11,112		12,975
Involuntary conversion from natural disaster		8,324				,
Loss on sale of Safety Components International, Inc.		9,857				
Loss on disposal of assets		149		187		(115)
Provisions for losses on receivables		30		11		191
Stock option modification expense		353				
Minority interest in net (loss) income of consolidated subsidiaries		(3,027)		1,283		2,305
Deferred income taxes		(7,504)		897		6,853
Changes in assets and liabilities:		,				
Accounts receivable		(11,695)		7,465		(8,983)
Inventories		(6,418)		(37)		1,534
Prepaid expenses and other current assets		394		133		(771)
Other assets		(213)		554		900
Accounts payable		1,422		(952)		798
Pension liabilities		770		662		(1,431)
Accrued liabilities and other current liabilities		901		(2,219)		(8,142)
Other liabilities		(90)		(7)		(227)
Discontinued operations		4,663		8,117		7,385
Total adjustments		11,255		27,206		13,272
Net cash provided by operating activities		2,079		30,939		14,164
Cash flows from investing activities:		51 107				
Proceeds from sale of Safety Components International, Inc.		51,197				
Payment for purchase of Safety Components International, Inc., net of						(17, 007)
cash acquired		364		74		(47,807)
Proceeds from disposition of assets		2,000		74		162
Proceeds from insurance company hurricane Purchase of short-term investments		2,000				(20.351)
Proceeds from maturities of short-term investments				29,351		(29,351) 35,832
				29,331		3,994
Proceeds from maturities of long-term investments		(17,590)		(22,907)		(14,965)
Capital expenditures Discontinued operations		(17,390) (6,406)		(22,907) (6,547)		5,311
Discontinucu operations		(0,400)		(0, 347)		5,511
Net cash provided by (used in) investing activities		29,565		(29)		(46,824)
Cash flows from financing activities:						

Principal payments of long-term debt Proceeds from borrowings Proceeds from stock option exercises		(1,503) 14,000 515		(1,567) 1,176		(1,690) 5,352 1,184
Discontinued operations		(2,441)		(8,780)		(9,412)
Net cash provided by (used in) financing activities Effect of exchange rate changes on cash and cash equivalents		10,571 (68)		(9,171) 1,760		(4,566) 517
Net increase (decrease) in cash and cash equivalents (Decrease) increase in cash from discontinued operations		42,147 (2,023)		23,499 192		(36,709) (4,376)
Cash and cash equivalents at beginning of period		63,249		39,558		80,643
Cash and cash equivalents at end of period	\$	103,373	\$	63,249	\$	39,558
Cash paid during the year for: Interest	\$	1,484	\$	1,783	\$	1,448
Income taxes	\$	4,112	\$	2,908	\$	528
Supplemental disclosure of non-cash investing and financing activities: Fair value of assets acquired Cash paid for the common stock	\$		\$		\$	101,530 (47,807)
Liabilities assumed Equipment acquired under capital lease obligations	\$ \$		\$ \$	553	\$ \$	53,723

The accompanying notes are an integral part of the consolidated financial statements.

F-7

CONSOLIDATED STATEMENTS OF STOCKHOLDERS EQUITY

	Comprehensiv Income	ve Commo	on Stock	Capital in Excess of	Retained		Accumulated Other Comprehensiv (Loss)	Total		
	(Loss)	Shares	Amount	Par Value (In	Earnings thousands)	Stock	Income	Equity		
Balance at December 31 2002 Net income Minimum pension liabili adjustment, ne of tax effects	892 ty	3,070	\$ 31	\$ 162,037	\$ 50,216 892	\$ (31,668)	\$ (5,354)	\$ 175,262 892		
and minority interest Effect of subsidiary	1,701						1,701	1,701		
equity transactions Stock option				1,443				1,443		
exercise, net of tax effects Effect of subsidiary currency translation adjustment, net of tax effects				10				10		
and minority interest Effect of subsidiary loss on derivatives net of tax effe	,						3,249	3,249		
and minority interest Reclassification adjustment for gain on securities realized in net income, net of							(6) (14)	(6) (14)		

tax effects								
Total comprehensive income	\$ 5,822							
Balance at December 31, 2003		3,070	\$ 31	\$ 163,490	\$ 51,108	\$ (31,668)	\$ (424)	\$ 182,537
Net income Minimum pension liability adjustment, net of tax effects and minority	3,733				3,733			3,733
interest Effect of subsidiary equity	(523)						(523)	(523)
transactions Stock option				(2,832)				(2,832)
exercise, net of tax effects Effect of subsidiary currency translation adjustment, net of tax effects		1		13				13
and minority interest Effect of subsidiary loss on derivatives, net of tax effects and minority	3,270						3,270	3,270
interest	116						116	116
Total comprehensive income	\$ 6,596							
Balance at December 31, 2004		3,071	\$ 31	\$ 160,671	\$ 54,841	\$ (31,668)	\$ 2,439	\$ 186,314
Net loss Minimum pension liability adjustment, net	(9,176) (542)				(9,176)		(542)	(9,176) (542)

of tax effects and minority interest Effect of stock split Effect of subsidiary			215	(215)				
equity transactions Stock option				(323)				(323)
exercise, net of tax effects		17		90				90
Stock option modification Effect of subsidiary currency translation adjustment, net of tax effects and minority				353				353
and minority interest Effects of discontinued	7						7	7
operations				2,154	(538)		(6,655)	(5,039)
Total comprehensive loss	\$ (9,711)							
Balance at December 31, 2005		3,088	\$ 246	\$ 162,730	\$ 45,127	\$ (31,668)	\$ (4,751)	\$ 171,684

The accompanying notes are an integral part of the consolidated financial statements

F-8

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

Note 1. Business and Organization

Zapata Corporation (Zapata or the Company) is a holding company which currently has one operating company, Omega Protein Corporation (Omega Protein or Omega), in which the Company had a 58% ownership interest in at December 31, 2005. In addition, Zapata owns 98% of Zap.Com Corporation (Zap.Com), which is a public shell company. On December 2, 2005, Zapata completed the sale of its 77% ownership interest in Safety Components International, Inc. (Safety Components or Safety).

Omega Protein produces and markets a variety of products produced from menhaden (a herring-like species of fish found in commercial quantities in the U.S. coastal waters of the Atlantic Ocean and Gulf of Mexico), including regular grade and value-added specialty fish meals, crude and refined fish oils and fish solubles. Omega s fish meal products are primarily used as a protein ingredient in animal feed for swine, cattle, aquaculture and household pets. Fish oil is utilized for animal and aquaculture feeds, industrial applications, additives to human food products and as a dietary supplement. Omega s fish solubles are sold primarily to livestock feed manufacturers, aquaculture feed manufacturers and for use as an organic fertilizer. Omega Protein trades on the New York Stock Exchange under the symbol OME.

Zap.Com is a public shell company which does not have any existing business operations. From time to time, Zap.Com considers acquisitions that would result in it becoming an operating company. Zap.Com may also consider developing a new business suitable for its situation. Zap.Com trades on the over-the-counter electronic bulletin board under the symbol ZPCM.

As used throughout this report, Zapata Corporate is defined as Zapata Corporation exclusive of its majority owned subsidiaries, Omega Protein and Zap.Com, and its former majority owned subsidiary, Safety Components.

Note 2. Significant Accounting Policies

Consolidation

The consolidated financial statements include Zapata and its wholly and majority-owned domestic and foreign subsidiaries (collectively, Zapata or the Company). Consolidated financial statements are financial statements of a parent company and its subsidiaries presented as if the entities were a single economic unit. Although the assets, liabilities, revenues, and expenses of all entities are combined to provide a single set of financial statements, certain eliminations and adjustments are made. These eliminations are necessary to ensure that only arm s-length transactions between independent parties are reflected in the consolidated statements. In addition, when the parent company consolidates non-wholly owned subsidiaries, minority interest on the consolidated balance sheets and statements of operations represents the minority stockholders (those other than the parent company) interest in the net assets and net income of such subsidiaries.

Cash and Cash Equivalents

The Company invests certain of its excess cash in government and corporate debt instruments. All highly liquid investments with original maturities of three months or less are considered to be cash equivalents. The recorded amounts for cash equivalents approximate fair market value due to the short-term nature of these financial instruments.

Inventories

Omega Protein s inventory is stated at the lower of cost or market. Omega Protein s fishing season runs from mid-April to the first of November in the Gulf of Mexico and from the beginning of May into December in the Atlantic. Government regulations preclude Omega Protein from fishing during the off-seasons.

Omega Protein s inventory cost system considers all costs associated with an annual fish catch and its processing, both variable and fixed, including both costs incurred during the off-season and during the fishing

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

season. Omega Protein s costing system allocates cost to inventory quantities on a per unit basis as calculated by a formula that considers total estimated inventoriable costs for a fishing season (including off-season costs) to total estimated fish catch and the relative fair market value of the individual products produced. Omega Protein adjusts the cost of sales, off-season costs and inventory balances at the end of each quarter based on revised estimates of total inventoriable costs and fish catch. Omega Protein s lower-of-cost-or-market-value analyses at year-end and at interim periods compares the total estimated per unit production cost of expected production to the projected per unit market prices of the products. The impairment analyses involve estimates of, among other things, future fish catches and related costs, and expected commodity prices for the fish products. These estimates, which management believes are reasonable and supportable, involve estimates of future activities and events which are inherently imprecise and from which actual results may differ materially.

Any costs incurred during abnormal downtime related to activities at Omega s plants are charged to expense as incurred.

During the off-seasons, in connection with the upcoming fishing seasons, Omega Protein incurs costs (i.e., plant and vessel related labor, utilities, rent, repairs, and depreciation) that are directly related to Omega s infrastructure. These costs accumulate in inventory and are applied as elements of the cost of production of Omega Protein s products throughout the fishing season ratably based on Omega s monthly fish catch and the expected total fish catch for the season.

Hurricane Losses

On August 29, 2005, Omega s Moss Point, Mississippi fish processing facility and adjacent shipyard were severely damaged by Hurricane Katrina. On September 25, 2005, Omega s Cameron, Louisiana and Abbeville, Louisiana fish processing facilities were also severely damaged by Hurricane Rita. Each of these facilities was non-operational immediately after these weather events. Operations at the Moss Point fish processing facility, the Abbeville fish processing facility and the shipyard were re-established in mid-October, 2005, but at reduced processing capabilities. Omega expects these facilities to return to full operational status prior to the beginning of the Gulf fishing season in April 2006. Omega is currently rebuilding its Cameron, Louisiana facility and expects it to be fully operational by mid 2006.

The direct impact of the two hurricanes upon Omega was a loss of physical inventories and physical damage to the plants. The interruption of processing capabilities caused Omega to address the impact of abnormal downtime of its processing facilities, which resulted in the immediate recognition of costs which would ordinarily have been captured as inventory costs. The amounts of these losses are more fully described in Notes 4, 5, 6 and 11.

Omega maintains insurance coverage for a variety of these damages, most notably property, inventory and vessel insurance. The nature and extent of the insurance coverage varies by line of policy and Omega has recorded insurance recoveries as accounts receivable based on estimates. Omega anticipates that further recoveries could be available, but such additional recoveries will require further analysis and discussions with Omega s insurance carriers. Such recoveries, if any, would be recognized in future periods once they are deemed probable. Omega does not maintain business interruption insurance in any material amounts.

Pension Plans

Annual costs of pension plans are determined actuarially based on Statement of Financial Accounting Standards (SFAS) No. 87. The Company applies revised SFAS No. 132, Employers Disclosures about Pensions and Other Postretirement Benefits disclosure requirements for its pensions and other postretirement benefit plans.

ZAPATA CORPORATION

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued) Property, Plant and Equipment

Consolidated property, plant and equipment is recorded at cost and depreciated over the estimated useful lives of the assets using the straight-line method. Estimated useful lives of assets acquired, determined as of the date of acquisition, are as follows:

Buildings	20	40 years
Fishing vessels	15	20 years
Machinery and equipment	4	10 years
Furniture and fixtures	3	10 years

Leasehold improvements are depreciated over the lesser of their useful life or the lease term; replacements and major improvements are capitalized; maintenance and repairs are charged to expense as incurred. Upon sale or retirement, the costs and related accumulated depreciation are eliminated from the accounts. Any resulting gains or losses are included in the statement of operations. Under certain conditions, interest may be capitalized as part of the acquisition cost of an asset. Interest is capitalized only during the period of time required to complete and prepare the asset for its intended use. At December 31, 2005 and 2004, property, plant and equipment included approximately \$180,000 and \$323,000, respectively, of capitalized interest related to Omega Protein.

Accounting for the Impairment of Long-Lived Assets

The Company evaluates at each balance sheet date for continued appropriateness of the carrying value of its long-lived assets including its long-term receivables and property, plant and equipment in accordance with Statement of Financial Accounting Standards (SFAS) No. 144, Accounting for the Impairment or Disposals of Long-Lived Assets. The Company reviews long-lived assets for impairment when events or changes in circumstances indicate that the carrying amount of any such assets or grouping of assets may not be recoverable.

Omega has grouped certain assets together (primarily marine vessels) for impairment testing on a fleet basis. If indicators of impairment are present, Omega s management evaluates the undiscounted cash flows estimated to be generated by those assets or grouping of assets compared to the carrying amount of those items. The net carrying value of assets or grouping of assets not recoverable is reduced to fair value. Omega considers continued operating losses, or significant and long-term changes in business conditions, to be its primary indicators of potential impairment.

Fair Value of Financial Instruments

The consolidated financial statements include financial instruments whereby the fair market value of such instruments may differ from amounts reflected on a historical basis. Financial instruments of the Company may consist of cash deposits, U.S. Government Agency Securities, accounts receivable, advances to affiliates, accounts payable, certain accrued liabilities and long-term debt. See Note 9 for further information regarding the fair value of debt.

Comprehensive Income (Loss)

SFAS No. 130, Reporting Comprehensive Income, establishes standards for the reporting and display of comprehensive income (loss) and its components within the financial statements. Other comprehensive income (loss) is comprised of charges and credits to stockholders equity, other than contributions from or distributions to stockholders, excluded from the determination of net income (loss). The Company s other comprehensive income (loss) is comprised of changes to minimum pension liabilities, foreign currency translations, gains or losses on derivatives and reclassification adjustments for gains and losses on sales of securities.

ZAPATA CORPORATION

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued) *Issuance of Stock by Subsidiaries*

Sales of stock by a subsidiary and subsidiary stock option exercises are accounted for in accordance with Staff Accounting Bulletin Topic 5H, Accounting for Sales of Stock by a Subsidiary. The Company has adopted the capital transaction method to account for subsidiary stock sales and option exercises. Accordingly, increases and decreases in the Company s share of its subsidiary s net equity resulting from subsidiary stock transactions are recorded on the Consolidated Balance Sheets and Consolidated Statements of Stockholders Equity as increases or decreases to Capital in Excess of Par Value.

Revenue Recognition

Omega Protein recognizes revenue from product sales when goods have been shipped and the risk of loss has passed.

Advertising Costs

The costs of advertising are expensed as incurred in accordance with Statement of Position 93-7 Reporting on Advertising Costs and are included as a component of selling, general and administrative expenses in the accompanying consolidated statements of operations.

Research and Development Expenses

Research and development costs are charged to operations when incurred and are included as a component of selling, general and administrative expenses in the accompanying consolidated statements of operations.

Insurance

Omega Protein carries insurance for certain losses relating to its vessels and Jones Act liabilities for employees aboard its vessel. Omega provides reserves for those portions of the annual aggregate deductible for which Omega remains responsible by using an estimation process that considers Omega Protein-specific and industry data as well as its management s experience, assumptions and consultation with counsel. Omega Protein management s current estimated range of liabilities related to such cases is based on claims for which its management can estimate the amount and range of loss. For those claims where there may be a range of loss, Omega has recorded an estimated liability inside that range, based on Omega s management s experience, assumptions and consultation with counsel. The process of estimating and establishing reserves for losses adjustment expenses related to these claims is inherently uncertain and the actual ultimate net cost of a claim may vary materially from the estimated amount reserved. There is some degree of inherent variability in assessing the ultimate amount of losses associated with these claims due to the extended period of time that transpires between when the claim might occur and the full settlement of such claims. This variability is generally greater for Jones Act claims by vessel employees. Omega continually evaluates loss estimates associated with claims and losses as additional information becomes available and revises its estimates. Although Omega s management believes estimated reserves related to these claims are adequately recorded, it is possible that actual results could significantly differ from the recorded reserves, which could materially impact the Company s results of operations, financial position and cash flow.

With respect to health insurance, Omega is primarily self-insured. Omega purchases individual stop loss coverage with a large deductible. As a result, Omega is primarily self-insured for claims and associated costs up to the amount

of the deductible, with claims in excess of the deductible amount being covered by insurance. Expected claims estimates are based on health care trend rates and historical claims data; actual claims may differ from those estimates. Omega continually evaluates its claims experience related to this coverage with information obtained from its risk management consultants.

Assumptions used in preparing these insurance estimates are based on factors such as claims settlement patterns, claim development trends, claim frequency and severity patterns, inflationary trends and data

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

reasonableness. Together these factors will generally affect the analysis and determination of the best estimate of the projected ultimate claim losses. The results of these evaluations are used to both analyze and adjust Omega s insurance loss reserves.

Omega Protein does not carry business interruption insurance in any material amounts due to its high cost and limited availability.

Income Taxes

Zapata and Omega each file a separate consolidated U.S. federal income tax return. Zapata s consolidated U.S. federal income tax return includes subsidiaries in which Zapata owns in excess of 80% of the voting interests. Accordingly, Zap.Com is included in Zapata s consolidated U.S. federal income tax return.

The Company utilizes the liability method to account for income taxes. This method requires the recognition of deferred tax assets and liabilities for the expected future tax consequences of existing temporary differences between the financial reporting and tax reporting basis of assets and liabilities, and operating loss and tax credit carry-forwards for tax purposes. Valuation allowances are recognized to reduce deferred tax assets to an amount that is more likely than not to be realized.

Environmental Expenditures

Environmental expenditures that result from the remediation of an existing condition caused by past operations that will not contribute to current or future revenues are expensed. Expenditures that extend the life of the related property or prevent future environmental contamination are capitalized. Undiscounted liabilities are recognized for remedial activities when the cleanup is probable and the cost can be reasonably estimated.

Foreign Currency Translation

Omega s Mexican operations use the local currency as the functional currency. Assets and liabilities of those operations are translated into U.S. dollars using period-end exchange rates; income and expenses are translated using the average exchange rates for the reporting period. Translation adjustments are deferred in accumulated other comprehensive income (loss), a separate component of stockholders equity.

Stock-Based Compensation

The Company accounts for stock- based compensation according to Accounting Principles Board Opinion No. 25 and the related interpretations under Financial Accounting Standards Board (FASB) Interpretation No. 44, Accounting for Certain Transactions Involving Stock Compensation. The Company adopted the required disclosure provisions under SFAS No. 148 and continues to use the intrinsic value method of accounting for stock-based compensation. Had compensation expense for the Company s stock option grants been determined

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

based on fair value at the grant date using the Black-Scholes option-pricing model, the Company s net income and earnings per share (basic and diluted) would have been as follows:

	For the Year Ended December 31, 2005 2004 2003 (In thousands)								
Net (loss) income from continuing operations, as reported Add: Total stock-based employee compensation expense determined under APB No. 25, included in reported net income, net of tax effects:	\$	(5,774) 219	\$	(1,520)	\$	354			
Deduct: Total stock-based employee compensation expense determined under fair value based method for all awards, net of tax effects:									
Zapata Corporate		(309)		(125)		(53)			
Omega Protein Zen Com		(733)		(341)		(247)			
Zap.Com		(6)		(1)					
Pro forma expense		(1,048)		(467)		(300)			
Pro forma net (loss) income from continuing operations	\$	(6,603)	\$	(1,987)	\$	54			
Net (loss) income from discontinued operations, as reported	\$	(3,402)	\$	5,253	\$	538			
Deduct: Total stock-based employee compensation expense determined under fair value based method for all awards, net of tax effects									
Pro forma net (loss) income from discontinued operations		(3,402)		5,253		538			
Total pro forma net (loss) income	\$	(10,005)	\$	3,266	\$	592			
(Loss) income per common share basic and diluted as reported									
Loss from continuing operations	\$	(0.30)	\$	(0.07)	\$	0.02			
Discontinued operations, net of income taxes and minority interest		(0.18)		0.27		0.03			
(Loss) income per common share basic and diluted as reported	\$	(0.48)	\$	0.20	\$	0.05			
(Loss) income per common share basic and diluted pro forma									
Loss from continuing operations	\$	(0.34)	\$	(0.10)	\$	0.00			
Discontinued operations, net of income taxes and minority interest		(0.18)		0.27		0.03			
(Loss) income per common share basic and diluted pro forma	\$	(0.52)	\$	0.17	\$	0.03			

In May 2005, Omega accelerated the vesting of all unvested, out-of-the-money, explicit service period stock options granted under Omega s 2000 Long-Term Incentive Plan. The purpose of accelerating vesting was to eliminate future compensation expense that Omega would otherwise recognize in its Statement of Operations with respect to these

accelerated stock options upon the adoption by Omega of SFAS No. 123R. A stock option was considered out-of-the-money if the stock option exercise price was greater than \$6.04 which was the closing price of Omega s common stock on the date of the acceleration. As a result of this action, stock options to purchase 390,000 shares of Omega s common stock became immediately exercisable. The vesting created a modification of

ZAPATA CORPORATION

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

stock options; however, there was no impact on the fair value of the options. The weighted average exercise price of all the accelerated stock options was \$9.98.

Use of Estimates

The preparation of financial statements in conformity with accounting principals generally accepted in the United States of America requires management to make estimates and assumptions that affect the reported amounts of assets and liabilities and disclosure of contingent assets and liabilities at the date of the financial statements and the reported amounts of revenues and expenses during the reporting period. Due to the inherent uncertainty involved in making estimates, actual results in future periods could differ from these estimates.

Concentrations of Credit Risk

Zapata invests the majority of its excess cash, cash equivalents and other investments in U.S. Government Agency Securities and therefore has significantly reduced its future exposure to market risk.

Omega Protein has cash deposits concentrated primarily in one major bank. Also, Omega has Certificates of Deposit and commercial quality grade investments rated A-2 P-2 or better short-term investments with companies and financial institutions. As a result of the forgoing, Omega believes that credit risk in such investments is minimal.

Omega s customer base generally remains consistent from year to year. Omega performs ongoing credit evaluations of its customers and generally does not require material collateral. Omega maintains reserves for potential credit losses and such losses have historically been within its management s expectations.

Reclassification

Certain reclassifications of prior year information have been made to conform to the current presentation.

Note 3. Discontinued Operations

Safety Components is an independent supplier of automotive airbag fabric and cushions and technical fabrics with operations in North America and Europe. Zapata originally purchased 2,663,905 shares of Safety Components common stock for \$30.9 million on September 23, 2003, and purchased an additional 1,498,489 shares on October 7, 2003 for \$16.9 million, bringing the Company s ownership percentage to approximately 84% at that time. The Company accounted for these transactions under the purchase method and began consolidating amounts related to Safety s assets and liabilities as of September 30, 2003 and amounts related to Safety s results of operations in the fourth quarter of 2003.

On September 21, 2005, Zapata s Board of Directors approved a plan to pursue a sale of all of the Company s 4,162,394 shares of Safety common stock. Based on this approval, the Company determined that this subsidiary substantially met the criteria to report the pending sale as Assets Held for Sale and the subsidiary as Discontinued Operations in accordance with accounting rules. As used throughout this document, all amounts and disclosures related to Safety pertain to Discontinued Operations. In accordance with SFAS No. 144, depreciation and amortization expense were suspended on assets held for sale effective with the September 21, 2005 Board approval of the disposal

plan.

On December 2, 2005, Zapata closed on the sale of all of its 4,162,394 shares of common stock in Safety Components to WLR Recovery Fund II, L.P. and WLR Recovery Fund III, L.P., Delaware limited partnerships (collectively the

WLR Recovery Funds) for \$12.30 per share or \$51,197,446 in the aggregate. Prior to the close of the sale, Zapata paid an aggregate of \$1,000,000 in the form of a capital contribution to Safety Components for the Safety compensation committee to pay bonuses to its executive officers and key employees. This payment was made under a plan approved by Zapata during the third quarter of 2005 to provide Safety Components management with an incentive to continue with Safety until the completion of the sale to the WLR Recovery Funds.

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

For the year ended December 31, 2005, Zapata recorded a transaction related loss of \$9.9 million related to the sale of Safety. This amount primarily reflects the reduction of the carrying value of Safety to the net selling price, partially offset by the reversal of certain deferred tax liabilities. Though the Company sold its shares in Safety for a cash gain compared to the original investment, this transaction related loss resulted from the sales proceeds being less than Zapata s carrying value of its investment in Safety Components. Safety s generation of net income subsequent to the Company s original purchase of the stock increased Zapata s carrying value which consisted of Zapata s original investment in common stock of Safety Components and the aforementioned subsequent capital contribution.

Operating results of discontinued operations are as follows:

	For the Year Ended December 31,				
	2005	2004	2003		
		(In thousands)			
Revenue from discontinued operations	\$ 205,983	\$ 247,883	\$ 63,503		
Income before taxes and minority interest	10,364	15,217	1,796		

The major classes of assets and liabilities of our discontinued operations at December 31, 2005 and 2004 are as follows:

	December 31, 2005 (In tho		
Current assets:			
Cash and cash equivalents	\$	\$	4,184
Accounts receivable, net			38,872
Assets held in deferred compensation plan			4,361
Inventory, net			26,882
Prepaid expenses and other assets			4,141
Total current assets	\$	\$	78,440
Non-current assets:			
Intangible assets, net	\$	\$	6,158
Other assets			373
Property, plant and equipment, net			39,481
Total non-current assets	\$	\$	46,012
Current liabilities:			
Current maturities of long-term debt	\$	\$	3,263

Accounts payable Accrued and other current liabilities			16,828 18,903
Total current liabilities		\$ \$	38,994
Non-current liabilities: Long-term debt Other liabilities and deferred taxes		\$ \$	3,729 6,397
Total non-current liabilities		\$ \$	10,126
	F-16		

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

Note 4. Accounts Receivable

Accounts receivable are summarized as follows:

	December 31, December 2005 2004 (In thousands)					
Trade	\$	11,407	\$	12,161		
Insurance		11,704		1,242		
Income tax		383		722		
Other		866		540		
		24,360		14,665		
Less: Allowance for doubtful accounts		(190)		(160)		
	\$	24,170	\$	14,505		

As a result of Hurricanes Katrina and Rita (see Note 11 Hurricane Losses), Omega sustained damage to its three fish processing facilities and its shipyard located in the Gulf of Mexico region. Based on estimates, Omega believes its hurricane related insurance recoveries will total approximately \$12 million. Omega received a \$2 million advance prior to December 31, 2005. Subsequent to December 31, 2005, Omega received a second advance of \$2 million. Omega anticipates that further recoveries could be available, but such additional recoveries, if any, will require further estimation analysis and discussions with Omega s insurance carriers and adjusters. Additional amounts will be recognized when the amounts are probable.

Note 5. Inventories

Inventories are summarized as follows:

	December 31, Decemb 2005 200 (In thousands)				
Fish meal Fish oil Fish solubles Unallocated inventory cost pool (including off season costs) Other materials and supplies	\$	14,742 21,552 672 5,926 3,968	\$	18,693 11,118 509 5,794 4,328	
Total inventory	\$	46,860	\$	40,442	

At December 31, 2005 and 2004, inventory consisted exclusively of Omega Protein s inventories.

Inventory at December 31, 2005 and December 31, 2004 is stated at the lower of cost or market. The elements of the unallocated inventory cost pool at December 31, 2005 include plant and vessel related labor, utilities, rent, repairs and depreciation, to be allocated to inventories produced through the remainder of the 2006 season.

As a result of hurricanes Katrina and Rita, Omega sustained damage to its Gulf of Mexico fish meal storage facilities and materials and supplies warehouses. Omega recognized a \$2.5 million fish meal inventory write-off and \$1.6 million materials and supplies write-off for the year ended December 31, 2005. (See Note 11 Hurricane Losses.)

The hurricanes also affected Omega s 2005 Gulf of Mexico fishing season due to the closure of its three fish processing facilities in the Gulf of Mexico region. As a result of these closures and their impact on fishing, Omega has recognized a \$13.0 million unallocated inventory cost pool write-off for the year ended December 31, 2005. (See Note 11 Hurricane Losses.)

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

Note 6. Property, Plant and Equipment

Property, plant and equipment, net are summarized as follows:

	Dee	December 31, 2004 pusands)		
Land	\$	7,630	\$	6,995
Building and improvements		16,927		15,630
Machinery and equipment		72,766		72,709
Fishing vessels		90,880		85,219
Furniture and fixtures		3,071		2,806
Construction in progress		4,391		7,273
		195,665		190,632
Less: Accumulated depreciation and impairment		(101,680)		(92,812)
	\$	93,985	\$	97,820

Consolidated depreciation expense for years ended December 31, 2005, 2004 and 2003 was \$12.6 million, \$10.1 million, and \$10.5 million, respectively.

As a result of hurricanes Katrina and Rita, Omega sustained damage to its property and equipment at its Gulf of Mexico facilities. Omega recognized a \$8.3 million involuntary conversion loss of property and equipment for the year ended December 31, 2005. (See Note 11 Hurricane Losses.)

Note 7. Other Assets

Other assets are summarized as follows:

		ember 31, 2005		ember 31, 2004
		s)		
Fishing nets, net of accumulated amortization of \$1,347 and \$2,238	\$	639	\$	719
Prepaid pension cost		15,780		16,096
Deferred tax assets		6,293		1,754
Insurance receivable, net of allowance for doubtful accounts of \$2.0 million at				
December 31, 2005 and 2004		475		623
Other		465		456

\$ 23,652 \$ 19,648

Prepaid pension cost is calculated in accordance with SFAS No. 87. As of December 31, 2005 and 2004, these balances consisted primarily of unrecognized net losses of \$15.3 million and \$14.8 respectively. (See Note 15 Qualified Defined Benefit Plans)

Omega Protein s amortization expense for fishing nets amounted to \$680,000, \$899,000, and \$985,000 for the years ended December 31, 2005, 2004, and 2003, respectively.

Omega carries insurance for certain losses relating to its vessels and Jones Act liability for employees aboard its vessels (collectively, Vessel Claims Insurance). The typical Vessel Claims Insurance policy contains an annual aggregate deductible (AAD) for which Omega remains responsible, while the insurance carrier is responsible for all applicable amounts which exceed the AAD. It is Omega s policy to accrue current amounts due and record amounts paid out on each claim. Once payments exceed the AAD, Omega records an insurance receivable for a given policy year, net of allowance for doubtful accounts.

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

Note 8. Accrued and Other Current Liabilities

Accrued and other current liabilities are summarized as follows:

	December 31, 2005 (In tho		December 31, 2004 ousands)	
		(111 111)		2)
Salary and benefits	\$	4,654	\$	4,619
Insurance		3,879		3,340
Trade creditors		3,243		2,556
Federal and state income taxes		1,844		1,893
Litigation reserves		410		435
Other		1,820		1,134
	\$	15,850	\$	13,977

Note 9. Debt

Long-term debt consisted of the following:

	Dec	ember 31, 2005 (In tho	December 31, 2004 ousands)	
U.S. Government guaranteed obligations (Title XI loan) collateralized by a first lien on certain vessels and certain plant assets:				
Amounts due in installments through 2016, interest from 6.5% to 7.6% Amounts due in installments through 2014, interest at Eurodollar rates of 4.5%	\$	29,737	\$	17,171
and 2.4% at December 31, 2005 and 2004, respectively, plus 4.5%		359		400
Other debt at 6.3% at December 31, 2005 and 2004		5		33
Total debt		30,101		17,604
Less: current maturities		(2,443)		(1,661)
Total long-term debt	\$	27,658	\$	15,943

At December 31, 2005 and 2004, consolidated debt consisted exclusively of the obligations of Omega Protein. Zapata has neither guaranteed nor otherwise agreed to be liable for the repayment of this debt. The estimated fair value of Omega Protein s long-term debt at December 31, 2005 and 2004 was \$30.5 million and \$19.0 million, respectively,

based on the borrowing rates currently available to Omega for loans with similar term and maturities.

Omega was initially authorized to receive up to \$20.6 million in loans under the Title XI program, and has borrowed the entire amount authorized under such program. The Title XI loans are secured by liens on certain of Omega s fishing vessels and mortgages on Omega s Reedville, Virginia and Abbeville, Louisiana plants. Loans are now available under similar terms pursuant to the Title XI program without intervening lenders.

In September 2004, the United States Department of Commerce Fisheries Finance Program (the FFP) approved Omega s financing application in an amount not to exceed \$14 million (the Approval Letter). Borrowings under the Approval Letter are to be used to finance and/or refinance approximately 73% of the actual depreciable cost of Omega s future fishing vessels refurbishments and capital expenditures relating to shore-side fishing assets, for a term not to exceed 15 years from inception at interest rates determined by the U.S. Treasury. Final approval for all such future projects requires individual approval through the Secretary of Commerce,

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration, and National Marine Fisheries Service (National Marine Fisheries Service). Borrowings under the FFP are required to be evidenced by secured agreements, undertakings, and other documents of whatsoever nature deemed by the National Marine Fisheries Service sole discretion, as necessary to accomplish the intent and purpose of the Approval Letter. Omega is required to comply with customary National Marine Fisheries Service covenants as well as certain special covenants. In December 2004, Omega submitted a \$4.9 million financing request against the \$14 million approval, and subsequently amended that request to include the entire \$14 million. Omega closed on the \$14 million FFP loan on October 17, 2005. On December 1, 2005, pursuant to the Title XI program, the United States Department of Commerce approved another financing application made by Omega in the amount of \$16.4 million.

On December 20, 2000 Omega entered into a \$20 million revolving credit agreement with Bank of America, N.A. (the Credit Facility). Borrowings under this facility may be used for working capital and capital expenditures. Omega is required to comply with certain financial covenants from and after the last day of any month in which the Credit Facility s availability is less than \$3 million on any date or the Credit Facility s availability averages less than \$6 million for any calendar month. The Credit Facility was amended on October 11, 2005, to increase the amount of Title XI loans that Omega is permitted to borrow from \$25 million to \$31 million. The Credit Facility was further amended on November 16, 2005, to among other things, extend the term of the Credit Facility from December 20, 2006 to October 31, 2007, decrease the maximum borrowing availability tied to Omega s eligible inventory from \$12 million to \$10 million, add a covenant that Omega may not generate a net loss for any two consecutive quarters, increase the Fixed Charge Coverage Ratio to be less than 1.25 to 1, as measured on a quarterly basis using the consolidated results of the four fiscal quarter period ending with the applicable reporting period and reduce both the unused commitment fee and interest rates. A commitment fee of 37.5 basis points per annum is payable quarterly on the actual daily amount of the availability under the Credit Facility. The applicable interest rate will be adjusted (up or down) prospectively on a quarterly basis from LIBOR plus 2.00% to LIBOR plus 2.50% or at Omega s option, Prime minus 0.50% to Prime plus 0.00%, depending upon the Fixed Charge Coverage Ratio being greater than 2.5 times to less than or equal to 1.5 times, respectively. The Credit Facility is collateralized by all of Omega s trade receivables, inventory and equipment. In addition, the Credit Facility does not allow for the payment of cash dividends or stock repurchases.

As of December 31, 2005, Omega was out of compliance with the Minimum Net Income covenant in the Credit Facility due to its reporting of net losses for two consecutive quarters (third and fourth quarters of 2005). Omega notified the lender of the covenant non-compliance and received a waiver from the lender.

As of December 31, 2005, Omega was out of compliance with the Ratio of Earnings to Fixed Charges covenant in the Credit Facility. Omega notified the lender of the covenant non-compliance and received a waiver from the lender.

As of December 31, 2005, Omega had no borrowings outstanding under the Credit Facility. At December 31, 2005 and 2004, Omega had outstanding letters of credit under the Credit Facility totaling approximately \$8.0 million and \$2.7 million, respectively, issued in support of worker s compensation insurance programs in 2005 and 2004 and to purchase fish meal from a third party in 2005.

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

Future annual minimum principal payments of long-term debt obligations at December 31, 2005 are due in the following fiscal years (in thousands):

2006	\$ 2,443
2007	2,465
2008	2,597
2009	2,197
2010	2,081
Thereafter	18,318
	\$ 30,101

Note 10. Stockholders Equity

Common Stock

On April 6, 2005, the Company effected an eight-for-one stock split, resulting in approximately 19.1 million shares of common stock then outstanding. In addition, the Company s authorized shares increased to 132.0 million common stock shares, 1.6 million preferred stock shares and 14.4 million preference stock shares. The preferred and preference stock are undesignated blank check shares.

In accordance with SEC Staff Accounting Bulletin Topic 4C, all share information on the financial statements and notes to financial statements, including per share amounts, have been proportionally adjusted as if the eight-for-one stock split had been effective as of the date or period presented.

On December 6, 2002, the Board of Directors further authorized the Company to purchase up to 4.0 million shares of its outstanding common stock in the open market or privately negotiated transactions. The shares may be purchased from time to time as determined by the Company. Any purchased shares would be placed in treasury and may subsequently be reissued for general corporate purposes. The repurchases will be made only at such times as are permissible under the federal securities laws. No time limit has been placed on the duration of the program and no minimum number or value of shares to be repurchased has been fixed. Zapata reserves the right to discontinue the repurchase program at any time and there can be no assurance that any repurchases will be made. As of December 31, 2005, no shares had been repurchased under this program.

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued) Accumulated Other Comprehensive (Loss) Income

Components of accumulated other comprehensive (loss) income in stockholders equity (in thousands):

Ga (Loss	Gain Loss) on		n Pension Cu on Liability Tra		Translation Loss on		on Currency Subsidiary ity Translation Loss on		urrency Subsidiary anslation Loss on		idiary Con ss on		cumulated Other nprehensive (Loss) Income
\$	14	\$	(5,368)					\$	(5,354)				
			1,701						1,701				
					3,249				3,249				
							(6)		(6)				
	(14)								(14)				
\$		\$	(3,667)	\$	3,249	\$	(6)	\$	(424)				
			(523)						(523)				
					3,270				3,270				
							116		116				
\$		\$	(4,190)	\$	6,519	\$	110	\$	2,439				
			(542)		7				(542) 7				
	Ga (Loss Secur \$	<pre>(Loss) on Securities \$ 14 (14) </pre>	Gain P (Loss) on Li Adj \$ 14 \$ (14) \$ \$	Gain (Loss) on SecuritiesPension Liability Adjustment $\$ 14 $\$ (5,368) $\$.1,701.1,701 $\$.1,701.1,701 $\$.1,201.1,201 <td>Gain (Loss) on SecuritiesPension Liability AdjustmentCurr Trans Adjustment$\\$14$\\$(5,368)$\\$14$\\$(5,368)(14)1,7011,701$\\$$\\$(3,667)$\\$$\\$$\\$(3,667)$\\$$\\$$\\$(4,190)$\\$</td> <td>Gain (Loss) on SecuritiesPension Liability AdjustmentCurrency Translation Adjustment$\\$14$\\$(5,368)$\\$14$\\$(5,368)$\$1,7011,701$\$1,7013,249(14)$\\$3,249$\\$(14)$\\$$\\$(3,667)$\\$$\\(14)\\$$\\$(3,667)$\\$$\\(14)\\$$\\$(3,667)$\\$$\\$(3,667)$\\$$\$(3,249)$\$(523)1$\\$(523)3,270$\\$$\\$(4,190)$\\$$\$(542)(542)</td> <td>Gain (Loss) on Securities Pension Liability Adjustment Currency Translation Adjustment Subsi- Los Derive \$ 14 \$ (5,368) </td> <td>Gain SecuritiesPension Liability AdjustmentCurrency Translation AdjustmentSubsidiary Loss on Derivatives\$14\$(5,368)$\cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot$$\cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot$\$14\$(5,368)$\cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot$$\cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot$\$14\$(5,368)$\cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot$$\cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot$\$14\$(5,368)$\cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot$$\cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot$\$14\$$\cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot$$\cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot$$\cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot$\$14\$$\cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot$$\cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot$$\cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot$\$14\$$\cdot \cdot \cdot$$\cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot$$\cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot$\$14\$$\cdot \cdot$</td> <td>Unrealized Gain (Loss) on SecuritiesMinimum Pension Liability AdjustmentSubsidiary Currency Translation AdjustmentSubsidiary Loss on DerivativesCon Currency Loss on Derivatives\$14\$(5,368)\cdot\$\$14\$(5,368)$\cdot$\$\$\$14\$(5,368)$\cdot$$\cdot$\$\$14\$(5,368)$\cdot$$\cdot$\$\$14\$(5,368)$\cdot$$\cdot$\$\$14\$(5,368)$\cdot$$\cdot$\$\$1,701$\cdot$3,249\$\$\$\$(3,667)\$3,249\$\$\$\$(3,667)\$3,249\$\$\$\$(3,667)\$3,249\$\$\$\$(3,667)\$3,249\$\$\$\(523)\cdot$116\$\$\$\$\$\$110\$\$\$\$\$\$\$110\$<td< td=""></td<></td>	Gain (Loss) on SecuritiesPension Liability AdjustmentCurr Trans Adjustment $\$$ 14 $\$$ (5,368) $\$$ 14 $\$$ (5,368)(14)1,7011,701 $\$$ $\$$ (3,667) $\$$ $\$$ $\$$ (3,667) $\$$ $\$$ $\$$ (4,190) $\$$	Gain (Loss) on SecuritiesPension Liability AdjustmentCurrency Translation Adjustment $\$$ 14 $\$$ (5,368) $\$$ 14 $\$$ (5,368) $$$ 1,7011,701 $$$ 1,7013,249(14) $\$$ 3,249 $\$$ (14) $\$$ $\$$ (3,667) $\$$ $\$$ (14) $\$$ $\$$ (3,667) $\$$ $\$$ (14) $\$$ $\$$ (3,667) $\$$ $\$$ (3,667) $\$$ $$$ (3,249) $$$ (523)1 $\$$ (523)3,270 $\$$ $\$$ (4,190) $\$$ $$$ (542)(542)	Gain (Loss) on Securities Pension Liability Adjustment Currency Translation Adjustment Subsi- Los Derive \$ 14 \$ (5,368)	Gain SecuritiesPension Liability AdjustmentCurrency Translation AdjustmentSubsidiary Loss on Derivatives\$14\$(5,368) $\cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot$ $\cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot$ \$14\$(5,368) $\cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot$ $\cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot$ \$14\$(5,368) $\cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot$ $\cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot$ \$14\$(5,368) $\cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot$ $\cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot$ \$14\$ $\cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot$ $\cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot$ $\cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot$ \$14\$ $\cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot$ $\cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot$ $\cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot$ \$14\$ $\cdot \cdot \cdot$ $\cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot$ $\cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot \cdot$ \$14\$ $\cdot \cdot $	Unrealized Gain (Loss) on SecuritiesMinimum Pension Liability AdjustmentSubsidiary Currency Translation AdjustmentSubsidiary Loss on DerivativesCon Currency Loss on Derivatives\$14\$(5,368) \cdot \$\$14\$(5,368) \cdot \$\$\$14\$(5,368) \cdot \cdot \$\$14\$(5,368) \cdot \cdot \$\$14\$(5,368) \cdot \cdot \$\$14\$(5,368) \cdot \cdot \$\$1,701 \cdot 3,249\$\$\$\$(3,667)\$3,249\$\$\$\$(3,667)\$3,249\$\$\$\$(3,667)\$3,249\$\$\$\$(3,667)\$3,249\$\$\$\$(523) \cdot 116\$\$\$\$\$\$110\$\$\$\$\$\$\$110\$ <td< td=""></td<>				

Effects of discontinued operations		(6,545)	(110)	(6,655)
December 31, 2005	\$ (4,732)	\$ (19)	\$ \$	(4,751)

Note 11. Hurricane Losses

On August 29, 2005, Omega Protein s Moss Point, Mississippi fish processing facility and adjacent shipyard were severely damaged by Hurricane Katrina. On September 24, 2005, Omega s Cameron, Louisiana and the Abbeville, Louisiana fish processing facilities were also severely damaged by Hurricane Rita. Each of these

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

facilities was non-operational immediately after these weather related events. For the year ended December 31, 2005, the following amounts have been recognized in the consolidated statement of operations (in thousands):

Damaged fish meal inventory	\$ 2,496
Write-off of other materials and supplies	1,648
Write-off of unallocated inventory cost pool	12,978
Involuntary conversion of property and equipment	8,324
Idle plant costs recognized as period expense	1,038
Clean-up costs incurred	1,259
Estimated insurance recoveries	(12,000)
Estimated damages in excess of insurance recoveries	\$ 15,743

A substantial portion of the amounts listed above are based upon estimates and assumptions. Actual amounts, when available, could differ materially from those estimates and changes to those estimates could have a material affect on the future financial statements.

Not included in the amounts listed in the above table are the replacement capital costs of property and equipment, which did not have any book basis and were destroyed in the hurricanes, and the costs of clean up incurred subsequent to December 31, 2005.

Note 12. Earnings Per Share Information

The following table details the potential common shares excluded from the calculation of diluted earnings per share because their exercise price was greater than the average market price for the period or because their impact would be antidilutive to the net loss (in thousands, except per share amounts):

	For the Years Ended December 31,			
	2005	2004	2003	
Potential common shares excluded from the calculation of diluted earnings per share:				
Stock options	1,356	1,362	244	
Weighted average price per share	\$ 5.55	\$ 5.56	\$ 7.07	

Note 13. Income Taxes

Domestic and foreign income from continuing operations before income taxes and minority interest are as follows:

	Years Ended December 31,				
		2005	2004	200	3
Income from continuing operations before income taxes and minority interest: Domestic Foreign	\$	(15,549)	\$ 718	\$ 5,6	676
Income from continuing operations before income taxes and minority interest	\$	(15,549)	\$ 718	\$ 5,6	676

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

The combined income tax benefit (provision) from continuing operations consisted of the following:

	Year E 2005			Year Ended December 3200520042020			
Current: State	\$	\$	\$				
Federal Foreign	Ų	Ψ	Ψ				
Deferred:	(21	(1(0))	(1.40)				
State Federal	621 6,127	(169) (786)	(148) (2,869)				
Foreign							
Benefit (provision) for income taxes	\$ 6,748	\$ (955)	\$ (3,017)				

The following table reconciles the income tax benefit (provision) for all periods computed using the U.S. statutory rate of 35% to the benefit (provision) from continuing operations as reflected in the financial statements:

	Year Ended December 31,				
	2005	2004	2003		
Benefit (provision) at statutory rate	\$ 5,441	\$ (252)	\$ (1,986)		
Foreign sales corporation exempt income	148	118	183		
IRS audit resolution			3,139		
Valuation allowance for deferred tax assets		(841)			
Adjustment for basis difference in subsidiary	1,498	(148)	(4,514)		
State taxes, net of federal benefit	408	150	(66)		
Increase in tax reserve	(461)				
Other	(286)	18	227		
Benefit (provision) for income taxes	\$ 6,748	\$ (955)	\$ (3,017)		

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

Temporary differences and tax credit carryforwards that gave rise to significant portions of deferred tax assets and liabilities are as follows:

	Dec	ember 31, 2005 (In the	cember 31, 2004 ls)
Deferred tax assets: Assets and accruals not yet deductible	\$	2,126	\$ 1,815
Alternative minimum tax credit carryforwards		7,776	7,776
Equity in loss of unconsolidated affiliates		122	297
Net operating loss carryforward		20,661	18,271
Minimum pension liability		3,909	3,477
State income tax		1,157	367
Less valuation allowance		35,751 (1,853)	32,003 (1,288)
Total deferred tax assets Deferred tax liabilities:		33,898	30,715
Property and equipment		(9,590)	(12,360)
Pension		(5,727)	(6,135)
Write up of subsidiary investment		(10,975)	(12,473)
Assets currently deductible		(1,722)	(1,956)
Total deferred tax liabilities		(28,014)	(32,924)
Net deferred tax assets (liabilities)	\$	5,884	\$ (2,209)

The Company has \$20.7 million in deferred tax assets attributable to net operating loss carry-forwards for federal income tax purposes, of which \$10.4 million is attributable to Omega and the remaining \$10.3 million is attributable to Zapata. Since the two companies cannot currently file a consolidated federal income tax return, the ability for each of these companies to utilize its own net operating losses is dependent on the future taxable income that each company separately generates. Net operating loss carry-forwards have a 20 year carry-forward period. For Zapata and Omega, the net operating losses will begin to expire in 2020 and 2019, respectively. Additionally, Zapata has approximately \$6.6 million and Omega has approximately \$1.2 million in federal alternative minimum tax credits which can be used to offset future federal tax liabilities. Alternative minimum tax credits do not expire.

The Company has a valuation allowance for December 31, 2005 and 2004 of \$1.9 million and \$1.3 million respectively. The majority of Zapata s portion of the valuation allowance for the year ended December 31, 2004 relates to state net operating loss carryforwards. With the exception of the valuation allowances recorded by Omega and Zapata, the Company believes it is more likely than not that its remaining deferred tax assets as of December 31, 2005

and 2004 will be realized. The ultimate realization of deferred tax assets could be negatively impacted by market conditions and other variables not known or anticipated at this time.

The American Jobs Creation Act of 2004 (the Act) provides a deduction for income from qualified domestic production activities, which will be phased in from 2005 through 2010. In return, the Act also provides for a two-year phase-out of the existing extra-territorial income exclusion (ETI) for foreign sales that was viewed to be inconsistent with international trade protocols by the European Union.

Under the guidance in FASB Staff Position No. FAS 109-1, Application of FASB Statement No. 109, Accounting for Income Taxes, to the Tax Deduction on Qualified Production Activities Provided by the American

ZAPATA CORPORATION

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

Jobs Creation Act of 2004, the deduction will be treated as a special deduction as described in FASB Statement No. 109. As such, the special deduction has no effect on deferred tax assets and liabilities existing at the enactment date. Rather, the impact of this deduction will be reported in the period in which the deduction is claimed on our tax return.

Omega has sufficient net operating loss carryforwards (NOLs) that will fully offset near term future taxable income. Because of the NOL carryforward, Omega will not be entitled to the special deduction because the deduction is based on taxable income after taking into account NOLs. Zapata is not currently eligible for the benefits of this provision. Therefore, the Company s near term effective tax rate will not reflect any benefit for the special deduction.

During 2003, Zapata finalized its audit with the Internal Revenue Service for the tax years ended September 30, 1997 through 2001. This resulted in a net tax benefit of approximately \$3.1 million relating to a federal refund and the elimination of certain tax contingencies. This benefit was offset by the recognition of a deferred tax liability of approximately \$4.5 million associated with the excess of book basis over tax basis attributable to Zapata s investment in Omega Protein.

If Zapata or Omega has a change of ownership pursuant to Section 382 of the Internal Revenue Code, utilization of their respective net operating losses or alternative minimum tax credits could be significantly limited or, in Zapata s case, possibly eliminated. An ownership change for this purpose is generally a change in the majority ownership of a company over a three year period.

Section 541 of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended (the IRC), subjects a corporation, which is a personal holding company as defined in the IRC, to a 15% penalty tax on undistributed personal holding company income in addition to the corporation s normal income tax. Generally, undistributed personal holding company income is based on taxable income, subject to certain adjustments, most notably a reduction for Federal incomes taxes. Personal holding company income is comprised primarily of passive investment income plus, under certain circumstances, personal service income. Zapata and its domestic subsidiaries (other than Omega) could become subject to the penalty tax if (i) 60% or more of its adjusted ordinary gross income is personal holding company income and (ii) 50% or more of its outstanding common stock is owned, directly or indirectly, by five or fewer individuals at any time during the last half of the taxable year. The Company believes that five or fewer of Zapata s stockholders hold 50% or more of its outstanding common stock for purposes of IRC Section 541. However, as of December 31, 2005, Zapata and its domestic subsidiaries (other than Omega) had no undistributed personal holding company income due to losses generated by the consolidated tax filing group and therefore has not recorded a personal holding company tax liability. There can be no assurance that Zapata will not be subject to this tax in the future that in turn may materially and adversely impact the Company s financial position, results of operations and cash flows.

Note 14. Commitments and Contingencies

Leases Payable

Future annual minimum payments under non-cancelable operating lease obligations as of December 31, 2005 are as follows (in thousands):

2006	\$ 800	
2007	747	
2008	685	
2009	675	
2010	629	
Thereafter	2,832	
Total minimum lease payments	6,368	
Rental expenses for leases were \$607,000, \$721,000, and \$650,000 in 2005, 2004, and 2003, respectively.		

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

Litigation

Zapata is involved in litigation relating to claims arising out of its past and current operations in the normal course of business. Zapata maintains insurance coverage against such potential ordinary course claims in an amount in which it believes to be adequate. While the results of any ultimate resolution cannot be predicted, in the opinion of Zapata s management, based upon discussions with counsel, any losses resulting from these matters will not have a material adverse effect on Zapata s results of consolidated operations, cash flow or financial position.

Environmental Matters

During the third quarter of 2005, Zapata was notified by Weatherford International Inc. (Weatherford) of a claim for reimbursement of approximately \$200,000 in connection with the investigation and cleanup of purported environmental contamination at two properties formerly owned by a non-operating Zapata subsidiary. The claim was made under an indemnification provision given by Zapata to Weatherford in a 1995 asset purchase agreement and relates to alleged environmental contamination that purportedly existed on the properties prior to the date of the sale.

Weatherford has also advised the Company that it anticipates that further remediation and cleanup may be required, although they have not provided any information regarding the cost of any such future clean up. Zapata has challenged any responsibility to indemnify Weatherford and is in the process of retaining its own expert to determine whether the condition is such that it would be required to provide indemnification under the asset purchase agreement, including, whether the contamination occurred after the sale of the property.

At this time, although it is reasonably possible that some costs could be incurred related to this site, the Company has inadequate information to enable it to estimate any reasonably possible range of estimated liability relating to these sites beyond the specific amount claimed to date by Weatherford. Further, there can be no assurance that the Company will not incur material costs and expenses in connection with any further investigation and remediation at the site.

Zapata and its subsidiaries are subject to various possible claims and lawsuits regarding environmental matters in addition to those discussed above. Zapata s management believes that costs, if any, related to these matters will not have a material adverse effect on the consolidated results of operations, cash flows or financial position of the Company.

Guarantees

The Company has applied the disclosure provisions of FASB Interpretation No. 45 (FIN 45), Guarantor's Accounting and Disclosure Requirements for Guarantees, Including Indirect Guarantees of Indebtedness of Others, to its agreements containing guarantee or indemnification clauses. These disclosure provisions expand those required by SFAS No. 5, Accounting for Contingencies, by requiring a guarantor to disclose certain types of guarantees, even if the likelihood of requiring the guarantor's performance is remote. The following is a description of arrangements in which the Company is the guarantor.

During February 2003, Zapata s directors and officers entered into indemnification agreements with the Company. These agreements provide additional rights to persons entitled to indemnification that is currently provided under the Company s Articles of Incorporation and By-laws and will protect the officers and directors from losses incurred as a result of claims made against such individuals arising out of, or because of their service to the Company. The

maximum potential amount of future payments the Company could be required to make under these indemnification agreements is unlimited; however, Zapata maintains Director and Officer Liability insurance to limit potential exposure. As a result of this insurance coverage, it is the opinion of Zapata s management that the estimated fair value of any liabilities under these indemnification agreements is minimal and accordingly, no liabilities have been recorded under the provisions of FIN 45.

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

Throughout its history, the Company has entered into numerous transactions relating to the sale, disposal or spin-off of past operations. Pursuant to certain of these transactions, the Company may be obligated to indemnify other parties to these agreements. These obligations include indemnifications for losses incurred by such parties arising out of the operations of such businesses prior to these transactions or the inaccuracy of representations of information supplied by the Company in connection with such transactions. These indemnification obligations were in effect prior to December 31, 2002 and are therefore grandfathered under the provisions of FIN No. 45. Accordingly, no liabilities have been recorded for the indemnification clauses in these agreements.

Purchase Obligation

As of December 31, 2005, Omega Protein had two letters of credit relating to a fish meal purchase commitment totaling approximately \$5.1 million. Additionally, Omega had a separate fish meal purchase commitment totaling approximately \$2.6 million.

Note 15. Qualified Defined Benefit Plans

General

Zapata and Omega Protein have separate and independent noncontributory defined benefit pension plans covering certain U.S. employees. Benefits are generally based on employees years of service and compensation level. All of the costs of these plans are borne by Zapata and Omega. Each plan has adopted an excess benefit formula integrated with covered compensation. Both plan s participants are 100% vested in the accrued benefit after five years of service. The funding policy of each plan is to make contributions as required by applicable regulations. All plans use a December 31 measurement date.

In 2005, Zapata Corporation s Board of Directors authorized a plan to freeze the Zapata pension plan in accordance with ERISA rules and regulations so that new employees, after January 15, 2006, will not be eligible to participate in the pension plan and further benefits will no longer accrue for existing participants. The freezing of the pension plan had the effect of vesting all existing participants in their pension benefits in the plan. Additionally, the freezing will cause the Company to recognize a curtailment loss of approximately \$147,000 during January 2006 which represents the balance of the unamortized prior service cost.

In 2002, Omega Protein s Board of Directors authorized a plan to freeze the Omega pension plan in accordance with ERISA rules and regulations so that new employees, after July 31, 2002, will not be eligible to participate in the pension plan and further benefits will no longer accrue for existing participants. The freezing of the pension plan had the effect of vesting all existing participants in their pension benefits in the plan.

Additionally, effective April 1, 1992, Zapata adopted a supplemental pension plan, which provides supplemental retirement payments to certain former senior executives of Zapata. The amounts of such payments equal the difference between the amounts received under the applicable pension plan and the amounts that would otherwise be received if pension plan payments were not reduced as the result of the limitations upon compensation and benefits imposed by federal law. Effective December 1994, the supplemental pension plan was frozen.

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued) Consolidated Obligations and Funded Status

	December 31, 2005		Dec	ember 31, 2004
	(In thousands)			s)
Change in Benefit Obligation				
Benefit obligation at beginning of year	\$	46,381	\$	43,908
Service Cost	Ψ	40,501	Ψ	38
Interest Cost		2,580		2,603
Actuarial loss (gain)		1,766		2,809
Benefits paid		(3,287)		(2,997)
Denerits puid		(3,207)		(2,))))
Benefit obligation at end of year		47,481		46,381
Change in Plan Assets				
Plan assets at fair value at beginning of year		37,714		37,893
Actual return on plan assets		1,421		2,714
Contributions		104		104
Benefits paid		(3,287)		(2,997)
Plan assets at fair value at end of year		35,952		37,714
Reconciliation of Prepaid Pension Cost and Total Amount Recognized				
Unfunded status of plan		(11,529)		(8,667)
Unrecognized prior service cost		156		258
Unrecognized net loss		27,233		25,356
Recognized prepaid pension cost		15,860		16,947
Amounts Recognized in the Statement of Financial Position Consist of:				
Prepaid benefit cost		15,780		16,096
Accrued benefit liability		(11,810)		(9,677)
Accumulated other comprehensive income		11,890		10,528
Net amount realized	\$	15,860	\$	16,947

Years Ended December 31,					
2005	2004	2003			
	(In thousands))			

Components of net periodic benefit cost					
Service cost	\$ 41	\$	38	\$	29
Interest cost	2,580		2,603		2,787
Expected return on plan assets	(2,933)		(2,999)		(2,555)
Amortization of transition assets and other deferrals	1,502		1,339		1,759
Net periodic pension cost	\$ 1,190	\$	981	\$	2,020
			ided Deco		· ·
	2005 2004 2003 (In thousands)				2003
Increase (decrease) in minimum liability included in other comprehensive income, net of tax effects and minority interest	\$ 542	\$	523	\$ (1,701)
F-29					

ZAPATA CORPORATION

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued) Pension Liabilities

Pension liabilities as presented on the Consolidated Balance Sheets are summarized as follows:

	December 31, 2005 (In thou		ember 31, 2004 s)
Pension liability resulting from: Omega Protein s pension plan Zapata s supplemental retirement plan	\$ 10,932 878	\$	8,845 83
	\$ 11,810	\$	9,677

Pension liabilities are primarily derived from the additional minimum pension liability requirements of SFAS No. 87 which requires the recognition of an additional minimum pension liability in the amount of the unfunded accumulated benefit obligation in excess of accrued pension cost with an equal amount to be recognized net of the associated tax benefits in accumulated other comprehensive income. Based on current authoritative rules regarding pension accounting, increases in the additional minimum liability do not impact earnings or cash flow, and could reverse in future periods should either interest rates increase or market performance and plan returns improve. There is no assurance that changes in rules governing pension accounting will not result in the recognition of income (loss) as a result of changes in the additional minimum liability.

Zapata Corporate Pension Plan Information

The accumulated benefit obligation for Zapata Corporate s pension plan was \$19.6 and \$19.5 million at December 31, 2005 and 2004, respectively. The fair value of Zapata s plan assets were \$19.9 million and \$20.5 million at December 31, 2005 and 2004, respectively.

Assumptions	2005	2004 (In thousands)	2003
Weighted-average assumptions used to determine benefit obligations as of			
December 31			
Discount rate	5.50%	5.75%	6.00%
Expected long-term return on plan assets	7.75%	7.75%	8.00%
Salary scale	4.50%	4.50%	4.50%
Weighted-average assumptions used to determine net periodic benefit cost			
for the years ended December 31			
Discount rate	5.75%	6.00%	6.50%
Expected long-term return on plan assets	7.75%	8.00%	8.00%

Salary scale

4.50% 4.50% 4.50%

Zapata s Board of Directors has established a Pension Committee to oversee plan assets. The Pension Committee is comprised of two members of management and is responsible for establishing objectives and policies for the investment of Plan assets with assistance from the Plan s investment consultant. As the obligations of the Plan are relatively long-term in nature, the Plan s investment strategy has been to maximize long-term capital appreciation. The Plan has historically invested within and among equity and fixed income asset classes in a manner that sought to achieve the highest rate of return consistent with a moderate amount of volatility. At the same time, the Plan maintained a sufficient amount invested in highly liquid investments to meet the Plan s immediate and projected cash flow needs. To achieve these objectives, the Committee developed guidelines for the composition of investments to be held by the Plan. Due to varying rates of return among asset classes, the actual asset mix may vary somewhat from these guidelines but are generally rebalanced as soon as practical.

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

Plan Assets. The Zapata Pension Plan asset allocations and target Plan asset allocations by asset category are as follows:

	Allocation as of December 31,		Plan Investment Allocation Guidelines		
Asset Category	2005	2004	Min	Target	Max
Domestic Equity Securities	41%	46%	28%	52%	75%
International Equity Securities	15%	9%	0%	9%	15%
Debt Securities	0%	0%	0%	19%	60%
Guaranteed Investment Contracts	43%	44%	0%	20%	60%
Real Estate	0%	0%	0%	0%	0%
Other	1%	1%	0%	0%	0%

As of December 31, 2005 and 2004, no plan assets were invested in Zapata common stock.

The Company currently has a prepaid pension asset of approximately \$15.8 million as of December 31, 2005. If the Company decides to terminate the Plan, at the time of this decision, the Company would be required to incur a non-cash charge through earnings in an amount equal to the unrecognized net loss component of the Plan s prepaid pension asset. At December 31, 2005, unrecognized net losses represented approximately \$15.3 million. Accordingly, depending on market conditions, the Company may have to reverse its prepaid pension balance and record a pension liability through a non-cash charge to equity. As the Company has not determined if it will terminate the Plan, and due to the uncertainty of market conditions, the Company can provide no assurances as to the ultimate financial statement impact that Plan modifications may have.

For 2005, the Company assumed a long-term asset rate of return of 7.75%. In developing this rate of return assumption, the Company obtained input from our third party pension plan investment advisor which included a review of historical returns and asset class return expectations based on the Plan s current asset allocation. Despite the Company s belief that this assumption is reasonable, future actual results may differ from this estimate.

Contributions. Zapata plans to make no contributions to its pension plan in 2006.

Estimated Future Benefit Payments. The following benefit payments, which reflect expected future service, as appropriate, are expected to be paid:

	Pension Benefits (In thousands)
2006	\$ 1,435
2007	1,417
2008	1,416

2009
2010
Years 2011-2015

1,392 1,412 7,039

Omega Protein Pension Plan Information

Omega s funding policy is to make contributions as required by applicable regulations. Omega uses a December 31 measurement date for its pension plan. The accumulated benefit obligation for the pension plan was \$27.0 and \$26.1 million at December 31, 2005 and 2004, respectively. The fair value of Omega s plan assets were \$16.1 million and \$17.2 million at December 31, 2005 and 2004, respectively. The unrecognized net loss of

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

\$11.5 million at December 31, 2005 is expected to be reduced by future returns on plan assets and through decreases in future net pension credits.

Assumptions	2005 (In	2004 thousands)	2003
Weighted-average assumptions used to determine benefit obligations as of			
December 31 Discount rate	5.50%	5.75%	6.25%
Expected long-term return on plan assets	8.50%	8.50%	8.50%
Salary scale up to age 50	N/A	N/A	N/A
Salary scale over age 50	N/A	N/A	N/A
Weighted-average assumptions used to determine net periodic benefit cost			
for the years ended December 31			
Discount rate	5.75%	6.25%	6.50%
Expected long-term return on plan assets	8.50%	8.50%	8.50%
Salary scale up to age 50	N/A	N/A	N/A
Salary scale over age 50	N/A	N/A	N/A

Omega, in consultations with its actuarial firm, employs a building block approach in determining the assumed long-term rate of return for plan assets. Omega reviews historical market data and long-term historical relationships between equities and fixed income in accordance with the widely-accepted capital market principle that assets with higher volatility generally generate greater returns over the long run. Omega also evaluates current market factors such as inflation and interest rates before it determines long-term capital market assumptions. After taking into account diversification of asset classes and the need to periodically re-balance asset classes, Omega establishes the assumed long-term portfolio rate of return by a building block approach. Omega also reviews peer data and historical returns to check its long-term rate of return for reasonability and appropriateness.

Plan Assets. Omega s pension plan weighted-average asset allocations at December 31, 2005, and 2004, by asset category are as follows:

	December 31,		
Asset Category	2005	2004	
Equity securities	61%	73%	
Debt securities	38%	26%	
Other	1%	1%	
Total	100%	100%	

Equity securities do not include any of Omega s common stock at December 31, 2005, and 2004, respectively.

Contributions. Omega Protein expects to make contributions of \$2.6 million to the pension plan in 2006.

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

Estimated Future Benefit Payments. The following benefit payments, which reflect expected future service, as appropriate, are expected to be paid:

	Pension Benef (In thousands	
2006	\$ 1,5	576
2007	1,6	663
2008	1,6	595
2009	1,7	/52
2010	1,7	78
Years 2011-2015	9,0)29

Zapata Corporate Supplemental Pension Plan Information

The accumulated benefit obligation for the pension plan was \$0.9 and \$0.8 million at December 31, 2005 and 2004, respectively. The fair value of Zapata s Supplemental plan assets were \$0 at December 31, 2005 and 2004, respectively. Zapata s supplemental plan is subject to the additional minimum liability requirements of SFAS No. 87. Accordingly, based upon plan actuarial and asset information, the Company had an additional pension liability of \$393,000 and \$300,000 in 2005 and 2004, respectively. Amounts listed as minimum pension liability adjustments under the caption Comprehensive (Loss) Income on the Consolidated Statements of Stockholders Equity represent the net change in the portion of the additional pension liability recorded under accumulated other comprehensive loss on the Consolidated Balance Sheets.

Assumptions	2005 (In	2004 thousands)	2003
Weighted-average assumptions used to determine benefit obligations as of			
December 31			
Discount rate	5.50%	5.75%	6.00%
Expected long-term return on plan assets	N/A	N/A	N/A
Rate of compensation increase	N/A	N/A	N/A
Weighted-average assumptions used to determine net periodic benefit cost			
for the years ended December 31			
Discount rate	5.75%	6.00%	6.50%
Expected long-term return on plan assets	N/A	N/A	N/A
Rate of compensation increase	N/A	N/A	N/A

Plan Assets. Due to the nature of the plan, the Zapata Supplemental Pension Plan has no plan assets.

Contributions. Zapata plans to make no contributions to its supplemental pension plan in 2006. However, as the Zapata supplemental pension plan is an unfunded plan, estimated future benefit payments will be made in accordance

with the schedule below.

Estimated Future Benefit Payments. The following benefit payments, which reflect expected future service, as appropriate, are expected to be paid:

		Pension Benefits (In thousands)	
2006 2007 2008 2009 2010 Years 2011-2015		\$ 103 100 97 94 91 398	
	F-33		

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

Note 16. Qualified Defined Contribution Plans

Effective May 31, 2001, the Company established the Zapata 401(k) Plan (the Zapata Plan) and simultaneously revoked its participation in the Omega Protein 401(k) Retirement and Savings Plan, (the Profit Sharing Plan). All amounts held by the Profit Sharing Plan on behalf of current and former employees of Zapata were transferred to the Zapata Plan. Participants may defer a fixed amount or a percentage of their eligible compensation, subject to limitations of the Zapata Plan. The Company makes a discretionary matching contribution of 100% of the employee s contribution up to 3% of eligible compensation and 50% of the employee s contribution between 3% and 5% of eligible compensation. In accordance with Plan provisions, in 2003 through the first quarter of 2005, the Company funded its matching contribution with funds held in a forfeitures account within the plan. The Company recognized expenses for contributions to the Zapata Plan of approximately \$16,000, \$0, and \$9,000, in 2005, 2004 and 2003 respectively.

All qualified employees of Omega are covered under the Omega Protein 401(k) Savings and Retirement Plan (the Plan). Prior to 2001, Omega contributed matching contributions to the Plan based on employee contributions and compensation. Omega suspended its matching contributions to the Plan for 2001. In 2002, the Board of Directors authorized the reinstatement of the Company s matching cash contribution to the Plan, effective January 1, 2002, at levels previously in place prior to the suspension of the match in 2001. Omega s matching contributions to the Plan were approximately \$715,000, \$660,000, and \$553,000 during 2005, 2004, and 2003 respectively.

Note 17. Stock Option Plans

Zapata s Amended and Restated Special Incentive Plan (the 1987 Plan) provides for the granting of stock options and the awarding of restricted stock. Under the 1987 Plan, options may be granted at prices equivalent to the market value of the common stock at the date of grant. Options become exercisable on dates as determined by the Zapata Board of Director s Compensation Committee, provided that the earliest such date cannot occur before six months after the date of grant. Unexercised options will expire on varying dates, up to a maximum of ten years from the date of grant. All options granted vest ratably over three years beginning on the first anniversary of the date of grant and have an exercise price equal to the fair market value of the stock at grant date. The awards of restricted stock have a restriction period of not less than six months and not more than five years. The 1987 Plan provided for the issuance of up to 480,000 shares of the common stock. During 1992, the stockholders approved an amendment to the 1987 Plan that provided for the automatic grant of a nonqualified stock option to directors of Zapata who are not employees of Zapata or any subsidiary of Zapata. As of December 31, 2005, stock options covering a total of 32,000 shares had been exercised. No shares of common stock are available for future stock options or other awards under the Plan. As of December 31, 2005, there were options for the purchase of up to 48,000 shares outstanding under the Plan.

On December 5, 1996, the Company s stockholders approved a long-term incentive plan (the 1996 Plan). The 1996 Plan provides for the granting of restricted stock, stock appreciation rights, stock options and other types of awards to key employees of the Company. Under the 1996 Plan, options may be granted by the Committee at prices equivalent to the market value of the common stock on the date of grant. Options become exercisable in one or more installments on such dates as the Committee may determine. Unexercised options will expire on varying dates up to a maximum of ten years from the date of grant. All options granted vest ratably over three years beginning on the first anniversary of the date of grant and have an exercise price equal to the fair market value of the stock at grant date. The 1996 Plan

provides for the issuance of options to purchase up to 4.0 million shares of common stock. During 1999, the stockholders approved an amendment to the 1996 Plan which increased the number of shares available for options granted under the plan to 8,000,000 shares. At December 31, 2005, stock options covering a total of 850,228 shares had been exercised and a total of 5,906,400 shares of common stock are

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

available for future stock options or other awards under the Plan. As of December 31, 2005 there were options for the purchase of up to 1,243,372 shares outstanding under the 1996 plan.

In May 2002, the Stockholders approved specific stock option grants of 8,000 options to each of the six non-employee directors of the Company. These grants had been approved by the Board of Directors and awarded by the Company in March of 2002. These grants are non-qualified options with a ten year life and are exercisable in cumulative one-third installments vesting annually beginning on the first anniversary of the date of grant. As of December 31, 2005, there were options for the purchase of up to 48,000 shares outstanding under these grants.

A summary of the status of Zapata Corporate s stock options is presented below:

	For the Years Ended December 31,											
	2005	5		2004	2004							
	Weighted Average Number of Exercise Shares Prices		Weighted Average Number of Exercise Shares Prices			Number of Shares	Av Ex	ighted erage ercise rices				
Outstanding at beginning of												
year	1,356,408	\$	5.55	1,356,408	\$	5.55	1,167,208	\$	5.69			
Granted				6,000	\$	7.50	215,600	\$	6.80			
Exercised	(17,036)	\$	5.29	(2,000)	\$	6.36	(3,728)	\$	2.69			
Forfeited				(4,000)	\$	6.36	(22,672)	\$	6.33			
Outstanding at end of year	1,339,372	\$	5.56	1,356,408	\$	5.55	1,356,408	\$	5.55			
Exercisable at end of year	1,265,505	\$	5.48	1,194,640	\$	5.42	1,058,544	\$	5.49			

Options outstanding and exercisable as of December 31, 2005 are summarized below:

	Optio	ns Outstandi Weighted	ng	Option			
Range of Exercise Prices	Number Outstanding	Average Remaining Contractual Life	0	Range of Exercise Prices	Number Exercisable	Weighted Average Exercise Price	
\$2.422 to \$ 2.775 \$3.125 to \$ 3.438 \$5.547 to \$ 5.781 \$6.813 to \$10.938	151,040 50,400 910,332 227,600	6 years 6 years 1 years 8 years	\$ 2.77 \$ 3.33 \$ 5.77 \$ 7.05	 \$ 2.422 to \$ 2.773 \$ 3.125 to \$ 3.433 \$ 5.547 to \$ 5.78 \$ 6.813 to \$10.933 	50,400 910,332	\$ 2.77 \$ 3.33 \$ 5.77 \$ 7.14	

1,339,372

1,265,505

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

The following table gives the weighted-average assumptions used in the determination of fair value of each stock option granted using the Black-Scholes option-pricing model. Safety Components is not included because they did not issue stock options during the period their results were consolidated by the Company.

	For Grants During the Years Ended December 31,							
	2005	2004	2003					
Zapata Corporate:								
Expected option term	N/A	3 years	3 years					
Dividend yield	N/A	0%	0%					
Risk-free interest rate	N/A	2.81%	2.46%					
Volatility	N/A	32.58%	37.65%					
Weighted average grant date fair value	N/A	\$ 1.54	\$ 1.92					
Omega Protein:								
Expected option term	5 years	5 years	5 years					
Dividend yield	0%	0%	0%					
Risk-free interest rate	4.23%	3.7%	3.42%					
Volatility	61.46%	58.2%	66.4%					
Weighted average grant date fair value	\$ 4.95	\$ 5.40	\$ 3.33					
Zap.Com:								
Expected option term	N/A	3 years	N/A					
Dividend yield	N/A	0%	N/A					
Risk-free interest rate	N/A	2.86%	N/A					
Volatility	N/A	441.54%	N/A					
Weighted average grant date fair value	N/A	\$ 0.08	N/A					

Note 18. Related Party Transactions

Safety Components

On December 2, 2005, Zapata paid \$1.0 million to Safety Components in the form of a capital contribution for the Safety Components compensation committee to pay bonuses to the Safety Components executive officers and key employees. Zapata approved this plan to pay the bonus during the third quarter of 2005, in order to provide Safety Components management with an incentive to continue with Safety Components until the completion of the sale to WLR Recovery Funds. This capital contribution increased Zapata s carrying value of its investment in Safety Components which, when compared to the proceeds from the sale of Safety s Common Stock, resulted in a transaction loss upon disposition.

During 2003, after acquiring in excess of 80% of the voting interests in Safety Components, the Company entered into a tax sharing and indemnity agreement with Safety Components. On or about April 1, 2004, Zapata s stock ownership percentage of Safety Components outstanding stock decreased below 80% due to stock option exercises by Safety Components employees. Therefore, Safety Components was only included in Zapata s consolidated income tax returns

for the fourth quarter of 2003 and the first quarter of 2004.

Omega Protein

Upon completion of Omega s initial public offering in 1998, Omega and Zapata entered into certain agreements including the Administrative Services Agreement, which covers certain administrative services Omega provides to Zapata, which included, among other things, the administration of the Zapata Pension Plan. The Administrative Services Agreement allows Omega to provide certain administrative services to Zapata at Omega s estimated cost. During the third quarter of 2004, Zapata engaged a third party administrator for the Zapata Pension Plan, ceasing to utilize Omega for these services. For the years ended December 31, 2005, 2004 and 2003, Zapata

ZAPATA CORPORATION

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

reimbursed Omega \$0, \$14,500, and \$17,000, respectively for services provided under the plan. Zapata had \$105,000 recorded as an intercompany payable to Omega as of December 31, 2005 and 2004, respectively.

Zapata and Omega also entered into a Sublease Agreement which provided for Omega to lease its principal corporate offices in Houston, Texas from Zapata Corporation of Texas, Inc., a non-operating wholly-owned subsidiary of Zapata, and provided Omega with the ability to utilize telephone equipment worth approximately \$21,000 for no additional charge. In May 2003, Zapata Corporation of Texas, Inc. assigned the lease to Omega who assumed all obligations under the lease with the third party landlord.

Zap.Com

Since its inception, Zap.Com has utilized the services of the Zapata s management and staff under a shared services agreement that allocated these costs on a percentage of time basis. Zap. Com also subleases its office space in Rochester, New York from Zapata. Under the sublease agreement, annual rental payments are allocated on a cost basis. Zapata has waived its rights under the shared services agreement to be reimbursed for these expenses since May 1, 2000. For the years ended December 31, 2005, 2004 and 2003, approximately \$13,000, \$13,000 and \$12,000, respectively, was recorded as contributed capital for these services.

In November 2004, Zap.Com granted stock options to its sole director, corporate secretary and certain Zapata employees under the 1999 Plan. Zap.Com accounted for the stock options granted to its director in accordance with FASB Interpretation No. 44, Accounting for Certain Transactions Involving Stock Compensation (an interpretation of APB Opinion No. 25). See Note 1. Stock Based Compensation for Zapata s portion of Zap.Com s pro forma expense related to the stock options granted to Zap.Com s sole director. These amounts are immaterial and are included under Zap.Com. Because Zapata controls Zap.Com, the stock options granted to Zapata employees have been accounted for as a stock dividend from Zap.Com to Zapata under Emerging Issues Task Force Issue 00-23, Issues Related to the Accounting for Stock Compensation under APB Opinion No. 25 and FASB Interpretation No. 44. These amounts are immaterial and have been included under Zapata Corporate on Note 1. Stock Based Compensation. For options granted to the Company s corporate secretary, Zapata will recognize approximately \$1,000 of compensation expense ratably over the three year vesting period.

Other

In February 2005, the Company modified the terms of certain outstanding stock options held by Darcie Glazer and Edward Glazer, to extend the early termination of the exercise period following Darcie Glazer s termination of employment with the Company in 2001. Consistent with FASB Interpretation No. 44, Accounting for Certain Transactions involving Stock Compensation (an interpretation of APB Opinion No. 25), the Company recorded a compensation charge of approximately \$353,000 related to this modification.

During 2002, the Company finalized the terms of a consulting agreement with its former Chairman of the Board of Directors, Malcolm Glazer. Subject to the terms of the agreement, the Company pays Malcolm Glazer \$122,500 per month until April 30, 2006. The agreement also provides for health and other medical benefits for Mr. Glazer and his wife. This agreement will terminate in the event of Mr. Glazer s death or permanent disability.

Based on an indemnification clause in the Company s by-laws, during the year ended December 31, 2003, the Company incurred legal fees of approximately \$34,000 related to a previously dismissed action against Malcolm I.

Glazer, the Malcolm I. Glazer Family Limited Partnership, and Malcolm I. Glazer GP, Inc.

Note 19. Recently Issued Accounting Pronouncements

In November 2004, the FASB issued SFAS No. 151, Inventory Costs, which clarifies the accounting for abnormal amounts of idle facility expense, freight, handling costs, and wasted material. SFAS No. 151 will be

ZAPATA CORPORATION

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

effective for inventory costs incurred during fiscal years beginning after June 15, 2005. The adoption of this statement is not expected to have any impact on the Company s consolidated financial position, results of operations or cash flows.

In December 2004, the FASB issued SFAS No. 123R, Share Based Payment, that requires companies to expense the value of employee stock options and similar awards for interim and annual periods beginning after June 15, 2005 and applies to all outstanding and unvested stock-based awards at a company s adoption date. The Company does not believe that the adoption of this statement will have a material effect on the Company s consolidated financial position and results of operations for its currently outstanding unvested stock options. However, there can be no assurance that any future grants of stock options will not have a material impact on the Company s consolidated financial position and results of operations.

In December 2004, the FASB issued SFAS No. 153, Exchanges of Nonmonetary Assets, which eliminates the exception for nonmonetary exchanges of similar productive assets and replaces it with a general exception for exchanges of nonmonetary assets that do not have commercial substance. SFAS No. 153 will be effective for nonmonetary asset exchanges occurring in fiscal periods beginning after June 15, 2005. The adoption of this statement is not expected to have any impact on the Company s consolidated financial position, results of operations or cash flows.

In March 2005, the FASB issued Interpretation (FIN) No. 47, Accounting for Conditional Asset Retirement Obligations, an Interpretation of FASB Statement No. 143. This interpretation clarifies the timing of liability recognition for legal obligations associated with an asset retirement when the timing and (or) method of settling the obligation are conditional on a future event that may or may not be within the control of the entity. FIN No. 47 is effective no later than the end of fiscal years ending after December 15, 2005. The adoption of FIN No. 47 did not have a material impact on the Company s financial condition, results of operations or cash flows.

Note 20. Industry Segment and Geographic Information

The following summarizes certain financial information of each segment for the years ended December 31, 2005, 2004, and 2003:

	Revenues	Operating Income (Loss)	Total Assets	Depreciation and Amortization	Interest, Net	Income Tax Benefit (Provision)	Capital Expenditures
Year ended December 31, 2005 Omega Protein Zap.Com Corporate	\$ 109,896	\$ (10,887) (132) (5,385)	\$ 200,122 1,766 92,466	1	\$ (640) 54 1,242	\$ 4,268 2,480	\$ 17,590

	Edgar	Filiı	ng: ZAPA	ΤA	CORP - F	orr	n DEFM	14C	;		
	\$ 109,896	\$	(16,404)	\$	294,354	\$	13,338	\$	656	\$ 6,748	\$ 17,590
Year ended December 31, 2004 Omega Protein Zap.Com Corporate Discontinued Operations	\$ 119,645	\$	5,288 (166) (4,210)	\$	190,058 1,825 46,154 124,452	\$	11,066 1 45	\$	(371) 24 374	\$ (1,494) 539	\$ 22,907
	\$ 119,645	\$	912	\$	362,489	\$	11,112	\$	27	\$ (955)	\$ 22,907
Year ended December 31, 2003 Omega Protein Zap.Com Corporate Discontinued Operations	\$ 117,926	\$	9,529 (125) (3,574)	\$	186,060 1,954 51,222 119,803	\$	12,903 1 71	\$	(691) 22 749	\$ (2,806) (211)	\$ 14,930 35
Discontinued Operations	\$ 117,926	\$	5,830	\$	·	\$	12,975	\$	80	\$ (3,017)	\$ 14,965

ZAPATA CORPORATION

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

The following table shows the geographical distribution of revenues (in thousands) based on location of customers:

		200	5		200	4		2003		
	R	evenues	Percent	R	evenues	Percent	R	evenues	Percent	
U.S.	\$	77,587	70.6%	\$	80,688	67.4%	\$	71,877	61.0%	
Europe		2,308	2.1		11,230	9.4		13,098	11.1	
Asia		7,473	6.8		3,359	2.8		9,103	7.7	
Mexico		9,781	8.9		13,252	11.1		5,985	5.1	
Canada		7,033	6.4		5,880	4.9		7,697	6.5	
South & Central America		1,758	1.6		1,435	1.2		6,331	5.4	
Other		3,956	3.6		3,801	3.2		3,835	3.2	
Total	\$	109,896	100%	\$	119,645	100.0%	\$	117,926	100.0%	

Omega s export sales of fish oil and fish meal were approximately \$32 million, \$39 million, and \$46 million in 2005, 2004 and 2003, respectively. Such sales were made primarily to Mexican, Asian and Canadian markets. In 2005, 2004 and 2003, Omega s sales to one customer were approximately \$8.5 million, \$8.8 million and \$10.8 million, respectively. This customer differed from year to year.

Note 21. Quarterly Financial Data (unaudited)

The following table presents certain unaudited consolidated operating results for each of the Company s preceding eight quarters. The Company believes that the following information includes all adjustments (consisting only of normal recurring adjustments) necessary for a fair presentation in accordance with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America. The operating results for any interim period are not necessarily indicative of results for any other period. The following unaudited quarterly results reflect restated amounts from the Company s Quarterly Report of Form 10-Q/A for the period ended September 30, 2005 as filed with the SEC on April 5, 2006.

	Quarter Ended										
	March 31,	June 30,	Sept	tember 30,	Dec	ember 31,					
	2005	2005		2005		2005					
	(In thousands, except per share amounts)										
Revenues	\$ 23,831	\$ 27,510	\$	31,418	\$	27,137					
Gross profit	3,056	3,817		7,386		3,652					
Operating (loss) income	(1,386)	(570)		(10,535)		(3,913)					
Net (loss) income from continuing operations(1)	(990)	(481)		(3,330)		(973)					
Net income (loss) from discontinued operations(1)	1,068	945		(5,831)		416					
	78	464		(9,161)		(557)					

Net income (loss) available to common									
stockholders									
Net (loss) income per common share basic and									
diluted(1)(2):									
(Loss) income from continuing operations	(0.05)	(0.03)	(0.17)	(0.05)					
Discontinued operations	0.06	0.05	(0.31)	0.02					
(Loss) income per common share basic and diluted	0.00	0.02	(0.48)	(0.03)					
F-39									

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

	March 31, 2004 (In	December 31, 2004 nounts)		
Revenues	\$ 25,056	\$ 26,456	\$ 41,501	\$ 26,632
Gross profit	3,674	5,393	5,125	1,216
Operating (loss) income	(167)	1,525	1,385	(1,831)
Net (loss) income from continuing operations(1)	(568)	(181)	(76)	(695)
Net income from discontinued operations(1)	2,366	1,018	860	1,009
Net income available to common stockholders	1,798	837	784	314
Net (loss) income per common share basic and diluted(1) (2):				
(Loss) income from continuing operations	(0.03)	(0.01)	(0.00)	(0.04)
Discontinued operations	0.12	0.05	0.04	0.05
(Loss) income per common share basic and diluted	0.09	0.04	0.04	0.02

- (1) In accordance with SFAS No. 144, quarterly information has been reclassified to disclose amounts related to Safety Components as discontinued operations for all periods presented.
- (2) Net (loss) income per share has been computed independently for each quarter based upon the weighted average shares outstanding for that quarter. Therefore, the sum of the quarterly earnings per share amounts may not equal the reported annual amounts.

Omega s menhaden harvesting and processing business is seasonal in nature. Omega generally has higher sales during the menhaden harvesting season (which includes the second and third quarter of each year) due to increased product availability, but prices during the fishing season tend to be lower than during the off-season. As a result, the Omega s quarterly operating results have fluctuated in the past and may fluctuate in the future. In addition, from time to time Omega defers sales of inventory based on worldwide prices for competing products that affects prices for Omega s products which may affect comparable period comparisons.

UNAUDITED CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED BALANCE SHEETS

ASSETS Current assets:	73
Cash and cash equivalents\$ 88,326\$ 103,373Accounts receivable, net27,76324,170Inventory58,92046,860Prepaid expenses and other current assets4,7132,314	60
Total current assets 179,722 176,717	17
Other assets, net23,10123,652Property, plant and equipment, net101,43093,985	
Total assets \$ 304,253 \$ 294,354	54
LIABILITIES AND STOCKHOLDERS EQUITYCurrent liabilities: Current maturities of long-term debt\$ 2,386\$ 2,443Accounts payable1,4503,989Accrued and other current liabilities26,53915,850Total current liabilities30,37522,282Long-term debt26,45427,658Duration liabilities11,94211,810	89 50 82 58
Pension liabilities11,84211,810Other liabilities and deferred taxes1,885983	
Total liabilities70,55662,733	33
Minority interest61,69259,937Commitments and contingenciesStockholders equity:50,000 shares authorized; none issued or outstanding61,692Preferred stock, \$.01 par; 1,600,000 shares authorized; none issued or outstanding70,00070,000Preference stock, \$.01 par; 14,400,000 shares authorized; none issued or outstanding70,000Common stock, \$0.01 par, 132,000,000 shares authorized; 24,614,536 and70,00024,581,636 shares issued; and 19,182,456 and 19,149,556 shares outstanding, respectively246246	
Capital in excess of par value 162,929 162,730	

Retained earnings Treasury stock, at cost, 5,432,080 shares Accumulated other comprehensive loss	45,254 (31,668) (4,756)	45,127 (31,668) (4,751)
Total stockholders equity	172,005	171,684
Total liabilities and stockholders equity	\$ 304,253	\$ 294,354

The accompanying notes are an integral part of the condensed consolidated financial statements.

UNAUDITED CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED STATEMENTS OF OPERATIONS

	Three Months Ended June 30, 2006 2005				Six Months Ended June 30, 2006 2005				
	(In thousands, excep								
Revenues Cost of revenues	\$	33,338 28,002	\$	27,510 23,693	\$	61,641 49,313	\$	51,341 44,468	
Gross profit Operating expense:		5,336		3,817		12,328		6,873	
Selling, general and administrative Loss resulting from natural disaster		5,678 193		4,387		10,533 433		8,829	
Total operating expenses		5,871		4,387		10,966		8,829	
Operating (loss) income		(535)		(570)		1,362		(1,956)	
Other income (expense): Interest income Interest expense Other, net		1,092 (528) 86		388 (242) 247		2,159 (1,052) 68		701 (508) 208	
		650		393		1,175		401	
Income (loss) before income taxes and minority interest (Provision) benefit for income taxes Minority interest in net income of consolidated subsidiaries		115 (209) (265)		(177) (28) (276)		2,537 (1,082) (1,328)		(1,555) 403 (319)	
Net (loss) income from continuing operations		(359)		(481)		127		(1,471)	
Discontinued operations: Income before taxes and minority interest (including loss on disposal) Provision for income taxes Minority interest				2,639 (1,269) (425)				5,716 (2,857) (846)	
Net income from discontinued operations Net (loss) income to common stockholders	\$	(359)	\$	945 464	\$	127	\$	2,013 542	
Net (loss) income per common share basic and diluted (Loss) income from continuing operations Discontinued operations, net of income taxes and minority	\$	(0.02)	\$	(0.03)	\$	0.01	\$	(0.08)	
interest				0.05				0.11	

(Loss) income per common share basic and diluted	\$	(0.02)	\$ 0.02	\$ 0.01	\$ 0.03
Weighted average common shares outstanding: Basic	1	19,182	19,135	19,176	19,134
Diluted]	19,182	19,345	19,383	19,379

The accompanying notes are an integral part of the condensed consolidated financial statements.

UNAUDITED CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED STATEMENTS OF CASH FLOWS

		ths Ended 1e 30,
	2006 (In the	2005 ousands)
Cash flows from operating activities:		
Net income	\$ 127	\$ 542
Adjustments to reconcile net income to net cash provided by operating activities:		
Depreciation and amortization	6,362	6,681
Loss on disposal of assets	29	96
Provisions for losses on receivables	15	15
Stock option modification expense		353
Stock-based compensation	73	
Minority interest in net income of consolidated subsidiaries	1,328	319
Deferred income taxes	1,022	(713)
Changes in assets and liabilities:		
Accounts receivable	(5,503)	763
Inventories	(12,060)	(16,405)
Prepaid expenses and other current assets	(2,397)	(615)
Other assets	(716)	(389)
Accounts payable	(2,644)	(542)
Pension liabilities	32	384
Accrued liabilities and other current liabilities	10,689	3,787
Other liabilities	807	(78)
Discontinued operations		5,448
Total adjustments	(2,963)	(896)
Net cash used in operating activities	(2,836)	(354)
Cash flows from investing activities:		
Proceeds from insurance company hurricane	2,000	
Proceeds from disposition of assets		339
Gain on involuntary conversion		(307)
Capital expenditures	(13,467)	(11,312)
Discontinued operations		(4,076)
Net cash used in investing activities	(11,467)	(15,356)
Cash flows from financing activities:		
Principal payments of long-term debt	(1,261)	(821)
Proceeds from stock option exercises	526	539
Discontinued operations		(1,363)
Net cash used in financing activities	(735)	(1,645)
Effect of exchange rate changes on cash and cash equivalents	(9)	(2,413)

Net decrease in cash and cash equivalents Decrease in cash from discontinued operations	(15,047)	(19,768) 403
Cash and cash equivalents at beginning of period	103,373	63,249
Cash and cash equivalents at end of period	\$ 88,326	\$ 43,884

The accompanying notes are an integral part of the condensed consolidated financial statements.

NOTES TO UNAUDITED CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

Note 1. Summary of Operations and Basis of Presentation

The unaudited condensed consolidated financial statements included herein have been prepared by Zapata Corporation (Zapata or the Company) pursuant to the rules and regulations of the Securities and Exchange Commission. The financial statements reflect all adjustments that are, in the opinion of management, necessary for a fair statement of such information. All such adjustments are of a normal recurring nature. Although Zapata believes that the disclosures are adequate to make the information presented not misleading, certain information and footnote disclosures, including a description of significant accounting policies normally included in financial statements prepared in accordance with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America, have been condensed or omitted pursuant to such rules and regulations. The year-end condensed balance sheet data was derived from audited financial statements, but does not include all disclosures required by accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America. The interim financial statements should be read in conjunction with the financial statements and the notes thereto included in Zapata s 2005 Annual Report on Form 10-K filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission and with the information presented by Omega Protein Corporation and Zap.Com Corporation in their 2005 Annual Reports on Form 10-K. The results of operations for the three month and six month period ended June 30, 2006 are not necessarily indicative of the results for any subsequent quarter or the entire fiscal year ending December 31, 2006.

Business Description

Zapata Corporation (Zapata or the Company) is a holding company which currently has one operating company, Omega Protein Corporation (Omega Protein or Omega), in which the Company had a 58% ownership interest at June 30, 2006. In addition, Zapata owns 98% of Zap.Com Corporation (Zap.Com), which is a public shell company. In December 2005, Zapata completed the sale of its 77% ownership interest Safety Components International, Inc. (Safety Components or Safety). Zapata trades on the New York Stock Exchange (NYSE) under the symbol ZAP.

On December 8, 2005, Zapata announced that the Board of Directors had authorized management to seek a buyer for its 58% ownership interest in Omega Protein. As of the date of this report, no agreements or understandings have been entered into by the Company relative to Omega Protein. There can be no assurance, that a satisfactory transaction involving Omega Protein will emerge, the timing of any such transaction, if any, or whether the transaction will ultimately enhance Zapata stockholder value or how that value will be realized. Additionally, there can be no assurance that we will be able to sell our interest in Omega for an amount in excess of our carrying value. Should we sell our interest in Omega for an amount less than the carrying value at that time, we would incur a transaction loss, net of tax consequences. Such losses could be significant and could have a material adverse impact on our financial position, results from operations and cash flows.

Omega Protein produces and markets a variety of products produced from menhaden (a herring-like species of fish found in commercial quantities in the U.S. coastal waters of the Atlantic Ocean and Gulf of Mexico), including regular grade and value-added specialty fish meals, crude and refined fish oils and fish solubles. Omega s fish meal products are primarily used as a protein ingredient in animal feed for swine, cattle, aquaculture and household pets. Fish oil is utilized for animal and aquaculture feeds, industrial applications, additives to human food products and as a dietary supplement. Omega s fish solubles are sold primarily to livestock feed manufacturers, aquaculture feed manufacturers and for use as an organic fertilizer. Omega Protein trades on the NYSE under the symbol OME.

Zap.Com is a public shell company which has no business operations other than complying with its reporting requirements under the Exchange Act. From time to time, Zap.Com considers acquisitions that would result in it becoming an operating company. Zap.Com may also consider developing a new business suitable for its situation. Zap.Com trades on the over-the-counter electronic bulletin board under the symbol ZPCM.

As used throughout this report, Zapata Corporate is defined as Zapata Corporation exclusive of its majority owned subsidiaries, Omega Protein and Zap.Com, and its former majority owned subsidiary, Safety Components.

NOTES TO UNAUDITED CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

Note 2. Significant Accounting Policies

Share-Based Payment

At June 30, 2006, Zapata had two share-based compensation plans and one special share-based compensation grant. In addition, Omega Protein had one share-based compensation plan and Zap.Com had one share-based compensation plan. These plans and special grant are described in more detail in Note 14. Prior to January 1, 2006, Zapata, Omega Protein and Zap.Com accounted for those plans under the recognition and measurement principles of Accounting Principles Board (APB) Opinion No. 25, Accounting for Stock Issued to Employees and adopted the disclosure-only provisions of Statement of Financial Accounting Standards (SFAS) No. 123, Accounting for Stock-Based Compensation and SFAS No. 148, Accounting for Stock-Based Compensation Transition and Disclosure an Amendment of FASB Statement No. 123. As a result, no stock-based employee compensation cost related to stock options was reflected in net income (other than compensation cost related to stock option modifications), as all options granted under those plans had an exercise price equal to or greater than the market value of the underlying common stock on the grant date. Accordingly, share-based compensation related to stock options was generally only included as a pro-forma disclosure in the financial statement footnotes.

Effective January 1, 2006, Zapata, Omega Protein and Zap.Com each adopted SFAS No. 123R, Share-Based Payment, using the modified prospective application transition method. Under this transition method, compensation cost in 2006 includes the portion vesting in the period for (1) all share-based payments granted prior to, but not vested as of January 1, 2006, based on the grant date fair value estimated in accordance with the original provisions of SFAS No. 123 and (2) all share-based payments granted subsequent to January 1, 2006, based on the grant date fair value estimated in accordance with the provisions of FSAS No. 123R. As share-based compensation expense recognized in the Condensed Consolidated Statement of Operations for the three months and six months ended June 30, 2006 is based on awards ultimately expected to vest, it has been reduced for estimated forfeitures. In the Company s pro forma information required under SFAS 123 for the periods prior to January 1, 2006, the Company accounted for forfeitures as they occurred. Under the modified prospective application transition method, no cumulative effect of change in accounting principle charge is required, and results for prior periods have not been restated. See below for the pro forma disclosures related to the three months and six months ended June 30, 2005. SFAS No. 123R also requires excess tax benefits be reported as a financing cash inflow rather than an operating cash inflow.

NOTES TO UNAUDITED CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

Had compensation expense for the Company s consolidated stock option grants been recorded based on fair value at the grant date using the Black-Sholes option-pricing model, the Company s consolidated pro forma net loss and loss per share (basic and diluted) would have been as follows:

		For the Three Months Ended June 30, 2005		or the Six Months Ended June 30, 2005	
		In thousands)	(In thousands)		
Net loss from continuing operations, as reported Add: Total stock-based employee compensation expense determined under APB No. 25, included in reported net income,	\$	(481)	\$	(1,471)	
net of tax effects: Deduct: Total stock-based employee compensation expense determined under fair value based method for all awards, net of tax effects:				219	
Zapata Corporate		(22)		(264)	
Omega Protein		(536)		(618)	
Zap.Com		(1)		(3)	
Pro forma expense		(559)		(666)	
Pro forma net loss from continuing operations Net income from discontinued operations, as reported Deduct: Total stock-based employee compensation expense determined under fair value based method for all awards, net of tax effects:		(1,040) 945		(2,137) 2,013	
Pro forma net income from discontinued operations		945		2,013	
Total pro forma net loss	\$	(95)	\$	(124)	
(Loss) income per common share basic and diluted as reporte Loss from continuing operations Discontinued operations, net of income taxes and minority	d \$	(0.03)	\$	(0.08)	
interest		0.05		0.11	
Income per common share basic and diluted as reported	\$	0.02	\$	0.03	
(Loss) income per common share basic and diluted pro forma Loss from continuing operations Discontinued operations, net of income taxes and minority	\$	(0.05)	\$	(0.11)	
interest		0.05		0.10	

Loss per common share ba	asic and diluted	pro forma	\$	(0.00)	\$	(0.01)
--------------------------	------------------	-----------	----	--------	----	--------

The condensed consolidated statement of operations for the three months and six month ended June 30, 2006 included \$64,000 and \$108,000, respectively, of share-based compensation costs are included in selling, general and administrative expenses. The total income tax benefit recognized in the income statement for share-based compensation arrangements was \$21,000 and \$35,000 for the three months and six months ended June 30, 2006, respectively. As of June 30, 2006 there was \$270,000 of total unrecognized compensation cost related to nonvested share-based compensation that is expected to be recognized over a weighted average period of 2.4 years. Based on current grants, total share-based compensation cost for the remainder of fiscal year 2006 is expected to be \$170,000.

NOTES TO UNAUDITED CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued) Zapata Corporate

Zapata Corporate had no share-based grants in the six months ended June 30, 2006 and the year ended December 31, 2005. A summary of option activity under the Zapata Corporate Plans as of June 30, 2006, and changes during the six months then ended is presented below:

	Shares	Weighted Average Exercise Price		Average Exercise		Weighted Average Remaining Contractual Term	Int Va	regate rinsic alue In sands)
Outstanding at January 1, 2006 Granted	1,339,372	\$	5.56					
Exercised	(32,900)	\$	5.78					
Forfeited or expired	(69,408)	\$	5.78					
Outstanding at June 30, 2006	1,237,064	\$	5.54	2.9 years	\$	1,799		
Exercisable at June 30, 2006	1,163,197	\$	5.45	2.6 years	\$	1,790		

The total intrinsic value of stock options exercised during the six months ended June 30, 2006 was \$11,000.

A summary of the status of Zapata Corporate s nonvested shares as of June 30, 2006 and changes during the six months ended June 30, 2006, is presented below:

Nonvested Shares	Shares (In thousands)	Weighted-Average Grant-Date Fair Value			
Nonvested at January 1, 2006 Granted Vested Forfeited	73,867	\$	1.93		
Nonvested at June 30, 2006	73,867	\$	1.93		

As of June 30, 2006, there was \$60,000 of total unrecognized compensation cost related to nonvested share-based compensation arrangements granted under the Zapata Corporate Plans. That cost is expected to be recognized over a weighted-average period of 0.6 years. No shares vested during the six months ended June 30, 2006. Based on current grants, total share-based compensation cost for the remainder of fiscal year 2006 is expected to be \$57,000.

Omega Protein

On February 27, 2006, Omega granted new options to an employee under its 2000 Long-Term Incentive Plan for the purchase of 10,000 shares of common stock at an exercise price of \$6.27 per share, which vest in equal one-third portions on 2007, 2008 and 2009. On May 18, 2006, Omega granted new options to an employee under its 2000 Long-Term for the purchase of 7,500 shares of common stock at an exercise price of \$5.93 per share, which vest in equal one-third portions on 2007, 2008, and 2009.

On April 13, 2006 the Omega Protein Board of Directors approved the establishment of the Omega Protein Corporation 2006 Incentive Plan which was approved by Omega s stockholders and became effective on June 7, 2006. On that date options were granted Omega s four independent Directors for the purchase of an aggregate of 40,000 shares of common stock at an exercise price of \$5.76 per share, which vest in six months and one day from the date of issuance. These were the only options granted during the six months ended June 30, 2006, under the 2006 Incentive Plan.

NOTES TO UNAUDITED CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

There were 79,167 stock option exercises during the six months ended June 30, 2006. A summary of option activity under the plans for the six months ended June 30, 2006 is as follows:

	Shares	Weighted Average Exercise Price		Average Exercise		Weighted Average Remaining Contractual Term	-	Aggregate Intrinsic Value (In nousands)
Outstanding at January 1, 2006	4,748,852	\$	7.35					
Granted	57,500	\$	5.87					
Exercised	(79,167)	\$	3.43					
Forfeited or expired	(3,333)	\$	5.03					
Outstanding at June 30, 2006	4,723,852	\$	7.40	4.3	\$	6,920		
Exercisable at June 30, 2006	4,654,352	\$	7.43		\$	6,919		

A summary of the status of Omega s nonvested shares as of June 30, 2006 and changes during the six months ended June 30, 2006, is presented below:

Nonvested Shares	Shares (In thousands)	Weighted-Average Grant-Date Fair Value			
Nonvested at January 1, 2006	18,000	\$	4.66		
Granted	57,500	\$	2.77		
Vested	(2,667)	\$	3.17		
Forfeited	(3,333)	\$	3.04		
Nonvested at June 30, 2006	69,500	\$	2.86		

As of June 30, 2006, there was \$192,000 of total unrecognized compensation cost related to nonvested share-based compensation arrangements granted under the Omega Plan. That cost is expected to be recognized over a weighted-average period of 3 years. Based on current grants, Omega s total share-based compensation cost for the remainder of fiscal year 2006 is expected to be approximately \$106,000.

For current year grants, the fair value of Omega s stock options is equal to the estimated present value at grant date using the Black-Scholes option pricing model with the following weighted average assumptions for the stock options granted during the six months ended June 30, 2006: expected dividend yield of 0 percent; expected volatility of 46.96% percent; risk-free interest rate of 4.91 percent; and an expected term of 5 years. The expected dividend yield is based on Omega s annual dividend payout at grant date. Expected volatility is based on the historical volatility of Omega s stock for a period approximating the expected life. The risk-free interest rate is based on the U.S. treasury yield in effect at the time of grant and has a term equal to the expected life. The expected term of the options represents the period of time the options are expected to be outstanding.

In May 2005, Omega accelerated the vesting of all unvested, out-of-the-money, explicit service period stock options granted under Omega s 2000 Long-Term Incentive Plan. The purpose of accelerating vesting was to eliminate future compensation expense that Omega would otherwise recognize in its Statement of Operations with respect to these accelerated stock options upon the adoption by Omega of SFAS No. 123R. A stock option was considered

out-of-the-money if the stock option exercise price was greater than \$6.04, which was the closing price of Omega s common stock on the New York Stock Exchange on May 5, 2005. As a result of this action, stock options to purchase 390,000 shares of Omega s common stock became immediately exercisable. The vesting created a modification of stock options; however, there was no impact on the fair value of the options. The weighted average exercise price of all the accelerated stock options was \$9.98.

NOTES TO UNAUDITED CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued) Zap.Com

Zap.Com had no share-based grants in the six months ended June 30, 2006 and the year ended December 31, 2005. A summary of option activity under the Zap.Com Plan as of June 30, 2006, and changes during the six months then ended is presented below:

	Shares	Weighted Average Exercise Price		Average Exercise		Average Exercise		Average Exercise		Average Exercise		Average Exercise		Weighted Average Remaining Contractual Term	Ι	ggregate Intrinsic Value (In Iousands)
Outstanding at January 1, 2006 Granted Exercised Forfeited or expired	511,300	\$	0.08													
Outstanding at June 30, 2006	511,300	\$	0.08	3.3	\$	79										
Exercisable at June 30, 2006	170,431	\$	0.08	3.3	\$	26										

No Zap.Com options were exercised during the six months ended June 30, 2006.

A summary of the status of Zap.Com s nonvested shares as of June 30, 2006 and changes during the six months ended June 30, 2006, is presented below:

Nonvested Shares	Shares (In thousands)	Weighted-Average Grant-Date Fair Value			
Nonvested at January 1, 2006 Granted Vested Forfeited	340,869	\$	0.08		
Nonvested at June 30, 2006	340,869	\$	0.08		

As of June 30, 2006, there was \$18,000 of total unrecognized compensation cost related to nonvested share-based compensation arrangements granted under the Zap.Com Plan. That cost is expected to be recognized over a weighted-average period of 1.3 years. No shares vested during the three months ended June 30, 2006. Based on current outstanding grants, Zap.Com s total share-based compensation cost for the remainder of fiscal year 2006 is expected to be \$7,000.

Reclassification

Certain reclassifications of prior information have been made to conform to the current presentation.

Note 3. Discontinued Operations

Safety Components

Safety Components International, Inc. (Safety Components or Safety) is an independent supplier of automotive airbag fabric and cushions and technical fabrics with operations in North America and Europe. Zapata originally purchased its majority interest in Safety in 2003 and accounted for the transaction under the purchase method of accounting. In the third quarter of 2005, Zapata s Board of Directors approved a plan to pursue a sale of all of the Company s shares of Safety common stock. Based on this approval, the Company determined that this

NOTES TO UNAUDITED CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued) subsidiary substantially met the criteria to report the pending sale as Assets Held for Sale and the subsidiary as Discontinued Operations in accordance with accounting rules. As used throughout this document, all amounts and disclosures related to Safety pertain to Discontinued Operations. Zapata closed on the sale of Safety in December 2005.

Operating results of the Company s discontinued operations are described below.

		hree Months I June 30,	For the Six Montl Ended June 30,		
	2006	2005 (Unaudited)	2006 (Unaudited)	2005 (Unaudited)	
	(Unaudited)	(In thous	sands)		
Revenue from discontinued operations Income before taxes and minority interest	\$	\$ 59,008 2,639	\$	\$ 117,620 5,716	

Note 4. Inventories

Inventories are summarized as follows:

	June 30, 2006 (In	December 31, 2005 housands)	
Fish meal Fish oil Fish solubles Unallocated inventory cost pool (including off season costs) Other materials and supplies	\$ 16,360 13,795 533 22,567 5,665	\$ 14,742 21,552 672 5,926 3,968	
Total consolidated inventory	\$ 58,920	\$ 46,860	

Omega Protein s inventory at June 30, 2006 and December 31, 2005 is stated at the lower of cost or market. The elements of unallocated inventory cost pool include plant and vessel related labor, utilities, rent, repairs and depreciation, to be allocated to inventories produced through the remainder of 2006.

Note 5. Debt

Long-term debt consisted of the following:

	June 30, 2006		December 31, 2005	
	(In thousands)			
U.S. Government guaranteed obligations (Title XI loan) collateralized by a first lien on certain vessels and certain plant assets: Amounts due in installments through 2016, interest from 6.5%				
to 7.6%	\$	28,492	\$	29,737
Amounts due in installments through 2014, interest at Eurodollar rates of 5.4% and 4.5% at June 30, 2006 and December 31, 2005, respectively, plus 4.5% Other debt at 6.3% to 7.9% at June 30, 2006 and December 31, 2005, respectively		348		359 5
Total Omega Protein s debt		28,840		30,101
Less: current maturities		(2,386)		(2,443)
Total consolidated long-term debt	\$	26,454	\$	27,658

NOTES TO UNAUDITED CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued) The Title XI loans are secured by liens on certain of Omega s fishing vessels and mortgages on Omega s Reedville, Virginia and Abbeville, Louisiana plants. Loans are now available under similar terms pursuant to the Title XI program without intervening lenders.

In September 2004, the United States Department of Commerce Fisheries Finance Program (the FFP) approved Omega s financing application in an amount not to exceed \$14 million (the Approval Letter). Borrowings under the Approval Letter are to be used to finance and/or refinance approximately 73% of the actual depreciable cost of Omega s future fishing vessels refurbishments and capital expenditures relating to shore-side fishing assets, for a term not to exceed 15 years from inception at interest rates determined by the U.S. Treasury. Final approval for all such future projects requires individual approval through the Secretary of Commerce, National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration, and National Marine Fisheries Service (National Marine Fisheries Service). Borrowings under the FFP are required to be evidenced by security agreements, undertakings, and other documents deemed in the sole discretion of the National Marine Fisheries Service as necessary to accomplish the intent and purpose of the Approval Letter. Omega is required to comply with customary National Marine Fisheries Service covenants as well as certain special covenants. In December 2004, Omega submitted a \$4.9 million financing request against the \$14 million approval, and subsequently amended that request to include the entire \$14 million. Omega closed on the \$14 million FFP loan on October 17, 2005.

On December 1, 2005, pursuant to the Title XI program, the United States Department of Commerce approved a second financing application made by Omega in the amount of \$16.4 million (the Second Approval Letter). In May 2006, Omega submitted a \$7.8 million financing request under the Second Approval Letter. As of June 30, 2006, Omega had no borrowings outstanding under the Second Approval Letter.

Omega has a \$20 million revolving credit agreement with Bank of America, N.A. (the Credit Facility). Borrowings under this facility may be used for working capital and capital expenditures. The Credit Facility permits Omega to borrow up to \$31 million of Title XI loans. The term of the Credit Facility expires on October 31, 2007, the maximum borrowing availability tied to Omega s eligible inventory is \$10 million and Omega may not generate a net loss for any two consecutive quarters. The Credit Facility requires that Omega maintain a Fixed Charge Coverage Ratio of 1.25 to 1, as measured on a quarterly basis using the consolidated results of the four fiscal quarter period ending with the applicable reporting period. A commitment fee of 37.5 basis points per annum is payable quarterly on the actual daily amount of the availability under the Credit Facility. The applicable interest rate will be adjusted (up or down) prospectively on a quarterly basis from LIBOR plus 2.00% to LIBOR plus 2.50% or at Omega s option, Prime minus 0.50% to Prime plus 0.00%, depending upon the Fixed Charge Coverage Ratio being greater than 2.5 times to less than or equal to 1.5 times, respectively. The Credit Facility is collateralized by all of Omega s trade receivables, inventory and equipment. In addition, the Credit Facility does not allow for the payment of cash dividends or stock repurchases.

As of June 30, 2006, Omega was out of compliance with the Ratio of Earnings to Fixed Charges covenant in the Credit Facility. Omega notified the lender of the covenant non-compliance and received a waiver from the lender.

As of June 30, 2006, Omega had no borrowings outstanding under the Credit Facility. At June 30, 2006 and December 31, 2005, Omega had outstanding letters of credit under the Credit Facility totaling approximately \$3.1 million and \$8.0 million, respectively, issued in support of worker s compensation insurance programs as of June 30, 2006 and December 31, 2005 and to purchase fish meal from a third party as of December 31, 2005.

NOTES TO UNAUDITED CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

Note 6. Accrued and Other Current Liabilities

Accrued and other current liabilities are summarized as follows:

	June 30, 2006 (In t			December 31, 2005 housands)		
Salary and benefits	\$	5,851	\$	4,318		
Insurance		4,610		4,803		
Trade creditors		12,408		3,243		
Federal and state income taxes		1,872		1,844		
Litigation reserves		410		410		
Other		1,388		1,232		
	\$	26,539	\$	15,850		

Note 7. Earnings Per Share Information

The following table details the potential common shares excluded from the calculation of diluted earnings per share because the effect would be antidilutive to the net loss for the period or because the assumed proceeds were greater than the average market price for the period (in thousands, except per share amounts):

					For the Six			
	I	For the Thr						
	Ended June 30,				Months Ended June 30,			
	2006 2005		2005	2006	2005			
Potential common shares excluded from the calculation of diluted earnings per share:								
Stock options (in thousands) Weighted average exercise price per share	\$	1,237 5.54	\$	18 9.79	228 \$ 7.05	12 \$ 10.94		

Note 8. Comprehensive Income

The components of other comprehensive income (loss) are as follows:

For the Three Months	For the Six Months
Ended June 30,	Ended June 30,

	2006 (Unaudited)		· /		2006 (Unaudited) usands)		2005 (Unaudited)	
Net loss (income) to common stockholders Currency translation adjustment, net of tax effects Amounts related to discontinued operations, net of tax	\$	(359) 3	\$	464 (8)	\$	127 5	\$	542 (7)
effects				2,292				3,912
Total comprehensive (loss) income	\$	(356)	\$	2,748	\$	132	\$	4,447

Note 9. Commitments and Contingencies

Litigation

In 2004, two of the Company s predecessor subsidiaries were named as defendants in fourteen lawsuits filed in the Circuit Courts of Jones and Smith Counties in Mississippi. These fourteen lawsuits included approximately 583 individual plaintiffs, all alleging that they had suffered various illnesses from exposure to asbestos and seeking

ZAPATA CORPORATION

NOTES TO UNAUDITED CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued) damages. The lawsuits assert claims of unseaworthiness, negligence, and strict liability, primarily based upon the status of the Company s predecessors as Jones Act employers. These cases include numerous defendants and, in general, the defendants are all alleged to have been the Jones Act employers of these plaintiffs and/or manufactured, distributed or utilized products containing asbestos.

Since these lawsuits involved multiple plaintiffs suing multiple defendants, the plaintiffs were ordered to prepare data sheets specifying the companies they were employed by and the asbestos-containing products to which they were allegedly exposed. Through this process, approximately 31 plaintiffs have identified the Company and/or its predecessor subsidiaries as their employer. Once the data sheet process is complete, we expect that the Company will be dismissed from any case where it is not identified as the employer. Only minimal medical information regarding the alleged asbestos-related disease suffered by the plaintiffs has been provided. Accordingly, the Company is unable to estimate its potential exposure to these lawsuits. The Company and predecessor subsidiaries maintained insurance which it believes will be available to respond to the majority of these claims. The Company intends to defend itself vigorously in all of these cases and, based on the information available to the Company at this time, the Company does not expect the outcome of these lawsuits to have a material adverse effect on its financial position, results of operations or cash flows; however, there can be no assurance as to the ultimate outcome of these lawsuits or additional similar lawsuits, if any, that may be filed.

Zapata is involved in litigation relating to claims arising out of its past and current operations in the normal course of business. Zapata maintains insurance coverage against such potential ordinary course claims in an amount in which it believes to be adequate. While the results of any ultimate resolution cannot be predicted, in the opinion of Zapata s management, based upon discussions with counsel, any losses resulting from these matters will not have a material adverse effect on Zapata s results of consolidated operations, cash flow or financial position.

Environmental Matters

During the third quarter of 2005, Zapata was notified by Weatherford International Inc. (Weatherford) of a claim for reimbursement of approximately \$200,000 in connection with the investigation and cleanup of purported environmental contamination at two properties formerly owned by a non-operating Zapata subsidiary. The claim was made under an indemnification provision given by Zapata to Weatherford in a 1995 asset purchase agreement and relates to alleged environmental contamination that purportedly existed on the properties prior to the date of the sale. Weatherford has also advised the Company that it anticipates that further remediation and cleanup may be required, although they have not provided any information regarding the cost of any such future clean up.

Based upon the initial review of the environmental expert that the Company retained, the Company wrote to Weatherford s counsel on May 30, 2006. In this letter, the Company challenged any responsibility to indemnify Weatherford based in part on the possibility that Weatherford either a) failed to mitigate any existing on-site conditions post-closing or b) exacerbated any existing on-site conditions post-closing.

Given the above, while it is reasonably possible that some costs may be incurred related to this site, the Company presently has inadequate information to enable it to estimate any reasonably possible range of estimated liability relating to these sites beyond the specific amount claimed to date by Weatherford. Further, there can be no assurance that the Company will not incur material costs and expenses in connection with any further investigation and remediation at the site.

Zapata and its subsidiaries are subject to various possible claims and lawsuits regarding environmental matters in addition to those discussed above. Zapata s management believes that costs, if any, related to these matters will not have a material adverse effect on the consolidated results of operations, cash flows or financial position of the Company.

ZAPATA CORPORATION

NOTES TO UNAUDITED CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued) *Guarantees*

The Company has applied the disclosure provisions of FASB Interpretation No. 45 (FIN 45), Guarantor's Accounting and Disclosure Requirements for Guarantees, Including Indirect Guarantees of Indebtedness of Others, to its agreements containing guarantee or indemnification clauses. These disclosure provisions expand those required by SFAS No. 5, Accounting for Contingencies, by requiring a guarantor to disclose certain types of guarantees, even if the likelihood of requiring the guarantor's performance is remote. The following is a description of arrangements in which the Company is the guarantor.

Throughout its history, the Company has entered into numerous transactions relating to the sale, disposal or spin-off of past operations. Pursuant to certain of these transactions, the Company may be obligated to indemnify other parties to these agreements. These obligations include indemnifications for losses incurred by such parties arising out of the operations of such businesses prior to these transactions or the inaccuracy of representations of information supplied by the Company in connection with such transactions. These indemnification obligations were in effect prior to December 31, 2002 and are therefore grandfathered under the provisions of FIN No. 45. Accordingly, no liabilities have been recorded for the indemnification clauses in these agreements.

Note 10. Related Party Transactions

Zap.Com Corporation

Since its inception, Zap.Com has utilized the services of the Zapata s management and staff under a shared services agreement that allocated these costs on a percentage of time basis. Zap.Com also subleases its office space in Rochester, New York from Zapata. Under the sublease agreement, annual rental payments are allocated on a cost basis. Zapata has waived its rights under the shared services agreement to be reimbursed for these expenses since May 1, 2000. For each of the three months and six months ended June 30, 2006 and 2005, approximately \$3,000 and \$6,000, respectively, was recorded as contributed capital for these services.

Other

In February 2005, the Company modified the terms of certain outstanding stock options held by Darcie Glazer and Edward Glazer, to extend the early termination of the exercise period following Darcie Glazer s termination of employment with the Company in 2001. Consistent with FASB Interpretation No. 44, Accounting for Certain Transactions involving Stock Compensation (an interpretation of APB Opinion No. 25), the Company recorded a compensation charge of approximately \$353,000 related to this modification during the first quarter of 2005.

During 2002, the Company finalized the terms of a consulting agreement with its former Chairman of the Board of Directors, Malcolm Glazer. Subject to the terms of the agreement, the Company paid Malcolm Glazer \$122,500 per month until April 30, 2006. The agreement also provided for health and medical benefits for Mr. Glazer and his wife. Subsequent to the termination of the agreement on April 30, 2006, the Company has continued to provide health and medical benefits for Mr. Glazer and his wife under the Company s Senior Executive Retiree Health Care Benefit Plan. These health insurance benefits are consistent with Zapata s existing benefits available to employees. During the second quarter of 2006, the Company recorded \$831,000 in selling, general and administrative expenses to reflect the total estimated liability for Mr. Glazer s participation in this plan.

Note 11. Recently Issued Accounting Pronouncements

In June 2006, the FASB issued FASB Interpretation No. 48, Accounting for Uncertainty in Income Taxes. The interpretation clarifies the accounting for uncertainty in income taxes recognized in a company s financial statements in accordance with Statement of Financial Accounting Standards No. 109, Accounting for Income Taxes. Specifically, the pronouncement prescribes a recognition threshold and a measurement attribute for the financial statement recognition and measurement of a tax position taken or expected to be taken in a tax return. The interpretation also provides guidance on the related derecognition, classification, interest and penalties, accounting

ZAPATA CORPORATION

NOTES TO UNAUDITED CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

for interim periods, disclosure and transition of uncertain tax positions. The interpretation is effective for fiscal years beginning after December 15, 2006. The Company is currently evaluating the impact, if any, of this new pronouncement on its consolidated financial statements.

Note 12. Qualified Defined Benefit Plans

Zapata and Omega Protein have separate and independent noncontributory defined benefit plans covering certain U.S. employees. Both Zapata and Omega s defined benefit pension plans were frozen as of June 30, 2006. Additionally, Zapata has a supplemental pension plan, which provides supplemental retirement payments to certain former senior executives of Zapata.

The amounts shown below reflect the consolidated defined benefit pension plan expense for Zapata and Omega Protein, including Zapata s supplemental pension plan expense.

Components of Net Periodic Benefit Cost

						For the S	ix M	onths	
	For the Three Months Ended June 30,					Ended June 3			
	2006		2005		2006		2005		
					`	(Unaudited) sands)		(Unaudited)	
Service cost	\$	13	\$	10	\$	26	\$	21	
Interest cost Expected return on plan assets Amortization of transition assets and other		629 (714)		645 (734)		1,258 (1,428)		1,291 (1,468)	
deferrals		428		375		856		751	
Net periodic benefit cost	\$	356	\$	296	\$	712	\$	595	

Zapata s defined benefit pension plan was frozen on January 15, 2006. In accordance with ERISA rules and regulations, new employees after that date will not be able to participate in the pension plan and further benefits will no longer accrue for existing participants. Additionally, the freezing of the plan caused the Company to recognize a curtailment loss of approximately \$147,000 during the first quarter of 2006, which represents the balance of the unamortized prior service cost. Zapata plans to make no contributions to its pension plan or to its supplemental pension plan in 2006.

Omega s defined benefit pension plan was frozen on July 31, 2002. As of June 30, 2006, Omega had made contributions to the pension plan totaling \$432,000. Omega expects to make contributions of \$2.2 million to the pension plan during the remainder of 2006. No contributions to Omega s pension plan were made during fiscal 2005.

Note 13. Hurricane Losses

On August 29, 2005, Omega s Moss Point, Mississippi fish processing facility and adjacent shipyard were severely damaged by Hurricane Katrina. On September 24, 2005, Omega s Cameron, Louisiana and the Abbeville, Louisiana fish processing facilities were also severely damaged by Hurricane Rita. For the three month and six month periods ended June 30, 2006, \$192,000 and \$433,000 of additional clean-up costs were recognized.

In order to facilitate the insurance recovery process, on July 28, 2006, Omega filed a lawsuit against its property insurance carriers, Lexington Insurance Company and RSUI Indemnity Company, in U.S. District Court for the Western District of Louisiana, alleging breach of contract and bad faith based on the insurance carriers failure to pay amounts due to the Company under its property insurance policies for damages sustained from Hurricanes Katrina and Rita in the third quarter of 2005. The Company seeks recovery in a jury trial of all available damages to which it is entitled by law, legal interest on those damages, the cost of the litigation and any other

ZAPATA CORPORATION

NOTES TO UNAUDITED CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

damages as the court deems appropriate. The total damages sought in the lawsuit are in excess of the amount Omega has remaining as a receivable relating to its initial recorded hurricane claim from its property insurance carriers. Omega believes collection of the recorded receivable is probable; however, an unfavorable outcome of the proceeding could have a material impact on Omega s financial position and result of operations.

Note 14. Industry Segment and Geographic Information

The following summarizes certain financial information of each segment for the three months ended June 30, 2006 and 2005:

	R	evenues	Ī	perating ncome (Loss)	Total Assets	-	reciation and ortization	(Ex In	-	(Pro	icome Tax ovision) enefit l	apital enditures
Three Months Ended June 30, 2006												
Zap.Com	\$		\$	(44)	\$ 1,744	\$		\$	21	\$		\$
Corporate				(1,964)	91,614		4		896		177	
Omega Protein		33,338		1,473	210,895		2,950		(353)		(386)	6,932
	\$	33,338	\$	(535)	\$ 304,253	\$	2,954	\$	564	\$	(209)	\$ 6,932
Three Months Ended June 30, 2005												
Zap.Com	\$		\$	(35)	\$ 1,782	\$	1	\$	12	\$		\$
Corporate				(1,299)	44,714		8		186		255	
Omega Protein		27,510		764	194,186		3,331		(52)		(283)	5,545
Discontinued Operations					118,166							
	\$	27,510	\$	(570)	\$ 358,848	\$	3,340	\$	146	\$	(28)	\$ 5,545

	Revenues	Operating Income (Loss)	Total Assets	Depreciation and Amortization	Income,	Income Tax (Provision) Capital Benefit Expenditures
Six Months Ended June 30, 2006 Zap.Com Corporate	\$	\$ (74) (3,453)	\$ 1,74 91,61		\$ 40 1,712	\$ \$ (120)

	Edgar	Filir	ng: ZAPA	ΛTΑ	CORP -	For	m DEFN	/14	С		
Omega Protein	61,641		4,889		210,895		6,352		(645)	(962)	13,467
	\$ 61,641	\$	1,362	\$	304,253	\$	6,362	\$	1,107	\$ (1,082)	\$ 13,467
Six Months Ended June 30, 2005											
Zap.Com	\$	\$	(65)	\$	1,782	\$	1	\$	22	\$	\$
Corporate			(2,933)		44,714		19		346	695	
Omega Protein	51,341		1,042		194,186		6,661		(175)	(292)	11,312
Discontinued Operations					118,166						
	\$ 51,341	\$	(1,956)	\$	358,848	\$	6,681	\$	193	\$ 403	\$ 11,312
					F-56						

ZAPATA CORPORATION

NOTES TO UNAUDITED CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

Note 15. Stock Option Plans

Zapata Corporate

Zapata s Amended and Restated Special Incentive Plan (the 1987 Plan), which was stockholder approved, provides for the granting of stock options and the awarding of restricted stock. Under the 1987 Plan, options may be granted at prices equivalent to the market value of the common stock at the date of grant. Options become exercisable on dates as determined by the Zapata Board of Director s Compensation Committee, provided that the earliest such date cannot occur before six months after the date of grant. Unexercised options will expire on varying dates, up to a maximum of ten years from the date of grant. All options granted vest ratably over three years beginning on the first anniversary of the date of grant and have an exercise price equal to the fair market value of the stock at grant date. The 1987 Plan provided for the issuance of up to 480,000 shares of the common stock. During 1992, the stockholders approved an amendment to the 1987 Plan that provided for the automatic grant of a nonqualified stock option to directors of Zapata who are not employees of Zapata or any subsidiary of Zapata.

On December 5, 1996, the Company s stockholders approved a long-term incentive plan (the 1996 Plan). The 1996 Plan provides for the granting of restricted stock, stock appreciation rights, stock options and other types of awards to key employees of the Company. Under the 1996 Plan, options may be granted by the Committee at prices equivalent to the market value of the common stock on the date of grant. Options become exercisable in one or more installments on such dates as the Committee may determine. Unexercised options will expire on varying dates up to a maximum of ten years from the date of grant. All options granted vest ratably over three years beginning on the first anniversary of the date of grant and have an exercise price equal to the fair market value of the stock at grant date. The 1996 Plan provides for the issuance of options to purchase up to 8.0 million shares of common stock.

In May 2002, the Stockholders approved a special share-based compensation grant of 8,000 stock options to each of the six non-employee directors of the Company. These grants had been approved by the Board of Directors and awarded by the Company in March of 2002. These grants are non-qualified options with a ten year life and are exercisable in cumulative one-third installments vesting annually beginning on the first anniversary of the date of grant.

Omega Protein

On January 26, 1998, the 1998 Long-Term Incentive Plan of Omega Protein Corporation (the 1998 Incentive Plan) was approved by Omega s Board. The 1998 Incentive Plan provides for the grant of any or all of the following types of awards: stock options, stock appreciation rights, stock awards and cash awards. These options generally vest ratably over three years from the date of grant and expire ten years from the date of grant.

On January 26, 1998, the Non-Management Director Stock Option Plan (the Directors Plan) was approved by Omega s Board. The Directors Plan provides that the initial Chairman of the Board of Omega be granted options to purchase 568,200 shares of Common Stock and each other initial non-employee director of Omega will be granted options to purchase 14,200 shares of Common Stock at a price determined by Omega s Board.

On June 27, 2000, the 1998 Incentive Plan and the Director Plan were amended and restated in their entirety and renamed the 2000 Long-Term Incentive Plan (2000 Incentive Plan), and the 2000 Incentive Plan was approved by

Omega s stockholders. Under the 2000 Incentive Plan, Omega is authorized to issue shares of Common Stock pursuant to Awards granted in various forms, including incentive stock options (intended to qualify under Section 422 of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended), non-qualified stock options, and other similar stock-based Awards. The substantive changes from the 1998 Incentive Plan and the Directors Plan in the amendment and restatement of the 2000 Incentive Plan were (a) the 2000 Incentive Plan allows annual option grant awards of 10,000 shares to each non-employee Director of Omega and (b) the 2000 Incentive Plan allows for the aggregate number of option shares available for issuance under the plan to equal 25% of the number of shares of Omega common stock outstanding at any time with an absolute maximum of no more than 15 million shares

ZAPATA CORPORATION

NOTES TO UNAUDITED CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

available for awards at any time. Reference is made to Omega s 2000 proxy statement for a complete summary of all the differences among the three plans.

On April 13, 2006 the Omega Protein Board of Directors approved the establishment of the Omega Protein Corporation 2006 Incentive Plan which was approved by Omega s stockholders and became effective on June 7, 2006.

Zap.Com

The Zap.Com 1999 Long-Term Incentive Plan (the 1999 Plan), which was approved by stockholders, allows Zap.Com to provide awards to existing and future officers, employees, consultants and directors from time to time. The 1999 Plan is intended to promote the long-term financial interests and growth of Zap.Com by providing employees, officers, directors, and consultants of Zap.Com with appropriate incentives and rewards to enter into and continue in the employment of, or relationship with, Zap.Com and to acquire a proprietary interest in the long-term success of Zap.Com. Under the 1999 Plan, 3,000,000 shares of common stock are available for awards. The 1999 Plan provides for the grant of any or all of the following types of awards: stock options, stock appreciation rights, stock awards, cash awards, or other rights or interests. Allocations of awards are made by the Zap.Com Board of Directors at its sole discretion within the provisions of the 1999 Plan. Stock options granted under the 1999 Plan are non-qualified options with a five year life and are exercisable in cumulative one-third installments vesting annually beginning on the first anniversary of the date of grant.

Note 16. Subsequent Event

On September 8, 2006, the Company entered into a stock purchase agreement with our majority owned subsidiary, Omega Protein Corporation, which provides for the repurchase of shares of Omega Protein common stock held by us. Under this agreement, Omega has agreed to repurchase 9,268,292 Omega shares from us for a purchase price of \$5.125 per share, or \$47.5 million in the aggregate, in cash. In the agreement we also granted Omega with a call option to acquire for an exercise price of \$4.50 per share, payable in cash, not less than all of our remaining 5,232,708 Omega shares which we do not dispose of prior to the exercise of the option. The option is exercisable from the 270th day until the 390th day after the initial closing under the stock purchase agreement.

Based on the \$5.125 per share value implied by the contemplated sale under the Purchase Agreement, the Company concluded that it expects to record an estimated impairment charge of approximately \$6.1 million, net of tax effects, in the third quarter of fiscal 2006 with respect to its Omega Common Stock. This includes an estimated impairment charge on the remaining 5,232,708 shares of approximately \$3.6 million, net of taxes, which would be recorded in accordance with SFAS No. 144, Accounting for the Impairment or Disposal of Long-Lived Assets.

The exact amount of the total impairment recognized will depend upon a number of factors and will not be known until the conclusion of the sale of all of the Company s shares of Omega Common Stock. First, Omega s financial statements will continue to be consolidated with Zapata s until the Closing. Generally, the ultimate loss recognized on the transaction will increase (decrease) as Zapata consolidates net income (loss) related to Omega s operations. Subsequent to the Closing, Zapata will own approximately 33% of Omega s common stock and will account for its remaining investment in Omega under the equity method.

Second, the amount of the impairment on the remaining shares will be affected by the price at which Zapata ultimately agrees to sell the remaining shares. Zapata s Board of Directors has authorized Zapata to seek purchasers for its remaining 5,232,708 Omega shares at a price of \$4.50 per share or higher. If Zapata enters into an agreement to sell the remaining shares at a price above or below \$5.125 per share prior to reporting its results for the third quarter of fiscal 2006, Zapata would be required to decrease or increase, as appropriate, its estimated impairment charge which will be recognized during the third quarter.

UNAUDITED PRO FORMA CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL INFORMATION

The following unaudited pro forma condensed consolidated financial information reflect our financial position as of June 30, 2006, and our results of operations for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2005, and the six months ended June 30, 2006, giving effect to the sale of 9,268,292 shares of Omega Protein common stock. Historical financial data used to prepare the pro forma financial statements were derived from the audited financial statements included in our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2005, and the unaudited financial statements in our Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q for the quarter ended June 30, 2006, which are included in this Information Statement. This unaudited pro forma condensed consolidated financial information should be read in conjunction with our historical consolidated financial statements and the notes thereto. The unaudited pro forma condensed consolidated financial information set forth below is not necessarily indicative of what the actual results of operations would have been had these events occurred as of the dates indicated and is not intended to be a projection of future results.

The unaudited pro forma condensed consolidated balance sheet and unaudited pro forma condensed consolidated statements of operations are based on assumptions and approximations that our management believes are reasonable. They do not reflect in precise numerical terms the impact of the transaction on the historical financial statements, and are subject to change. Such pro forma financial information should not be used as a basis for forecasting the future operations of Zapata. The pro forma financial information is presented for illustrative purposes only, and is not necessarily indicative of any future results of operations, or the results that might have occurred if the sale of 9,268,292 shares of Omega Protein had actually occurred on the indicated dates.

ZAPATA CORPORATION

UNAUDITED PRO FORMA CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED BALANCE SHEET June 30, 2006

	Co	Zapata rporation Note 1) (In	(Pro Forma Omega Protein Note 2) usands, ex	Pro Adj	stments Other OForma ustments er share amou	na Pro Forma nts (Note 3)			
ASSETS										
Current assets:										
Cash and cash equivalents	\$	88,326	\$	11,686	\$	47,500(a)	\$	124,140		
Accounts receivable, net		27,763		27,573				190		
Inventories, net		58,920		58,920						
Prepaid expenses and other current assets		4,713		3,701				1,012		
Total current assets		179,722		101,880		47,500		125,342		
Investment in unconsolidated affiliate						26,736(b)		26,736		
Other assets, net		23,101		7,593		3,508(c)		19,016		
Property, plant and equipment, net		101,430		101,422		-,(-)		8		
Total assets	\$	304,253	\$	210,895	\$	77,744	\$	171,102		

LIABILITIES AND STOCKHOLDERS EQUITY Current liabilities:

Current liabilities: Current maturities of long-term debt	\$ 2,386	\$ 2,386	\$ 9	6	
Accounts payable	1,450	1,277		173	
Accrued and other current liabilities	26,539	23,916	864(d)	3,487	
Total current liabilities	30,375	27,579	864	3,660	
Long-term debt	26,454	26,454			
Pension liabilities	11,842	10,984		858	
Other liabilities and deferred taxes	1,885		(675)(e)	1,210	
Total liabilities	70,556	65,017	189	5,728	
Commitments and contingencies					
Minority interest	61,692		(61,657)(f)	35	
Stockholders equity:					
Preferred stock, \$.01 par; 1,600,000 shares					
authorized; none issued or outstanding					

Preference stock, \$.01 par; 14,400,000 shares authorized; none issued or outstanding Common stock, \$0.01 par, 132,000,000 shares				
authorized; 24,614,536 shares issued; and				
19,182,456 shares outstanding	246	256	256(g)	246
Capital in excess of par value	162,929	116,875	118,329(h)	164,383
Retained earnings	45,254	38,409	25,776(i)	32,621
Treasury stock, at cost, 5,432,080 shares	(31,668)	(2,035)	(2,035)(g)	(31,668)
Accumulated other comprehensive loss	(4,756)	(7,627)	(3,114)(g)	(243)
Total stockholders equity	172,005	145,878	139,212	165,339
Total liabilities and stockholders equity	\$ 304,253	\$ 210,895	\$ 77,744	\$ 171,102
	F-60			

- Note 1: Represents Zapata Corporation s reported unaudited condensed consolidated balance sheet, which includes Zapata s 58% ownership of Omega Protein.
- Note 2: Represents Omega Protein s unaudited condensed consolidated balance sheet, net of certain intercompany adjustments.
- Note 3: Represents Zapata Corporation s unaudited pro forma condensed consolidated balance sheet assuming Zapata sold 9,268,292 shares to Omega on June 30, 2006.
- (a) Reflects the agreed upon purchase price of \$5.125 per share, or \$47.5 million in the aggregate, for 9,268,292 of Zapata s 14,501,000 shares of Omega Protein.
- (b) Represents Zapata s remaining 33% investment in Omega Protein s equity after the close of the sale, assuming Zapata sold 9,268,292 shares to Omega on June 30, 2006.
- (c) Reflects a reclassification adjustment from deferred tax liabilities to deferred tax assets. Deferred tax liabilities were reduced to reflect the adjusted post-transaction book vs. tax basis difference. This reduction resulted in a change from a net long-term deferred tax liability position to a net long-term asset position which required the reclassification in accordance with SFAS No. 109.
- (d) Reflects estimated alternative minimum taxes, general and administrative costs to dispose of Omega Protein and a liability recognized to reflect the amount estimated for the call option contained in the stock purchase agreement.
- (e) Reflects the reduction of long-term deferred tax liabilities to zero for the reversal of previously recognized deferred tax liabilities for periods in which Omega Protein was consolidated for book purposes and not consolidated for tax purposes.
- (f) Reflects the elimination of Minority Interest related to Omega Protein.
- (g) Reflects Omega pro forma adjustments in equity which are eliminated in consolidation.
- (h) Reflects the elimination of the investment in Omega and subsequent adjustments.
- (i) Reflects the change in net income resulting from the pro forma adjustments to the June 30, 2006 unaudited pro forma condensed consolidated balance sheet.

ZAPATA CORPORATION

UNAUDITED PRO FORMA CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED STATEMENTS OF OPERATIONS For the Six Months Ended June 30, 2006

	Zapata Corporation (Note 1) (In t	Omega Protein (Note 2)	Adjustments Other Pro Forma Adjustments cept per share am	(No	Forma te 3)
Revenues Cost of revenues	\$ 61,641 49,313	\$ 61,641 49,313	\$	\$	
Gross profit Operating expenses:	12,328	12,328			
Selling, general and administrative Loss resulting from natural disaster	10,533 433	7,006 433			3,527
Total operating expenses	10,966	7,439			3,527
Operating income (loss)	1,362	4,889			(3,527)
Other income (expense):					
Interest income	2,159	407			1,752
Interest expense	(1,052)	(1,052)			104
Other, net	68	(126)			194
	1,175	(771)			1,946
Income (loss) before income taxes and minority interest	2 527	4 1 1 0			(1 501)
Provision for income taxes	2,537 (1,082)	4,118 (962)			(1,581) (120)
Minority interest in net income of consolidated	(1,002)	(902)			(120)
subsidiaries	(1,328)	(1,329)			1
Equity in earnings of unconsolidated subsidiaries			1,046(a)		1,046
Income (loss) from continuing operations	\$ 127	\$ 1,827	\$ 1,046	\$	(654)
Income (loss) from continuing operations per share basic and diluted (Note 4) Weighted average common shares outstanding:	\$ 0.01			\$	(0.03)
Basic	19,176			1	19,176
Diluted	19,383]	19,176

Note 1: Represents Zapata Corporation s reported unaudited condensed consolidated statements of operations which includes Zapata s ownership of Omega Protein.

- Note 2: Represents the unaudited condensed consolidated statement of operations of Omega Protein, including minority interest which represents the minority stockholders interest in the net income of Omega Protein.
- Note 3: Represents Zapata Corporation s unaudited pro forma condensed consolidated statement of operations assuming Zapata sold 9,268,292 shares to Omega on January 1, 2005.
- Note 4: Basic income from continuing operations per share was computed by dividing the income from continuing operations by the weighted average common shares outstanding during the period. Diluted income from continuing operations per share excluded options that had an exercise price greater than the average market price of the common shares for the period, or options that would be antidilutive to the loss.
- (a) Represents Zapata s portion of Omega s net income under the equity method of accounting assuming the Company sold 9,268,292 shares in Omega on January 1, 2005.

ZAPATA CORPORATION

UNAUDITED PRO FORMA CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED STATEMENTS OF OPERATIONS For the Year Ended December 31, 2005

	Zapata Corporation (Note 1) (In	Omega Protein (Note 2)	Adjustments Other Pro Forma Adjustments ept per share amo	()) Forma Note 3)
Revenues	\$ 109,896	\$ 109,896	\$	\$	
Cost of revenues	91,985	91,985			
Gross profit	17,911	17,911			
Operating expenses:	1,,,,11	17,911			
Selling, general and administrative	18,572	13,055			5,517
Loss resulting from natural disaster	15,743	15,743			
Total operating expenses	34,315	28,798			5,517
Or anyting loss	(16.404)	(10.997)			(5 517)
Operating loss	(16,404)	(10,887)			(5,517)
Other income (expense):					
Interest income	1,911	615			1,296
Interest expense	(1,255)	(1,255)			,
Other, net	199	73			126
	855	(567)			1,422
Loss before income taxes and minority interest	(15,549)	(11,454)			(4,095)
Benefit for income taxes	6,748	4,268			2,480
Minority interest in net loss of consolidated subsidiaries	2 027	2 026			1
Equity in loss of unconsolidated subsidiaries	3,027	3,026	(2,388)(a)		1 (2,388)
Equity in loss of unconsolidated subsidiaries			(2,300)(a)		(2,300)
Loss from continuing operations	\$ (5,774)	\$ (4,160)	\$ (2,388)	\$	(4,002)
Loss from continuing operations per share basic					
and diluted (Note 4)	\$ (0.30)			\$	(0.21)
Weighted average common shares outstanding:					
Weighted average common shares outstanding: Basic	19,136				19,136
Dusic	17,150				17,150
Diluted	19,136				19,136
	,				*

Note 1: Represents Zapata Corporation s reported unaudited condensed consolidated statements of operations which includes Zapata s ownership of Omega Protein.

- Note 2: Represents the unaudited condensed consolidated statement of operations of Omega Protein, including minority interest which represents the minority stockholders interest in the net loss of Omega Protein.
- Note 3: Represents Zapata Corporation s unaudited pro forma condensed consolidated statement of operations assuming Zapata sold 9,268,292 shares to Omega on January 1, 2005.
- Note 4: Basic income from continuing operations per share was computed by dividing the income from continuing operations by the weighted average common shares outstanding during the year. Diluted income from continuing operations per share excluded options that had an exercise price greater than the average market price of the common shares for the period, or options that would be antidilutive to the loss.
- (a) Represents Zapata s portion of Omega s net loss under the equity method of accounting assuming the Company sold 9,268,292 shares in Omega on January 1, 2005.

OMEGA PROTEIN CORPORATION

UNAUDITED CONSOLIDATED BALANCE SHEETS

	Dec	ember 31, 2005	Dec	ember 31, 2004
		(In the	ousanc	ls)
ASSETS				
Current assets:				
Cash and cash equivalents	\$	26,362	\$	32,757
Receivables, net		23,941		14,025
Amounts due from majority owner		105		105
Inventories		46,860		40,442
Prepaid expenses and other current assets		1,122		1,515
Total current assets		98,390		88,844
Other assets, net		1,579		1,798
Deferred tax assets, net		6,293		1,754
Property, plant and equipment, net		93,965		97,766
Total assets	\$	200,227	\$	190,162
LIABILITIES AND STOCKHOLDERS EQUITY Current liabilities:				
Current maturities of long-term debt	\$	2,443	\$	1,661
Accounts payable		3,849		2,529
Accrued liabilities		12,202		10,233
Deferred tax liabilities, net		776		1,284
Total current liabilities		19,270		15,707
Long-term debt, net of current maturities		27,658		15,943
Pension liabilities, net		10,932		8,845
Total liabilities		57,860		40,495
Commitments and contingencies				
Stockholders equity:				
Preferred stock, \$0.01 par value; authorized 10,000,000 shares; none issued				
Common Stock, \$0.01 par value; authorized 80,000,000 shares; 25,447,409 and				
25,258,309 shares issued and 25,034,309 and 24,845,209 shares outstanding at		0.5.5		252
December 31, 2005 and 2004, respectively		255		253
Capital in excess of par value		116,512		115,803
Retained earnings		35,253		42,439
Accumulated other comprehensive loss		(7,618)		(6,793)

Common stock in treasury, at cost 413,100 shares	(2,035)	(2,035)
Total stockholders equity	142,367	149,667
Total liabilities and stockholders equity	\$ 200,227	\$ 190,162

See notes to unaudited consolidated financial statements.

OMEGA PROTEIN CORPORATION

UNAUDITED CONSOLIDATED STATEMENTS OF OPERATIONS

	Years Ended December 31,							
		2005		2004		2003		
Revenues	\$	109,896	\$	119,645	\$	117,926		
Cost of sales		91,985		104,237		99,028		
Gross profit		17,911		15,408		18,898		
Selling, general and administrative expenses		12,906		9,933		9,484		
Loss resulting form natural disaster, net (see Note 12 Hurricane Losses)		15,743						
Loss (gain) on disposal of assets		149		187		(115)		
Operating income (loss)		(10,887)		5,288		9,529		
Interest income		615		594		443		
Interest expense		(1,255)		(965)		(1,134)		
Other income (expense), net		73		(221)		(234)		
Income (loss) before income taxes		(11,454)		4,696		8,604		
Provision (benefit) for income taxes		(4,268)		1,494		2,806		
Net income (loss)	\$	(7,186)	\$	3,202	\$	5,798		
Basic earnings (loss) per share	\$	(0.29)	\$	0.13	\$	0.24		
Weighted average common shares outstanding		24,974		24,514		24,193		
Diluted earnings (loss) per share	\$	(0.29)	\$	0.12	\$	0.22		
Weighted average common shares and potential common shares outstanding		24,974		26,429		25,807		

See notes to unaudited consolidated financial statements.

OMEGA PROTEIN CORPORATION

UNAUDITED CONSOLIDATED STATEMENTS OF CASH FLOWS

	Year: 2005	Years Ended December 2005 2004 (In thousands)			
Cash flow (used in) provided by operating activities:	¢ (7.104)	ф. <u>а а</u> ра	ф г 7 00		
Net income (loss) Adjustments to reconcile net income (loss) to net cash (used in) provided	\$ (7,186)	\$ 3,202	\$ 5,798		
by operating activities:					
Depreciation and amortization	13,301	11,066	12,903		
Involuntary conversion from natural disaster	8,324				
Loss (Gain) on disposal of assets, net	149	187	(115)		
Provisions for losses on receivables	30	11	191		
Deferred income taxes	(4,268)	1,494	2,806		
Changes in assets and liabilities:					
Receivables	(11,946)	5,830	(7,007)		
Amounts due from majority owner		3	(105)		
Inventories	(6,418)	(37)	1,534		
Prepaid expenses and other current assets	393	5	(636)		
Other assets	(528)	328	392		
Accounts payable	1,320	(855)	765		
Accrued liabilities	1,969	(1,325)	(3,322)		
Pension liability, net	817	696	(1,428)		
Other, net	(61)	20	118		
Total adjustments	3,082	17,423	6,096		
Net cash (used in) provided by operating activities	(4,104)	20,625	11,894		
Cash flow provided by (used in) investing activities:					
Proceeds from disposition of assets	364	74	162		
Proceeds from insurance company, hurricanes	2,000				
Capital expenditures	(17,590)	(22,907)	(14,930)		
Net cash used in investing activities	(15,226)	(22,833)	(14,768)		
Cash flow (used in) provided by financing activities:					
Principal payments of long term debt	(1,503)	(1,567)	(1,690)		
Proceeds from borrowings	14,000		5,352		
Proceeds from stock options exercised	425	1,163	1,174		
Net cash provided by (used in) financing activities	12,922	(404)	4,836		

Effect of exchange rate changes on cash and cash equivalents	13	(5)	(38)
Net (decrease) increase in cash and cash equivalents Cash and cash equivalents at beginning of year	(6,395) 32,757	(2,617) 35,374	1,924 33,450
Cash and cash equivalents at end of year	\$ 26,362	\$ 32,757	\$ 35,374
Supplemental cash flow information: Cash paid (received) during the year for:			
Interest	\$ 1,153	\$ 1,236	\$ 1,030
Income taxes	\$	\$ (500)	\$ 500

In 2005, 2004 and 2003, approximately 0, 2,700, and 12,000 shares, respectively, of the Company s common stock were issued to Directors as fees in a non cash transaction as payment in lieu of Board retainer and per diem fees. Expenses were recognized on these non cash transactions of \$0, \$21,000, and \$60,000 for 2005, 2004, and 2003, respectively.

See notes to unaudited consolidated financial statements.

OMEGA PROTEIN CORPORATION

UNAUDITED CONSOLIDATED STATEMENTS OF STOCKHOLDERS EQUITY

	Commo	n Stock	Capital Excess of	A Retained Co	ccumulated Other omprehensiv Income	Treasury	Total Stockholders Equity	
	Shares	Amount	Par Value	Earnings (In thousand	(Loss)	Amount		
Balance at December 31, 2002	24,383	\$ 244	\$ 112,025	\$ 33,439	\$ (8,637)	\$ (2,035)		
Issuance of common stock Tax benefit from exercise of	419	4	1,278				\$ 1,282	
stock options Comprehensive income:			387				387	
Net income Other comprehensive income:				5,798			5,798	
Minimum pension liability, net of tax expense of \$1,418 Foreign translation adjustment, net of tax					2,752		2,752	
benefit					(38)		(38)	
Total comprehensive income				5,798	2,714		8,512	
Balance at December 31, 2003 Issuance of common stock Tax benefit from exercise of	24,802 457	\$ 248 5	\$ 113,690 1,194	\$ 39,237	\$ (5,923)	\$ (2,035)	\$ 145,217 1,199	
stock options Comprehensive income:			919				919	
Other comprehensive loss: Minimum pension liability,				3,202			3,202	
net of tax benefit of \$446 Foreign translation adjustment, net of tax					(865)		(865)	
benefit					(5)		(5)	
Total comprehensive income (loss)				3,202	(870)		2,332	

Balance at December 31, 2004	25,259	\$ 2.	53 \$	115,803	\$ 42,439	\$ (6,793)	\$ (2,035)	\$ 149,667
Issuance of common stock	188		2	362				364
Tax benefit from exercise of								
stock options				347				347
Comprehensive income								
(loss):								
Net loss					(7,186)			(7,186)
Other comprehensive loss:								
Minimum pension liability,						(020)		(020)
net of tax benefit of \$432						(838)		(838)
Foreign translation								
adjustment, net of tax benefit						13		13
Denem						15		15
Total comprehensive loss					(7,186)	(825)		(8,011)
Balance at December 31, 2005	25,447	\$ 2.	55 \$	116,512	\$ 35,253	\$ (7,618)	\$ (2,035)	\$ 142,367

See notes to unaudited consolidated financial statements.

OMEGA PROTEIN CORPORATION

NOTES TO UNAUDITED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

Note 1. Significant Accounting Policies Summary of Operations and Basis of Presentation

Business Description

Omega Protein Corporation (Omega or the Company) produces and markets a variety of products produced from menhaden (a herring-like species of fish found in commercial quantities in the U.S. coastal waters of the Atlantic Ocean and Gulf of Mexico), including regular grade and value-added specialty fish meals, crude and refined fish oils and fish solubles. The Company s fish meal products are primarily used as a protein ingredient in animal feed for swine, cattle, aquaculture and household pets. Fish oil is utilized for animal and aquaculture feeds, industrial applications, as well as for additives to human food products and dietary supplements. The Company s fish solubles are sold primarily to livestock feed manufacturers, aquaculture feed manufacturers and for use as an organic fertilizer.

Consolidation

The consolidated financial statements include the accounts of Omega and its wholly owned subsidiaries. All significant intercompany accounts and transactions have been eliminated in consolidation.

Financial Statement Preparation

The preparation of financial statements in conformity with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America requires management to make estimates and assumptions that affect the reported amounts of assets and liabilities and disclosure of contingent assets and liabilities at the date of the Company s financial statements and the accompanying notes and the reported amounts of revenues and expenses during the reporting period. Actual amounts, when available, could differ from those estimates and those differences could have a material affect on the financial statements.

The Company has reclassified certain amounts previously reported to conform with the presentation at December 31, 2005.

Hurricane Losses

On August 29, 2005, the Company s Moss Point, Mississippi fish processing facility and adjacent shipyard were severely damaged by Hurricane Katrina. On September 25, 2005, the Company s Cameron, Louisiana and Abbeville, Louisiana fish processing facilities were also severely damaged by Hurricane Rita. Each of these facilities was non-operational immediately after these weather events. Operations at the Moss Point fish processing facility, the Abbeville fish processing facility and the shipyard were re-established in mid-October, 2005, but at reduced processing capabilities. The Company is currently rebuilding its Cameron, Louisiana facility and expects it to be fully operational by mid 2006.

The direct impact of the two hurricanes upon the Company was a loss of physical inventories and physical damage to the plants. The interruption of processing capabilities caused the Company to address the impact of abnormal downtime of its processing facilities, which resulted in the immediate recognition of costs which would ordinarily have been captured as inventory costs. The amounts of these losses are more fully described in Notes 2, 3, 5 and 12.

The Company maintains insurance coverage for a variety of these damages, most notably property, inventory and vessel insurance. The nature and extent of the insurance coverage varies by line of policy and the Company has recorded insurance recoveries as accounts receivable based on estimates. The Company anticipates that further recoveries could be available, but such additional recoveries will require further analysis and discussions with the Company s insurance carriers. Such recoveries, if any, would be recognized in future periods once they are deemed probable. The Company does not maintain business interruption insurance in any material amounts.

OMEGA PROTEIN CORPORATION

NOTES TO UNAUDITED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued) Revenue Recognition

The Company derives revenue principally from the sales of a variety of protein and oil products derived from menhaden. The Company recognizes revenue for the sale of its products when title and rewards of ownership to its products are transferred to the customer.

Cash and Cash Equivalents

The Company considers cash in banks and short-term investments with original maturities of three months or less as cash and cash equivalents.

Allowances for Doubtful Accounts

The Company maintains allowances for doubtful accounts for estimated losses resulting from the inability of the Company s customers to make required payments. The Company considers the following factors when determining if collection is reasonably assured: customer credit worthiness, past transaction history with the customer, and changes in customer payment terms. If the Company has no previous experience with the customer, the Company typically obtains reports from credit organizations to ensure that the customer has a history of paying its creditors. The Company may also request financial information, including financial statements or other documents (e.g., bank statements), or may obtain a letter of credit from the customer to ensure that the customer has the means of making payment. If the financial condition of the Company s customers were to deteriorate, adversely affecting their ability to make payments, additional allowances would be required.

Inventories

Inventory is stated at the lower of cost or market. The Company s fishing season runs from mid-April to the first of November in the Gulf of Mexico and from the beginning of May into December in the Atlantic. Government regulations generally preclude the Company from fishing during the off-seasons.

The Company s inventory cost system considers all costs associated with an annual fish catch and its processing, both variable and fixed, including both costs incurred during the off-season and during the fishing season. The Company s costing system allocates cost to inventory quantities on a per unit basis as calculated by a formula that considers total estimated inventoriable costs for a fishing season (including off-season costs) to total estimated fish catch and the relative fair market value of the individual products produced. The Company adjusts the cost of sales, off-season costs and inventory balances at the end of each quarter based on revised estimates of total inventoriable costs and fish catch. The Company s lower-of-cost-or-market-value analyses at year-end and at interim periods compare the total estimated per unit production cost of the Company s expected production to the projected per unit market prices of the products. The impairment analyses involve estimates of, among other things, future fish catches and related costs, and expected commodity prices for the fish products as well as projected purchase commitments from customers. These estimates, which management believes are reasonable and supportable, involve estimates of future activities and events which are inherently imprecise and from which actual results may differ materially.

Any costs incurred during abnormal downtime related to activity at the Company s plants are charged to expense as incurred.

During the off-seasons, in connection with the upcoming fishing seasons, the Company incurs costs (i.e., plant and vessel related labor, utilities, rent, repairs, and depreciation) that are directly related to the Company s infrastructure. These costs accumulate in inventory and are applied as elements of the cost of production of the Company s products throughout the fishing season ratably based on the Company s monthly fish catch and the expected total fish catch for the season.

OMEGA PROTEIN CORPORATION

NOTES TO UNAUDITED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued) Insurance

The Company carries insurance for certain losses relating to its vessels and Jones Act liabilities for employees aboard its vessels. The Company provides reserves for those portions of the Annual Aggregate Deductible for which the Company remains responsible by using an estimation process that considers Company-specific and industry data as well as management s experience, assumptions and consultation with counsel, as these reserves include estimated settlement costs. Management s current estimated range of liabilities related to such cases is based on claims for which management can estimate the amount and range of loss. For those claims where there may be a range of loss, the Company has recorded an estimated liability inside that range, based on management s experience, assumptions and consultation with counsel. The process of estimating and establishing reserves for these claims is inherently uncertain and the actual ultimate net cost of a claim may vary materially from the estimated amount reserved. There is some degree of inherent variability in assessing the ultimate amount of losses associated with these claims due to the extended period of time that transpires between when the claim might occur and the full settlement of such claims. This variability is generally greater for Jones Act claims by vessel employees. The Company continually evaluates loss estimates associated with claims and losses as additional information becomes available and revises its estimates. Although management believes estimated reserves related to these claims are adequately recorded, it is possible that actual results could significantly differ from the recorded reserves, which could materially impact the Company s results of operations, financial position and cash flow.

The Company is primarily self-insured for health insurance. The Company purchases individual stop loss coverage with a large deductible. As a result, the Company is primarily self-insured for claims and associated costs up to the amount of the deductible, with claims in excess of the deductible amount being covered by insurance. Expected claims estimates are based on health care trend rates and historical claims data; actual claims may differ from those estimates. The Company evaluates its claims experience related to this coverage with information obtained from its risk management consultants.

Assumptions used in preparing these insurance estimates are based on factors such as claims settlement patterns, claim development trends, claim frequency and severity patterns, inflationary trends and data reasonableness. Together these factors will generally affect the analysis and determination of the best estimate of the projected ultimate claim losses. The results of these evaluations are used to both analyze and adjust the Company s insurance loss reserves.

Advertising Costs

The costs of advertising are expensed as incurred in accordance with Statement of Position 93-7 Reporting on Advertising Costs.

Research and Development

Costs incurred in research and development activities are expensed as incurred.

Accounting for the Impairment of Long-Lived Assets

The Company evaluates at each balance sheet date for continued appropriateness of the carrying value of its long-lived assets including its long-term receivables and property, plant and equipment in accordance with Statement of Financial Accounting Standards (SFAS) No. 144, Accounting for the Impairment or Disposals of Long-Lived

Assets. The Company reviews long-lived assets for impairment when events or changes in circumstances indicate that the carrying amount of any such assets or grouping of assets may not be recoverable. The Company has grouped certain assets together (primarily marine vessels) for impairment testing on a fleet basis. If indicators of impairment are present, management evaluates the undiscounted cash flows estimated to be generated by those assets or grouping of assets compared to the carrying amount of those items. The net carrying value of assets or grouping of assets not recoverable is reduced to fair value. The Company considers continued

OMEGA PROTEIN CORPORATION

NOTES TO UNAUDITED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

operating losses, or significant and long-term changes in business conditions, to be its primary indicators of potential impairment.

Income Taxes

The Company utilizes the liability method to account for income taxes. This method requires the recognition of deferred tax assets and liabilities for the expected future tax consequences of existing temporary differences between the financial reporting and tax reporting basis of assets and liabilities, and operating loss and tax credits carryforwards for tax purposes. The Company records a valuation allowance to reduce the deferred tax assets to the amount that is more likely than not to be realized. The Company believes that the deferred tax recorded as of December 31, 2005 is realizable through future reversals of existing taxable temporary differences and future taxable income. If the Company were to subsequently determine that we would be able to realize deferred tax assets in the future in excess of the net recorded amount, an adjustment to deferred tax assets would increase earnings for the period in which such determination was made. The Company will continue to assess the adequacy of the valuation allowance on a quarterly basis. Any changes to the estimated valuation allowance could be material to the consolidated financial condition and results of operations.

Property, Equipment and Depreciation

Property and equipment additions are recorded at cost. Depreciation of property and equipment is computed by the straight-line method at rates expected to amortize the cost of property and equipment, net of salvage value, over their estimated useful lives. Estimated useful lives, determined at the date of acquisition, of new assets acquired are based primarily on the review of existing property and equipment. Estimated useful lives are as follows:

	Useful Lives (Years)
Fishing vessels and fish processing plants	15-20
Machinery, equipment, furniture and fixtures and other	3-10

Replacements and major improvements are capitalized and amortized over a period of 5 to 15 years; maintenance and repairs are charged to expense as incurred. Upon sale or retirement, the costs and related accumulated depreciation are eliminated from the accounts. Any resulting gains or losses are included in the statement of operations. The Company capitalizes interest as part of the acquisition cost of a qualifying asset.

Interest is capitalized only during the period of time required to complete and prepare the asset for its intended use. For the years ended December 31, 2005 and 2004, the Company capitalized approximately \$180,000 and \$323,000, respectively, of interest.

Pension Plans

Annual costs of pension plans are determined actuarially based on SFAS No. 87, Employers Accounting for Pensions. The Company s policy is to fund U.S. pension plans at amounts not less than the minimum requirements of the

Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974 and generally for obligations under its foreign plans to deposit funds with trustees under insurance policies. The Company applies the disclosure requirement of revised SFAS No. 132, Employers Disclosures about Pensions and Other Postretirement Benefits for its pensions and other postretirement benefit plans.

In 2002, the Board of Directors authorized a plan to freeze the Company s pension plan in accordance with ERISA rules and regulations so that new employees, hired after July 31, 2002, will not be eligible to participate in the pension plan and further benefits will no longer accrue for existing participants. The freezing of the pension plan had the effect of vesting all existing participants in their pension benefits in the plan.

OMEGA PROTEIN CORPORATION

NOTES TO UNAUDITED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued) Comprehensive loss

Comprehensive loss is defined as change in equity of a business enterprise during a period from transactions and other events and circumstances from non-owner sources, including foreign currency translation adjustments and minimum pension liability adjustments. The Company presents comprehensive loss in its consolidated statements of stockholders equity. The change in equity for minimum pension liability adjustment results from an increase in the minimum pension liability and an increase in prepaid pension cost presented net of tax.

The components of other comprehensive loss included in shareholder s equity are as follows:

	Years Ended December 31,				
	2005 (Unaudited) (In tho			2004 (Unaudited) usands)	
Cumulative Translation Adjustments Minimum Pension Liability Adjustments, net of tax	\$	(30) (7,588)	\$	(43) (6,750)	
Accumulated Other Comprehensive Loss	\$	(7,618)	\$	(6,793)	

Foreign Currency Translation

The Company s Mexican operations use the local currency as the functional currency. Assets and liabilities of those operations are translated into U.S. dollars using period-end exchange rates; income and expenses are translated using the average exchange rates for the reporting period. Translation adjustments are deferred in accumulated other comprehensive income (loss), a separate component of stockholders equity.

Concentrations of Credit Risk

Financial instruments that potentially subject the Company to concentrations of credit risk consist principally of cash and trade accounts receivable. The Company s customer base generally remains consistent from year to year. The Company performs ongoing credit evaluations of its customers and generally does not require material collateral. The Company maintains reserves for potential credit losses and such losses have historically been within management s expectations.

At December 31, 2005 and 2004, the Company had cash deposits concentrated primarily in one major bank. In addition, the Company had Certificates of Deposit and commercial quality grade investments A2P2 rated or better with companies and financial institutions. As a result of the foregoing, the Company believes that credit risk in such investments is minimal.

Earnings per Share

Basic earnings per common share (EPS) was computed by dividing net earnings by the weighted average number of common shares outstanding during the reporting period. Diluted EPS reflects the dilution that could occur if securities or contracts to issue common stock were exercised or converted into common stock or resulted in the issuance of common stock that then shared in the earnings of the Company. Diluted earnings per common share was computed by dividing net earnings by the sum of the weighted average number of common shares outstanding plus the number of additional common shares that would have been outstanding if the dilutive potential common shares (in this case, exercise of the Company s employee stock options) had been issued during each period as discussed in Note 7.

Recently Issued Accounting Standards

In November 2004, the Financial Accounting Standards Boards (FASB) issued SFAS No. 151, Inventory Costs. The statement amends Accounting Research Bulletin (ARB) No. 43, Inventory Pricing, to clarify the

OMEGA PROTEIN CORPORATION

NOTES TO UNAUDITED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

accounting for abnormal amounts of idle facility expense, freight, handling costs, and wasted material. ARB No. 43 previously stated that these costs must be so abnormal as to require treatment as current-period charges, SFAS No. 151 requires that those items be recognized as current-period charges regardless of whether they meet the criterion of so abnormal. In addition, this statement requires that allocation of fixed production overhead to the costs of conversion be based on the normal capacity of the production facilities. The statement is effective for inventory costs incurred during fiscal years beginning after June 15, 2005, with earlier application permitted for fiscal years beginning after the issue date of the statement. The adoption of SFAS No. 151 is not expected to have any impact on the Company s current financial condition or results of operations.

In December 2004, the FASB issued SFAS No. 153, Exchanges of Nonmonetary Assets An Amendment of APB Opinion No. 29. APB Opinion No. 29, Accounting for Nonmonetary Transactions, is based on the opinion that exchanges of nonmonetary assets should be measured based on the fair value of the assets exchanged. SFAS No. 153 amends Opinion No. 29 to eliminate the exception for nonmonetary exchanges of similar productive assets and replaces it with a general exception for exchanges on nonmonetary assets whose results are not expected to significantly change the future cash flows of the entity. SFAS No. 153 is effective for the Company beginning fiscal 2006. The adoption of SFAS No. 153 is not expected to have a material impact on the Company s current financial condition, results of operations or cash flow.

In December 2004, the FASB revised its SFAS No. 123 (SFAS No. 123R), Accounting for Stock-Based Compensation. The revision establishes standards for the accounting of transactions in which an entity exchanges its equity instruments for goods or services, particularly transactions in which an entity obtains employee services in share-based payment transactions. The revised statement requires a public entity to measure the cost of employee services received in exchange for an award of equity instruments based on the grant-date fair value of the award. The cost is to be recognized over the period during which the employee is required to provide service in exchange for the award. Changes in fair value during the requisite service period are to be recognized as compensation cost over that period. In addition, the revised statement amends SFAS No. 95, Statement of Cash Flows, to require that excess tax benefits be reported as a financing cash flow rather than as a reduction of taxes paid. The provisions of the revised statements issued for the annual reporting period beginning after June 15, 2005, with early adoption encouraged. Based on the options not vested as of December 31, 2005, the adoption of SFAS No. 123R is not expected to have a material impact on the Company s current financial condition, results of operations or cash flows. See the Stock-Based Compensation section of this note for the estimated impact of this statement on our consolidated results.

In March 2005, the SEC issued Staff Accounting Bulletin (SAB) No. 107 regarding the Staff s interpretation of SFAS No. 123(R). This interpretation provides the Staff s views regarding interactions between SFAS No. 123(R) and certain SEC rules and regulations and provides interpretations of the valuation of share-based payments for public companies. The interpretive guidance is intended to assist companies in applying the provisions of SFAS No. 123(R) and investors and users of the financial statements in analyzing the information provided. We will follow the guidance prescribed in SAB No. 107 in connection with our adoption of SFAS No. 123(R).

In March 2005, the FASB issued Interpretation (FIN) No. 47, Accounting for Conditional Asset Retirement Obligations an Interpretation of FASB Statement No. 143. This interpretation clarifies the timing of liability recognition for legal obligations associated with an asset retirement when the timing and (or) method of settling the obligation are conditional on a future event that may or may not be within the control of the entity. FIN No. 47 is effective no later than the end of fiscal years ending after December 15, 2005. The adoption of FIN No. 47 did not

have a material impact on the Company s financial condition, results of operations or cash flows.

In May 2005, the FASB issued SFAS No. 154, Accounting Changes and Error Corrections A replacement of APB Opinion No. 20 and FASB Statement No. 30 (SFAS 154). SFAS 154 replaces APB Opinion No. 20, Accounting Changes, and SFAS No. 3, Reporting Accounting Changes in Interim Financial Statements, and changes the requirements for the accounting for, and reporting of, a change in accounting principles. This statement applies to all voluntary changes in accounting principles and changes required by an accounting pronouncement in

OMEGA PROTEIN CORPORATION

NOTES TO UNAUDITED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

the unusual instance that the pronouncement does not include specific transition provisions. Under previous guidance, changes in accounting principle were recognized as a cumulative affect in the net income of the period of the change. SFAS 154 requires retrospective application of changes in accounting principle, limited to the direct effects of the change, to prior periods financial statements, unless it is impracticable to determine either the period-specific effects or the cumulative effect of the change. Additionally, this Statement requires that a change in depreciation, amortization or depletion method for long-lived, nonfinancial assets be accounted for as a change in accounting estimate affected by a change in accounting principle and that correction of errors in previously issued financial statement. The provisions in SFAS 154 are effective for accounting changes and correction of errors made in fiscal years beginning after December 15, 2005, which is effective with our first quarter of our fiscal 2006. We intend to adopt the disclosure requirements upon the effective date of the pronouncement. We do not believe that the adoption of this pronouncement will have a material effect on our consolidated financial position, result of operations or cash flows.

Stock-Based Compensation

At December 31, 2005, the Company had a stock-based employee compensation plan, which is described in more detail in Note 11. The Company accounts for this plan under the recognition and measurement principles of Accounting Principles Board (APB) Opinion No. 25, Accounting for Stock Issued to Employees and has adopted the disclosure-only provisions of SFAS No. 123, Accounting for Stock-Based Compensation and SFAS No. 148, Accounting for Stock-Based Compensation Transition and Disclosure an Amendment of FASB Statement No. 123. No compensation cost related to stock options is reflected in net earnings, as all options granted under this plan had an exercise price equal to or greater than the fair value of the underlying common stock on the grant date. The FASB issued SFAS No. 123R in December 2004, which is effective for the Company in the first quarter of fiscal year 2006. The following table illustrates the effect on net earnings and net earnings per share if the Company had applied the fair value recognition provisions of SFAS No. 123 to stock-based employee compensation.

On May 5, 2005, the Company accelerated the vesting of all unvested, out-of-the-money, explicit service period stock options granted under the Company s 2000 Long-Term Incentive Plan. The purpose of accelerating vesting was to eliminate future compensation expense that the Company would otherwise recognize in its Statement of Operations with respect to these accelerated stock options upon the adoption by the Company of SFAS No. 123R.

A stock option was considered out-of-the-money if the stock option exercise price was greater than \$6.04 which was the closing price of the Company s common stock on the New York Stock Exchange on May 5, 2005. As a result of this action, stock options to purchase 390,000 shares of the Company s common stock became immediately exercisable. The vesting created a modification of stock options; however, there was no impact on the fair value of the options. The weighted average exercise price of all the accelerated stock options was \$9.98.

OMEGA PROTEIN CORPORATION

NOTES TO UNAUDITED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

For purposes of pro forma disclosures, the estimated fair value of stock options is assumed to be amortized to expense over the stock options vesting periods. The pro forma effects of recognizing compensation expense under the fair value method on net income (loss) and net earnings (loss) per common share for the years ended December 31, 2005, 2004 and 2003, respectively, were as follows (in thousands, except per share amounts):

	2005 (Unaudited)		2004 audited)	(Ur	2003 audited)
Net income (loss), as reported Add: Stock-based employee compensation expense included in reported net income, net of related tax benefits Deduct: Stock-based employee compensation expense determined under the fair value based method for all awards, net of related	\$	(7,186)	\$ 3,202	\$	5,798
tax effects		(1,261)	(578)		(411)
Pro forma net earnings (loss)		(8,477)	\$ 2,624	\$	5,387
Net earnings (loss) per common share: Basic as reported		(0.29)	\$ 0.13	\$	0.24
Basic pro forma	\$	(0.34)	\$ 0.11	\$	0.22
Diluted as reported	\$	(0.29)	\$ 0.12	\$	0.22
Diluted pro forma	\$	(0.34)	\$ 0.10	\$	0.21

Note 2. Accounts Receivable

Accounts receivable as of December 31, 2005 and 2004 are summarized as follows:

	2005 (Unaudited) (In th	2004 (Unaudited) iousands)
Trade	\$ 11,407	\$ 12,161
Insurance	11,704	1,242
Employee	42	25
Income tax	383	722
Other	595	35
Total accounts receivable	24,131	14,185

Less allowance for doubtful accounts	(190)	(160)		
Receivables, net	\$ 23,941	\$ 14,025		

As a result of Hurricanes Katrina and Rita (see Note 12 Hurricane Losses), the Company sustained damage to its three fish processing facilities and its shipyard located in the Gulf of Mexico region. Based on estimates, the Company believes its hurricane related insurance recoveries will total approximately \$12 million.

The Company received a \$2 million advance prior to December 31, 2005. Subsequent to December 31, 2005, the Company received a second advance of \$2 million. The Company anticipates that further recoveries could be available, but such additional recoveries will require further estimation, analysis and discussions with the Company s insurance carriers and adjusters. Additional amounts will be recognized when the amounts are probable.

OMEGA PROTEIN CORPORATION

NOTES TO UNAUDITED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued) Note 3. Inventory

Inventory as of December 31, 2005 and 2004 is summarized as follows:

	2005 20 (Unaudited) (Unau (In thousands)						
Fish meal Fish oil Fish solubles Unallocated inventory cost pool (including off-season costs) Other materials & supplies	\$ 14,742 21,552 672 5,926 3,968	\$	18,693 11,118 509 5,794 4,328				
Total inventory	\$ 46,860	\$	40,442				

Inventory at December 31, 2005 and December 31, 2004 is stated at the lower of cost or market. The elements of the unallocated inventory cost pool at December 31, 2005 include plant and vessel related labor, utilities, rent, repairs and depreciation, to be allocated to inventories produced through the remainder of the 2006 season.

As a result of hurricanes Katrina and Rita, the Company sustained damage to its Gulf of Mexico fish meal storage facilities and materials and supplies warehouses. The Company recognized a \$2,496,000 fish meal inventory write-off and \$1,648,000 materials and supplies write-off for the year ended December 31, 2005. (See Note 12 Hurricane Losses)

The hurricanes also affected the Company s 2005 Gulf of Mexico fishing season due to the closure of its three fish processing facilities in the Gulf of Mexico region. As a result of these closures and their impact on fishing, the Company has recognized a \$12,978,000 unallocated inventory cost pool write-off for the year ended December 31, 2005. (See Note 12 Hurricane Losses)

Note 4. Other Assets

Other assets as of December 31, 2005 and 2004 are summarized follows:

	. –	005 udited) (In the	2004 (Unaudited) ousands)	
Fish nets, net of accumulated amortization of \$1,347 and \$2,238 Insurance receivable, net of allowance for doubtful accounts Title XI loan origination fee	\$	639 475 337	\$	719 623 328

Deposits	128	128
Total other assets, net	\$ 1,579	\$ 1,798

Amortization expense for fishing nets amounted to \$680,000, \$899,000 and \$985,000 for the years ended December 31, 2005, 2004 and 2003, respectively.

The Company carries insurance for certain losses relating to its vessels and Jones Act liability for employees aboard its vessels (collectively, Vessel Claims Insurance). The typical Vessel Claims Insurance policy contains an annual aggregate deductible (AAD) for which the Company remains responsible, while the insurance carrier is responsible for all applicable amounts which exceed the AAD. It is the Company s policy to accrue current amounts due and record amounts paid out on each claim. Once payments exceed the AAD, the Company records an insurance receivable for a given policy year, net of allowance for doubtful accounts. As of December 31, 2005 and 2004, the allowance for doubtful insurance receivable accounts was \$2.0 million.

OMEGA PROTEIN CORPORATION

NOTES TO UNAUDITED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued) Note 5. Property and Equipment

Property and equipment as of December 31, 2005 and 2004 are summarized as follows:

	2005 (Unaudited) (In thou					
Land	\$	7,630	\$	6,995		
Plant assets		89,650		88,295		
Fishing vessels		90,880		85,219		
Furniture and fixtures		2,792		2,527		
Construction in progress		4,391		7,273		
Total property and equipment		195,343		190,309		
Less accumulated depreciation and impairment		(101,378)		(92,543)		
Property, plant and equipment, net	\$	93,965	\$	97,766		

Depreciation expense for the years ended December 31, 2005, 2004 and 2003 was approximately \$12.6 million, \$10.1 million and \$10.4 million, respectively.

As a result of hurricanes Katrina and Rita, the Company sustained damage to its property and equipment at its Gulf of Mexico facilities. The Company recognized a \$8,324,000 involuntary conversion loss of property and equipment for the year ended December 31, 2005. (See Note 12 Hurricane Losses).

Note 6. Notes Payable and Long-term Debt

At December 31, 2005 and 2004, the Company s long-term debt consisted of the following:

	(Ui	2005 naudited) (In th	2004 naudited) ds)
U.S. government guaranteed obligations (Title XI loan) collateralized by a first lien on certain vessels and certain plant assets:			
Amounts due in installments through 2016, interest from 6.49% to 7.60% Amounts due in installments through 2014, interest at Eurodollar rates of 4.46% and	\$	29,737	\$ 17,171
2.42% at December 31, 2005 and 2004, respectively, plus 4.5%		359	400
Other debt at 6.25% at December 31, 2005 and 2004		5	33

Total debt Less current maturities	30,101 (2,443)	17,604 (1,661)
Long-term debt	\$ 27,658	\$ 15,943

The Company was initially authorized to receive up to \$20.6 million in loans under the Title XI program, and has borrowed the entire amount authorized under such program. The Title XI loans are secured by liens on certain of the Company s fishing vessels and mortgages on the Company s Reedville, Virginia and Abbeville, Louisiana plants. Loans are now available under similar terms pursuant to the Title XI program without intervening lenders.

In September 2004, the United States Department of Commerce Fisheries Finance Program (the FFP) approved the Company s financing application in an amount not to exceed \$14 million (the Approval Letter). Borrowings under the Approval Letter are to be used to finance and/or refinance approximately 73% of the actual depreciable cost of the Company s future fishing vessels refurbishments and capital expenditures relating to shore-

OMEGA PROTEIN CORPORATION

NOTES TO UNAUDITED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

side fishing assets, for a term not to exceed 15 years from inception at interest rates determined by the U.S. Treasury. Final approval for all such future projects requires individual approval through the Secretary of Commerce, National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration, and National Marine Fisheries Service (National Marine Fisheries Service). Borrowings under the FFP are required to be evidenced by secured agreements, undertakings, and other documents of whatsoever nature deemed by the National Marine Fisheries Service sole discretion, as necessary to accomplish the intent and purpose of the Approval Letter. The Company is required to comply with customary National Marine Fisheries Service covenants as well as certain special covenants. In December 2004, the Company submitted a \$4.9 million financing request against the \$14 million approval, and subsequently amended that request to include the entire \$14 million. The Company closed on the \$14 million FFP loan on October 17, 2005. On December 1, 2005, pursuant to the Title XI program, the United States Department of Commerce approved another financing application made by the Company in the amount of \$16.4 million.

On December 20, 2000 the Company entered into a \$20 million revolving credit agreement with Bank of America, N.A. (the Credit Facility). Borrowings under this facility may be used for working capital and capital expenditures. The Credit Facility was amended on October 11, 2005, to increase the amount of Title XI loans that the Company is permitted to borrow from \$25 million to \$31 million. The Credit Facility was further amended on November 16, 2005, to among other things, extend the term of the Credit Facility from December 20, 2006 to October 31, 2007, decrease the maximum borrowing availability tied to the Company s eligible inventory from \$12 million to \$10 million, add a covenant that the Company may not generate a net loss for any two consecutive quarters, increase the Fixed Charge Coverage Ratio to be less than 1.25 to 1, as measured on a quarterly basis using the consolidated results of the four fiscal quarter period ending with the applicable reporting period and reduce both the unused commitment fee and interest rates. A commitment fee of 37.5 basis points per annum is payable quarterly on the actual daily amount of the availability under the Credit Facility. The applicable interest rate will be adjusted (up or down) prospectively on a quarterly basis from LIBOR plus 2.00% to LIBOR plus 2.50% or at the Company s option, Prime minus 0.50% to Prime plus 0.00%, depending upon the Fixed Charge Coverage Ratio being greater than 2.5 times to less than or equal to 1.5 times, respectively. The Credit Facility is collateralized by all of the Company s trade receivables, inventory and equipment. In addition, the Credit Facility does not allow for the payment of cash dividends or stock repurchases.

As of December 31, 2005, the Company was out of compliance with the Minimum Net Income covenant in the Credit Facility due to its reporting of net losses for two consecutive quarters (third and fourth quarters of 2005). The Company notified the lender of the covenant non-compliance and received a waiver from the lender.

As of December 31, 2005, the Company was out of compliance with the Ratio of Earnings to Fixed Charges covenant in the Credit Facility. The Company notified the lender of the covenant non-compliance and received a waiver from the lender.

As of December 31, 2005, the Company had no borrowings outstanding under the Credit Facility. At December 31, 2005 and 2004, the Company had outstanding letters of credit under the Credit Facility totaling approximately \$8.0 million and \$2.7 million, respectively, issued in support of worker s compensation insurance programs in 2005 and 2004 and to purchase fish meal from a third party in 2005.

Annual Maturities

The annual maturities of long-term debt for the five years ending December 31, 2010 and thereafter are as follows (in thousands):

2006	06 2007		2009	2010		ereafter
\$ 2,443	\$ 2,465	\$ 2,597	\$ 2,197	\$ 2,081	\$	18,318
		F-78				

NOTES TO UNAUDITED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued) Note 7. Earnings Per Share Information

The following is a reconciliation of the numerators and denominators of the basic and diluted earnings per share computations (in thousands except share and per share data) for the years ended December 31, 2005, 2004 and 2003.

	2005					Years Ended December 31, 2004					2003							
	Income Shares Income (Numerato(D)enominator)Amount (Numerato(D)enominator)Amount (Numerato(D)enominator) (Unaudited)								Income Shares unt (Numerat ¢D) enominat				mount(Income Shares			r)Ar	nount
Net income (loss)	\$	(7,186)				\$	3,202				\$	5,798						
Basic EPS Income (loss) available to common stockholders		(7,186)	24,974	\$	(0.29)		3,202	24,514	\$	0.13		5,798	24,193	\$	0.24			
Effect of Dilutive stock option grants	ί.							1,915					1,614					
Diluted EPS Income (loss) available to common stockholders		(7,186)	24,974	\$	(0.29)	\$	3,202	26,429	\$	0.12	\$	5,798	25,807	\$	0.22			

Options to purchase 4,748,852 shares of common stock at exercise prices ranging from \$1.65 to \$17.25 per share were outstanding during the year ended December 31, 2005, but were not included in the computation of diluted earnings per share because inclusion of these shares would have been antidilutive.

Options to purchase 2,057,800 and 2,234,800 shares of common stock at exercise prices ranging from \$9.32 to \$17.25 and \$5.61 to \$17.25 per share were outstanding during the year ended December 31, 2004 and 2003, respectively, but were not included in the computation of diluted earnings per share because the exercise prices of the options were greater than the average market price of the shares during that year.

Note 8. Income Taxes

The Company s provision (benefit) for income taxes consisted of the following:

	Years Ended December 31,							
	20	05	2	004	2	003		
	(Unaudited)			udited) 10usands)	(Unaudited)			
Current:								
State	\$		\$		\$			
U.S.	\$		\$		\$			
Deferred:								
State		(401)		(20)		100		
U.S.	(3	8,867)		1,514		2,706		
Provision (benefit) for income taxes	\$ (4	,268)	\$	1,494	\$	2,806		

As of December 31, 2005, for federal income tax purposes, the Company had \$30.5 million in net operating losses expiring in 2006 through 2025, and approximately \$1.2 million in alternative minimum tax credit carryforward.

OMEGA PROTEIN CORPORATION

NOTES TO UNAUDITED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

The following table reconciles the income tax provisions (benefits) computed using the U.S. statutory rate of 34% to the provisions reflected in the financial statements.

	Years Ended December 31,						
		2005 (Unaudited)		2004 (Unaudited) (In thousands)		2003 (Unaudited)	
Taxes at statutory rate Foreign sales exempt income State taxes, net of federal benefit Other	\$	(3,895) (148) (265) 40	\$	1,596 (118) (13) 29	\$	2,905 (183) 66 18	
Provision (benefit) for income taxes	\$	(4,268)	\$	1,494	\$	2,806	

A tax benefit of \$347,000 in 2005 and \$919,000 in 2004 for the exercise of stock options was not included in income for financial reporting purposes and was credited directly to additional paid in capital as of December 31, 2005, and 2004, respectively.

The American Jobs Creation Act of 2004 (the Act) provides a deduction for income from qualified domestic production activities, which will be phased in from 2005 through 2010. In return, the Act also provides for a two-year phase-out of the existing extra-territorial income exclusion (ETI) for foreign sales that was viewed to be inconsistent with international trade protocols by the European Union.

Under the guidance in FASB Staff Position No. FAS 109-1, Application of FASB Statement No. 109, Accounting for Income Taxes, to the Tax Deduction on Qualified Production Activities Provided by the American Jobs Creation Act of 2004, the deduction will be treated as a special deduction as described in FASB Statement No. 109. As such, the special deduction has no effect on deferred tax assets and liabilities existing at the enactment date. Rather, the impact of this deduction will be reported in the period in which the deduction is claimed on our tax return.

The Company has sufficient net operating loss carryforwards (NOLs) that will fully offset near term future taxable income. Because of the NOL carryforward the Company will not be entitled to the special deduction because the deduction is based on taxable income after taking into account NOLs.

Therefore, the Company s near term effective tax rate will not reflect any benefit for the special deduction.

NOTES TO UNAUDITED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

Temporary differences and tax credit carryforwards that gave rise to significant portions of deferred tax assets and liabilities as of December 31, 2005 and 2004 are as follows:

	2005 (Unaudited) (In tho		2004 (Unaudited) ousands)	
Deferred tax assets:				
Assets and accruals not yet deductible	\$	1,087	\$	671
Alternative minimum tax credit carryforwards		1,205		1,205
Equity in loss of unconsolidated affiliates		122		297
Net operating loss carryforward		10,382		9,412
Minimum pension liability		3,909		3,477
State income tax		1,157		366
Other		175		269
Valuation allowance		(1,011)		(446)
Total deferred tax assets		17,026		15,251
Deferred tax liabilities:				
Property and equipment		(9,595)		(12,355)
Pension and other retirement benefits		(192)		(470)
Assets currently deductible		(1,722)		(1,956)
Total deferred tax liabilities		(11,509)		(14,781)
Net deferred tax asset	\$	5,517	\$	470
Deferred income tax assets non-current	\$	6,293	\$	1,754
Deferred income tax liabilities current		(776)		(1,284)
Net deferred tax asset	\$	5,517	\$	470

The Company s ability to realize the entire benefit of its deferred tax asset requires that the Company achieve certain future earning levels prior to the expiration of its NOL carryforwards. The Company could be required to record a valuation allowance for a portion or all of its deferred tax asset if market conditions deteriorate and future earnings are below, or projected to be below, its current estimates.

Note 9. Accrued Liabilities

Accrued liabilities as of December 31, 2005 and 2004 are summarized as follows:

	2 (Una	(Una	2004 (Unaudited) usands)	
Salaries and benefits Insurance Taxes, other than income tax Trade creditors Other	\$	4,128 3,879 677 3,243 275	\$	4,093 3,340 179 2,556 65
Total accrued liabilities	\$	12,202	\$	10,233

NOTES TO UNAUDITED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

Note 10. Employee 401(k) Plan

All qualified employees of the Company are covered under the Omega Protein 401(k) Savings and Retirement Plan (the Plan). Prior to 2001, the Company contributed matching contributions to the Plan based on employee contributions and compensation. The Company suspended its matching contributions to the Plan for 2001. In 2002, the Board of Directors authorized the reinstatement of the Company s matching cash contribution to the Plan, effective January 1, 2002, at levels previously in place prior to the suspension of the match in 2001. The Company s matching contributions to the Plan were approximately \$715,000, \$660,000 and \$553,000 during 2005, 2004 and 2003, respectively.

Note 11. Pension and Stock Option Plans

Pension Plan

The Company has a pension plan covering substantially all employees. Plan benefits are generally based on an employee s years of service and compensation level. The plan has adopted an excess benefit formula integrated with covered compensation. Participants are 100% vested in the accrued benefit after five years of service.

In 2002, the Board of Directors authorized a plan to freeze the Company s pension plan in accordance with ERISA rules and regulations so that new employees, after July 31, 2002, will not be eligible to participate in the pension plan and further benefits will no longer accrue for existing participants. The freezing of the pension plan had the affect of vesting all existing participants in their pension benefits in the plan.

Unrecognized transition assets of \$5.2 million were amortized over 15 years. The Company s pension plan is subject to the additional minimum liability requirements of SFAS No. 87, which requires the recognition of an additional pension liability in the amount of Omega s unfunded accumulated benefit obligation in excess of accrued pension cost with an equal amount to be recognized net of the associated tax benefits in accumulated other comprehensive loss. Based upon plan actuarial and asset information, the Company computed an additional pension liability of \$11.5 million and \$10.2 million in 2005 and 2004, respectively. Amounts listed as minimum pension liability adjustments under the caption Comprehensive (Loss) Income on the Consolidated Statements of Stockholders Equity of \$(0.8) million, (\$0.9) million and \$2.8 million for 2005, 2004 and 2003, respectively, represent the change, net of tax, in the portion of the additional pension liability recorded under Accumulated Other Comprehensive Loss on the Consolidated Balance Sheet.

The Company s funding policy is to make contributions as required by applicable regulations. The Company uses a December 31 measurement date for its pension plan. The accumulated benefit obligation for the pension plan was \$27.0 and \$26.1 million at December 31, 2005 and 2004, respectively. The unrecognized net loss of \$11.5 million at December 31, 2005 is expected to be reduced by future Company contributions to the plan, future returns on plan assets and through decreases in future net pension credits.

NOTES TO UNAUDITED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

The following tables set forth the benefit obligations, fair value of plan assets, and the funded status of the Company s pension plan; amounts recognized in the Company s financial statements, and the principal weighted average assumptions used:

	Years Ended December 31,			
	2005 (Unaudited) (In tho		2004 (Unaudited) ousands)	
Accumulated Benefit Obligations Change in Benefit Obligation	\$	27,000	\$	26,071
Benefit Obligation at beginning of year Service Cost	\$	26,071	\$	24,233
Interest Cost Plan Amendments		1,454		1,467
Actuarial (Gain) / Loss Benefits Paid		1,158 (1,683)		1,911 (1,540)
Benefit Obligation at end of year	\$	27,000	\$	26,071
Change in Plan Assets Plan Assets at Fair Value at beginning of year Actual Return on Plan Assets Contributions Benefits Paid	\$	17,226 525 (1,683)	\$	17,396 1,370 (1,540)
Plan Assets at Fair Value at end of year	\$	16,068	\$	17,226
Reconciliation of Prepaid (Accrued) and Total Amount Recognized Funded Status of Plan Unrecognized Net (Gain) / Loss Unrecognized Prior Service Cost Unrecognized Prior Service Cost Net Transition (Asset)	\$	(10,932) 11,498	\$	(8,845) 10,228
Prepaid / (Accrued) Pension Cost	\$	566	\$	1,383
Amounts Recognized in the Statement of Financial Position Consist of: Prepaid Benefit Cost Accrued Benefit Liability Intangible Asset	\$	(10,932)	\$	(8,845)
Accumulated Other Comprehensive Loss		11,498		10,228

Net Amount Recognized

\$ 566 \$ 1,383

The Company, in consultations with its actuarial firm, employs a building block approach in determining the assumed long-term rate of return for plan assets. The Company reviews historical market data and long-term historical relationships between equities and fixed income in accordance with the widely-accepted capital market principle that assets with higher volatility generally generate greater returns over the long run. The Company also evaluates current market factors such as inflation and interest rates before it determines long-term capital market assumptions. After taking into account diversification of asset classes and the need to periodically re-balance asset classes, the Company establishes the assumed long-term portfolio rate of return by a building block approach. The

OMEGA PROTEIN CORPORATION

NOTES TO UNAUDITED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

Company also reviews peer data and historical returns to check its long-term rate of return for reasonability and appropriateness.

A change in the assumed discount rate creates a deferred actuarial gain or loss. Generally, when the assumed discount rate decreases compared to the prior measurement date, a deferred actuarial loss is created. When the assumed discount rate increases compared to the prior measurement date, a deferred actuarial gain is created. Actuarial gains and losses also are created when actual result differ from assumptions. The net of the deferred gains and losses are amortized to pension expense over the average service life of the remaining plan participants, when it exceeds certain thresholds defined in SFAS No. 87. This approach to amortization of gains and losses has the effect of reducing the volatility of pension expense attributable to investment returns and liability experience. Over time, it is not expected to reduce or increase the pension expense relative to an approach that immediately recognizes losses and gains.

As a result of the annual review of assumptions, the Company s expected return on plan assets remained consistent at 8.5% and the discount rate decreased from 5.76% to 5.50%. The Company uses the Citigroup Pension Liability Index as a proxy for determining the discount rate applied to its pension plans, with a slight downward adjustment of 0.05%. The use of the Citigroup Pension Liability Index as a proxy is considered to be proper because of the comparability of the Company s pension plan s expected future cash flows to the expected future cash flows of the Citigroup Pension Liability Index.

	Years Ended December 31,			
Assumptions	2005	2004		
	(Unaudited)	(Unaudited)		
Weighted average assumptions used to determine benefit obligations				
Discount Rate	5.50%	5.75%		
Long-Term Rate of Return	8.50%	8.50%		
Salary Scale up to age 50	N/A	N/A		
Salary Scale over age 50	N/A	N/A		

	Years Ended December 31,			
	2005 (Unaudited)	2004 (Unaudited)	2003 (Unaudited)	
	`````	(Chaudheu)	(Chaudheu)	
Weighted average assumptions used to determine net periodic				
benefit cost				
Discount Rate	5.75%	6.25%	6.50%	
Long-Term Rate of Return	8.50%	8.50%	8.50%	
Salary Scale up to age 50	N/A	N/A	N/A	
Salary Scale over age 50	N/A	N/A	N/A	

# **NOTES TO UNAUDITED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS** (Continued) Components of net periodic benefit cost:

	Yea 2005 (Unaudited)	rs Ended Decem 2004 (Unaudited) (In thousands)	er 31, 2003 (Unaudited)	
Service cost Interest cost Expected return on plan assets Amortization of transition asset and other deferrals	\$ 1,454 (1,398)	\$ 1,467 (1,415)	\$ 1,614 (1,152)	